

OPEN INTERNATIONAL TENDER (OIT)

REVISED TENDER DOCUMENT

FOR THE

PROCUREMENT OF NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE

Invitation for Tender (IFT) Number:

GF ATM TB (RSSH) NFM 2023 / 2024 - OIT- 03

Tender Closing date: 15th December, 2023

Time: -10.00 a.m. Local time

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Table of Contents

	INVITATION TO TENDER	3
	REGISTRATION FORM	5
	PART 1 - TENDERING PROCEDURES	6
	SECTION I - INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS	7
A.	GENERAL	7
В. С	CONTENTS OF TENDERING DOCUMENT	11
C. F	PREPARATION OF TENDERS	12
D.	SUBMISSION AND OPENING OF TENDERS	
E.	EVALUATION AND COMPARISON OF TENDERS	
F.	Award of Contract	29
	SECTION II - TENDER DATA SHEET (TDS)	32
	SECTION III - EVALUATION AND QUALIFICATION CRITERIA	35
	SPECIFIC EVALUATION CRITERIA	39
A.	PRELIMINARY EXAMINATION	39
B.	TECHNICAL EVALUATION- DOCUMENTS	39
C.	PRODUCT EVALUATION	40
D.	FINANCIAL EVALUATION	40
E.	POST QUALIFICATION	40
F.	PAST PERFORMANCE	42
SEC	CTION IV - TENDERING FORMS FORM OF TENDER	45
	(Amended and issued pursuant to PPRA CIRCULAR No. 02/2022)	45
TEN	NDERER'S ELIGIBILITY- CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE	48
CEI	RTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT TENDER DETERMINATION	52
SEL	F- DECLARATION FORMS	54
FOI	RM SD1	54
FOI	RM SD2	55
SEL	F DECLARATION THAT THE PERSON/TENDERER WILL NOT ENGAGE IN A CORRUPT OR FRAUDULENT PRACTICE	
DEC	CLARATION AND COMMITMENT TO THE CODE OF ETHICS	56

APPENDIX 1- FRAUD AND CORRUPTION	57
TENDERER INFORMATION FORM	60
FORM ELI - 1.1 (continued) Tenderer Information Form	61
TENDERER'S JV MEMBERS INFORMATION FORM	63
FORM FIN - 3.1	64
3. FINANCIAL DOCUMENTS	65
FORM FIN - 3.2	66
FORM - EXP - 1 - EXPERIENCE	68
FORM OF TENDER SECURITY (OPTION 1-DEMAND BANK GUARANTEE)	79
FORMAT OF TENDER SECURITY [Option 2-Insurance Guarantee]	80
TENDER - SECURING DECLARATION FORM	82
MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORIZATION	83
	0.4
PART 2 - SUPPLY REQUIREMENTS	
SECTION V - SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS	
CONTENTS	
Schedule of Requirements	
TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS FOR ICT EQUIPMENT	87
PART 3 - CONTRACT	133
SECTION VI - GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT	134
APPENDIX TO GENERAL CONDITIONS	
SECTION VII-SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT	
Special Conditions of Contract	
SECTION VIII - CONTRACT FORMS	
NOTIFICATION OF INTENTION TO AWARD	
REQUEST FOR REVIEW	
LETTER OF AWARD	
CONTRACT AGREEMENT	
PERFORMANCE SECURITY	
ADVANCE PAYMENT SECURITY	
FORM NO. 8 BENEFICIAL OWNERSHIP DISCLOSURE FORM	
(Amended and issued pursuant to PPRA CIRCUI AR No. 02/2022)	17/0

INVITATION TO TENDER

PROCURING ENTITY: Kenya Medical Supplies Authority, 13 Commercial Street, Industrial Area, P.O Box 47715-00100, Nairobi. Tel No: +254 719033000/ +254 726618520/1 Email: procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke

TENDER NAME AND DESCRIPTION: GF ATM TB NFM 2023/2024 - OIT-03 PROCUREMENT OF NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE

- 1. The Government of Kenya has received a grant from the Global Fund to fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria under New Funding Model (NFM) for the Year 2022/2023, which it intends to use part of the funds to **PROCURE NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE**
- 2. The Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA), invites sealed tender(s) for **PROCUREMENT OF NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE**
- 3. Bidding will be conducted through the procedures specified in the Public Procurement and Asset Disposal Act (PPADA) 2015 and the Global Fund's Policies on Procurement and Supply Management, June 2021 and is open to all.
- 4. Qualified and Interested tenderers may obtain further information and inspect the tender documents during office hours on Monday to Friday 09.00hrs and 16.00hrs except on Public Holidays from Procurement office situated at:

Kenya Medical Supplies Authority, 13 Commercial Street, Industrial Area P.O Box 47715-00100, Nairobi Tel No: +254 719033000/ +254 726618520/1 Email: procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke

- 5. Tender documents may be viewed and downloaded for free from the **website**: **Kemsa.co.ke** or **PPIP Portal**: **tenders.go.ke**. Tender Documents obtained electronically will be free of charge.
- 6. Tenderers must register their bid documents at the Procurement Office or via email at **procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke** (*Refer to registration form in the tender document*) to facilitate any further clarification or addendum.
- 7. Completed serialized/paginated Bidding documents shall be submitted accompanied with a signed declaration of the number of pages. The documents will be One original and a copy in plain sealed envelopes clearly marked on top with the Tender Number and Description and accompanied by a Bid Security of USD 2,942.00 or KES 400,112.00 or equivalent in a freely convertible currency from Commercial Banks or Insurance Companies Approved by The Insurance Regulatory Authority (IRA) and listed by The

Public Procurement Regulatory Authority and should be addressed to:

The Chief Executive Officer Kenya Medical Supplies Authority 13 Commercial Street, Industrial Area P.O B Box 47715-00100 Nairobi, Kenya.

- 8. The bid documents must be deposited in the **Tender Box No.2 marked Global Fund** at the reception on the Ground floor KEMSA's Commercial Street Office in Nairobi on or before **15**th **December**, **2023**
- 9. Bulky tenders can be handed over to KEMSA Procurement Director's office for registration and safekeeping till the tender opening date.
- 10. Tenders will be opened immediately after the deadline date and time specified above or any deadline date and time specified later. Tenderers will be publicly opened in the presence of the Tenderer's designated representatives and who choose to attend at the address below:

KEMSA's Tender Opening Hall Ground Floor KEMSA Commercial Street, Industrial Area Nairobi, Kenya

11. Late bids, portion of bids, Electronic bids shall NOT be accepted for evaluation irrespective of circumstances.

Authorized by: The Chief Executive Officer

Date: 24th November, 2023

REGISTRATION FORM

TENDER NO: GF ATM TB NFM 2023/2024 -OIT-03 FOR PROCUREMENT OF NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE

NOTE: Bidders are required to provide their contact details as shown below.

Name of the firm
Postal Address
Telephone Contacts
KRA PIN
Company email address
Contact Person
Once completed please submit this form to the email address below;
procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke

PART 1 - TENDERING PROCEDURES

SECTION I - INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS

A. GENERAL

1. Scope of Tender

1.1 In connection with this Invitation to Tenderer (ITT), the Procuring Entity issues this tendering document for the supply of Health Goods (pharmaceuticals) as specified in Section V, Schedule of Requirements. The name, identification and number of items or lots (contracts) of this ITT are specified **in the TDS**.

2 Definitions

- 2.1 Unless otherwise stated, throughout this tendering document definitions and interpretations shall be as prescribed in the Section VI, General Conditions of Contract.
- 2.2 Throughout this tendering document:
 - a) The term "in writing" means communicated in written form (e.g. by mail, e-mail, including if specified **in the TDS**, distributed or received through the electronic-procurement system used by the Procuring Entity) with proof of receipt;
 - b) If the context so requires, "singular" means "plural" and vice versa; and
 - c) "Day" mean scale day, unless otherwise specified as "Business Day." A Business Day is any day that is an official working day of the Procuring Entity. It excludes the Procuring Entity's official public holidays.
 - d) Information System" shall carry the same meaning as "Information Technology".

3. Fraud and Corruption

- 3.1 The Procuring Entity requires compliance with the provisions of the Public Procurement and Asset Disposal Act, 2015, Section 62 "Declaration not to engage in corruption". The tender submitted by a person shall include a declaration that the person shall not engage in any corrupt or fraudulent practice and a declaration that the person or his or her subcontractors are not debarred from participating in public procurement proceedings.
- 3.2 The Procuring Entity requires compliance with the provisions of the Competition Act 2010, regarding <u>collusive practices</u> in contracting. Any tenderer found to have engaged in collusive conduct shall be disqualified and criminal and/or civil sanctions may be imposed to this effect, Tenderer's shall be required to complete and sign the "Certificate of Independent Tender Determination" annexed to the Form of Tender.
- 3.3 Unfair Competitive Advantage-Fairness and transparency in the tender process require that the firms or their Affiliates competing for a specific assignment do not derive a competitive advantage from having provided consulting services related to the assignment in question. To that end, the Procuring Entity shall indicate in the **Data Sheet** and make available to all the firms together with this tender document all information that would in that respect give such firm any unfair competitive advantage over competing firms.
- 3.4 Tenderers shall permit and shall cause their agents (where declared or not), subcontractors, sub-consultants, service providers, suppliers, and their personnel, to permit the Procuring Entity to inspect all accounts, records and other documents relating to any initial selection process, prequalification process, tender submission, proposal submission, and contract performance (in the case of award), and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the Procuring Entity.

4. Eligible Tenderers

- 4.1 A Tenderer may be a firm that is a private entity, a state-owned enterprise or institution subject to ITT4.6 or any combination of such entities in the form of a joint venture (JV) under an existing agreement or with the intent to enter in to such an agreement supported by a Form of intent. In the case of a joint venture, all members shall be jointly and severally liable for the execution of the entire Contract in accordance with the Contract terms. The JV shall nominate a Representative who shall have the authority to conduct all business for and on behalf of any and all the members of the JV during the Tendering process and, in the event the JV is awarded the Contract, during contract execution. Members of a joint venture may not also make an individual tender, be a subcontractor in a separate tender or be part of another joint venture for the purposes of the same Tender. The maximum number of JV members shall be specified in the **TDS**.
- 4.2 Public Officers of the Procuring Entity, their spouse, child, parent, brother, sister, child, parent or brother, sister of a spouse their business associates or agents and firms/organizations in which they have a substantial or controlling interest shall not be eligible to tender or be awarded a contract. Public Officers are also not allowed to participate in any procurement proceedings.
- 4.3 A Tenderer shall not have a conflict of interest. Any Tenderer found to have a conflict of interest shall be disqualified. A Tenderer may be considered to have a conflict of interest for the purpose of this Tendering process, if the Tenderer:
 - a Directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by or is under common control with another Tenderer; or
 - b Receives or has received any direct or indirect subsidy from another Tenderer; or
 - c has the same legal representative as another Tenderer; or
 - d has a relationship with another Tenderer, directly or through common third parties, that puts it in a position to influence the Tender of another Tenderer, or influence the decisions of the Procuring Entity regarding this Tendering process; or
 - e or any of its affiliates participated as a consultant in the preparation of the design or technical specifications of the goods that are the subject of the Tender; or
 - f or any of its affiliates has been hired (or is proposed to be hired) by the Procuring Entity or Procuring Entity for the Contract implementation; or
 - g would be providing goods, works, or non-consulting services resulting from or directly related to consulting services for the preparation or implementation of the project specified in the TDS ITT 2.1 that it provided or were provided by any affiliate that directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with that firm; or
 - h has a close business or family relationship with a professional staff of the Procuring Entity who:
 - are directly or indirectly involved in the preparation of the tendering document or specifications of the Contract, and/or the Tender evaluation process of such Contract; or
 - ii. would be involved in the implementation or supervision of such contract unless the conflict stemming from such relationship has been resolved in a manner acceptable to the Procuring Entity throughout the Tendering process and execution of the Contract.

- 4.4 A firm that is a Tenderer (either individually or as a JV member) shall not participate in more than one Tender, except for permitted alternative Tenders. This includes participation as a subcontractor. Such participation shall result in the disqualification of all Tenders in which the firm is involved. A firm that is not a Tenderer or a JV member may participate as a subcontractor in more than one Tender.
- 4.5 A Tenderer may have the nationality of any country, subject to the restrictions pursuant to ITT4.9. A Tenderer shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if the Tenderer is constituted, incorporated or registered in and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country, as evidenced by its articles of incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association) and its registration documents, as the case may be. This criterion also shall apply to the determination of the nationality of proposed subcontractors or sub-consultants for any part of the Contract including related Services.
- 4.6 A tenderer that has been debarred from participating in public procurement shall be ineligible to be prequalified for, initially selected for, tender for, propose for, or be awarded a contract during such period of time as the PPRA shall have determined. The list of debarred firms and individuals is available at **PPRA's website** info@ppra.go.ke or complaints@ppra.go.ke.
- 4.7 Tenderers that are state-owned enterprises or institutions in Kenya may be eligible to compete and be awarded a Contract(s) only if they can establish, in a manner acceptable to the Procuring Entity, that they (i) are legally and financially autonomous (ii) operate under commercial law, and (iii) are not under supervision of the Procuring Entity.
- 4.8 Firms and individuals may be ineligible if (a) as a matter of law or official regulations, Kenya prohibits commercial relations with that country, or (b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, Kenya prohibits any import of goods or contracting of works or services from that country, or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country.
- 4.9 The Procuring Entity may require tenderers to be registered with certain authorities in Kenya. Such registration shall be defined in the TDS, but care must be taken to ensure such registration requirement does not discourage competition, nor exclude competent tenderers. Registration shall not be a condition for tender, but where a selected tenderer is not so registered, the tenderer shall be given opportunity to register before signing of the contract.
- 4.10 Foreign tenderers are required to source at least forty (40%) percent of their contract inputs (in supplies, subcontracts and labor) from national suppliers and contractors. To this end, a foreign tenderer shall provide in its tender documentary evidence that this requirement is met. Foreign tenderers not meeting this criterion will be automatically disqualified. Information required to enable the Procuring Entity determine if this condition is met shall be provided in for this purpose is be provided in "SECTION III EVALUATION AND QUALIFICATION CRITERIA,".
- 4.11 Pursuant to the eligibility requirements of ITT 4.10, a tender is considered a foreign tenderer, if the tenderer is not registered in Kenya or if the tenderer is registered in Kenya and has less than 51 percent ownership by Kenyan citizens. JVs are considered as foreign tenderers if the individual member firms are not registered in Kenya or if are registered in Kenya and have less than 51 percent ownership by Kenyan citizens. The JV shall not subcontract to foreign firms more than 10 percent of the contract price, excluding provisional sums.

- 4.12 The Competition Act of Kenya requires that firms wishing to tender as Joint Venture undertakings which may prevent, distort or lessen competition in provision of services are prohibited unless they are exempt in accordance with the provisions of Section 25 of the Competition Act, 2010. JVs will be required to seek for exemption from the Competition Authority. Exemption shall not be a condition for tender, but it shall be a condition of contract award and signature. A JV tenderer shall be given opportunity to seek such exemption as a condition of award and signature of contract. Application for exemption from the Competition Authority of Kenya may be accessed from the website www.cak.go.ke.
- 4.13 Tenderers shall be considered ineligible for procurement if they offer goods, works and production processes with characteristics that have been declared by the relevant national environmental protection agency or by other competent authority as harmful to human beings and to the environment.
- 4.14 A Kenyan tenderer shall provide evidence of having fulfilled his/her tax obligations by producing a valid tax compliance clearance certificate or tax exemption certificate issued by the Kenya Revenue Authority.

5. Eligible Goods and Related Services

- 5.1 The Information Systems to be supplied under the Contract may have their origin in any eligible country.
- 5.2 For the purposes of this tendering document, the term "Information System" means all:
 - i. the required information technologies, including all information processing and communications-related hardware, software, supplies, and consumable items that the Supplier is required to supply and install under the Contract, plus all associated documentation, and all other materials and goods to be supplied, installed, integrated, and made operational; and
 - ii. the related software development, transportation, insurance, installation, customization, integration, commissioning, training, technical support, maintenance, repair, and other services necessary for proper operation of the Information System to be provided by the selected Tenderer and as specified in the Contract.
- 5.3 For purposes of ITT 5.1 above, "origin" means the place where the goods and services making the Information System are produced in or supplied from. An Information System is deemed to be produced in a certain country when, in the territory of that country, through software development, manufacturing, or substantial and major assembly or integration of components, a commercially recognized product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components.
- 5.4 Any goods, works and production processes with characteristics that have been declared by the relevant national environmental protection agency or by other competent authority as harmful to human beings and to the environment shall not be eligible for procurement under this Act.

B. CONTENTS OF TENDERING DOCUMENT

6. Sections of Tendering Document

PART 1 - Tendering Procedures

Section I - Instructions to Tenderers (ITT)

Section II - Tendering Data Sheet (TDS)

Section III - Evaluation and Qualification Criteria

Section IV - Tendering Forms

PART 2 - Procuring Entity's Requirements

Section V - Technical Requirements

PART 3 - Contract

Section VII - General Conditions of Contract Section VII - Special Conditions of Contract Section VIII - Contract Forms

- 6.1 The Invitation to Tender (ITT) notice issued by the Procuring Entity is not part of this tendering document.
- 6.2 Unless obtained directly from the Procuring Entity, the Procuring Entity is not responsible for the completeness of the document, responses to requests for clarification, or Addenda to the tendering document in accordance with ITT10.In case of any contradiction, documents obtained directly from the Procuring Entity shall prevail. The Tenderer is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the tendering document and to furnish with its Tender all information or documentation as is required by the tendering document.

7. Site Visit

7.1 The Tenderer, at the Tenderer's own responsibility and risk, is encouraged to visit and examine the Site of the Required Services and its surroundings and obtain all information that may be necessary for preparing the Tender and entering in to a contract for the Services. The costs of visiting the Site shall beat the Tenderer's own expense.

8. Pre-Tender Meeting and a pre- arranged pretender visit of the site of the works

- 8.1 The Procuring Entity shall specify in the TDS if a pre-tender conference will be held, when and where. The Procuring Entity shall also specify in the TDS if a pre-arranged pretender visit of the site of the works will be held and when. The Tenderer's designated representative is invited to attend a pre-arranged pretender visit of the site of the works. The purpose of the meeting will be to clarify issues and to answer questions on any matter that may be raised at that stage.
- 8.2 The Tenderer is requested to submit any questions in writing, to reach the Procuring Entity not later than the period specified in the TDS before the meeting.
- 8.3 Minutes of the pre-Tender meeting and the pre-arranged pre-tender visit of the site of the works, if applicable, including the text of the questions asked by Tenderers and the responses given, together with any responses prepared after the meeting, will be transmitted promptly to all Tenderers who have acquired the Tender Documents in accordance with ITT 6.3. Minutes shall not identify the source of the questions asked.

8.4 The Procuring Entity shall also promptly publish anonymized (no names) Minutes of the pre-Tender meeting and the pre-arranged pre-tender visit of the site of the works at the web page identified in the TDS. Any modification to the Tender Documents that may become necessary as a result of the pre-Tender meeting shall be made by the Procuring Entity exclusively through the issue of an Addendum pursuant to ITT 10 and not through the minutes of the pre-Tender meeting. Nonattendance at the pre-Tender meeting will not be a cause for disqualification of a Tenderer.

9. Clarification of Tendering Document

9.1 A Tenderer requiring any clarification of the Tender Document shall contact the Procuring Entity in writing at the Procuring Entity's address specified in the TDS or raise its enquiries during the pre-Tender meeting and the pre- arranged pretender visit of the site of the works if provided for in accordance with ITT 8.4. The Procuring Entity will respond in writing to any request for clarification, provided that such request is received no later than the period specified in the TDS prior to the deadline for submission of tenders. The Procuring Entity shall forward copies of its response to all tenderers who have acquired the Tender Documents in accordance with ITT 6.3, including a description of the inquiry but without identifying its source. If so specified in the TDS, the Procuring Entity shall also promptly publish its response at the web page identified in the TDS. Should the clarification resulting changes to the essential elements of the Tender Documents, the Procuring Entity shall amend the Tender Documents appropriately following the procedure under ITT 10.

10. Amendment of Tendering Document

- 10.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of Tenders, the Procuring Entity may amend the tendering document by issuing addenda.
- 10.2 Any addendum issued shall be part of the tendering document and shall be communicated in writing to all who have obtained the tendering document from the Procuring Entity in accordance with ITT 6.3. The Procuring Entity shall also promptly publish the addendum on the Procuring Entity's web page in accordance with ITT 8.1
- 10.3 To give prospective Tenderers reasonable time in which to take an addendum into account in preparing their Tenders, the Procuring Entity may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of Tenders, pursuant to ITT 24.2. below.

C. PREPARATION OF TENDERS

11. Cost of Tendering

11.1 The Tenderer shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its Tender, and the Procuring Entity shall not be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the Tendering process.

12. Language of Tender

12.1 The Tender, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Tender exchanged by the Tenderer and the Procuring Entity, shall be written in the English Language. Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Tender may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages into the English Language, in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Tender, such translation shall govern.

13. Documents Comprising the Tender

- 13.1 The Tender shall comprise the following:
 - a) Form of Tender prepared in accordance with ITT 14;
 - b) Price Schedules: completed in accordance with ITT 14 and ITT 16;
 - c) **Tender Security** or **Tender-Securing Declaration**, in accordance with ITT 22;
 - d) Alternative Tender, if permissible, in accordance with ITT 15;
 - e) **Authorization**: written confirmation authorizing the signatory of the Tender to commit the Tenderer, in accordance with ITT 23.3;
 - f) **Eligibility of Information System**: documentary evidence established in accordance with ITT 16.1 that the Information System offered by the Tenderer in its Tender or in any alternative Tender, if permitted, are eligible;
 - g) **Tenderer's Eligibility:** documentary evidence in accordance with ITT 17 establishing the Tenderer's eligibility and qualifications to perform the contract if its Tender is accepted;
 - h) **Conformity**: documentary evidence in accordance with ITT 16, that the Goods and Related Services conform to the tendering document; and
 - i) Subcontractors: list of subcontractors, in accordance with ITT 18.4;
 - j) Intellectual Property: a list of: Intellectual Property as defined in GCC Clause 15;
 - i. All Software included in the Tender, assigning each item to one of the software categories defined in GCC Clause1.1(C):
 - a. System, General Purpose, and Application Software; or
 - b. Standard and Custom Software;
 - ii. All Custom Materials, as defined in GCCClause1.1(c), included in the Tender; All Materials not identified as Custom Materials shall be deemed Standard Materials, as defined in GCC Clause 1.1 (c); Re-assignments among the Software and Materials categories, if necessary, will be made during the implementation of the Contract according to GCC Clause 39 (Changes to the Information System); and
 - k) Any other document required in the TDS.
- 13.2 In addition to the requirements under ITT 13.1, Tenders submitted by a JV shall include a copy of the Joint Venture Agreement entered into by all members indicating at least the parts of the Information System to be executed by the respective members. Alternatively, a Form of intent to execute a Joint Venture Agreement in the information System to be executed by the respective members.
- 13.3 The Tenderer shall furnish in the Form of Tender information on commissions and gratuities, if any, paid or to be paid to agents or any other party relating to this Tender. The Tenderer shall serialize page so fall tender documents submitted.

14. Form of Tender and Price Schedules

14.1 The Tenderer shall complete the Form of Tender, including the appropriate Price Schedules, using the relevant forms furnished in Section IV, Tendering Forms. The forms must be completed without any alterations to the text, and no substitutes shall be accepted except as provided under ITT 21.3. All blank spaces shall be filled in with the information requested. The Tenderer shall chronologically serialize all pages of the tender documents submitted.

15. Alternative Tenders

15.1 The TDS indicates whether alternative Tenders are allowed. If they are allowed, the TDS will also indicate whether they are permitted in accordance with ITT 13.3, or invited in

- 15.2 When alternatives to the Time Schedule are explicitly invited, a statement to that effect will be included in the TDS, and the method of evaluating different time schedules will be described in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.
- 15.3 Except as provided under ITT 15.4 below, Tenderers wishing to offer technical alternatives to the Procuring Entity's requirements as described in the tendering document must also provide: (i) a price at which they are prepared to offer an Information System meeting the Procuring Entity's requirements; and (ii) all information necessary for a complete evaluation of the alternatives by the Procuring Entity, including drawings, design calculations, technical specifications, breakdown of prices, and proposed installation methodology and other relevant details. Only the technical alternatives, if any, of the Tenderer with the Best Evaluated Tender conforming to the basic technical requirements shall be considered by the Procuring Entity.
- 15.4 When Tenderers are invited in the TDS to submit alternative technical solutions for specified parts of the system, such parts shall be described in Section V, Procuring Entity's Requirements. Technical alternatives that comply with the performance and technical criteria specified for the Information System shall be considered by the Procuring Entity on their own merits, pursuant to ITT 35.

16. Documents Establishing the Eligibility of the Information System

16.1 To establish the eligibility of the Information System in accordance with ITT 5, Tenderers shall complete the country-of-origin declarations in the Price Schedule Forms, included in Section IV, Tendering Forms.

17. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Tenderer

- 17.1 To establish its eligibility and qualifications to perform the Contracting accordance with Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria, the Tenderer shall provide the information requested in the corresponding information sheets included in Section IV, Tendering Forms.
- 17.2 In the event that pre-qualification of potential Tenderers has been undertaken as stated in the TDS, only Tenders from pre-qualified Tenderers shall be considered for award of Contract. These qualified Tenderers should submit with their Tenders any information updating their original pre-qualification applications or, alternatively, confirm in their Tenders that the originally submitted pre-qualification information remains essentially correct as of the date of Tender submission.
- 17.3 Tenderers shall be asked to provide, as part of the data for qualification, such information, including details of ownership, as shall be required to determine whether, according to the classification established by the Procuring Entity, a particular contractor or group of contractors qualifies for a margin of preference. Further the information will enable the Procuring Entity identify any actual or potential conflict of interest in relation to the procurement and/or contract management processes, or a possibility of collusion between tenderers, and thereby help to prevent any corrupt influence in relation to the procurement process or contract management.
- 17.4 The purpose of the information described in ITT 15.1 above overrides any claims to confidentiality which a tenderer may have. There can be no circumstances in which it would be justified for a tenderer to keep information relating to its ownership and control

confidential where it is tendering to undertake public sector work and receive public sector funds. Thus, confidentiality will not be accepted by the Procuring Entity as a justification for a Tenderer's failure to disclose, or failure to provide required information on its ownership and control.

- 17.5 The Tenderer shall provide further documentary proof, information or authorizations that the Procuring Entity may request in relation to ownership and control, any changes to the information which was provided by the tenderer under ITT 6.3. The obligations to require this information shall continue for the duration of the procurement process and contract performance and after completion of the contract, if any change to the information previously provided may reveal a conflict of interest in relation to the award or management of the contract.
- 17.6 All information provided by the tenderer pursuant to these requirements must be complete, current and accurate as at the date of provision to the Procuring Entity. In submitting the information required pursuant to these requirements, the Tenderer shall warrant that the information submitted is complete, current and accurate as at the date of submission to the Procuring Entity.
- 17.7 If a tenderer fails to submit the information required by these requirements, its tenderer will be rejected. Similarly, if the Procuring Entity is unable, after taking reasonable steps, to verify to a reasonable degree the information submitted by a tenderer pursuant to these requirements, then the tender will be rejected.
- 17.8 If information submitted by a tenderer pursuant to these requirements, or obtained by the Procuring Entity (whether through its own enquiries, through notification by the public or otherwise), shows any conflict of interest which could materially and improperly benefit the tenderer in relation to the procurement or contract management process, then:
 - a. If the procurement process is still ongoing, the tenderer will be disqualified from the procurement process,
 - b. If the contract has been awarded to that tenderer, the contract award will be set aside,
 - c. the tenderer will be referred to the relevant law enforcement authorities for investigation of whether the tenderer or any other persons have committed any criminal offence.
- 17.9 If a tenderer submits information pursuant to these requirements that is in complete, inaccurate or out-of-date, or attempts to obstruct the verification process, then the consequences ITT 6.7 will ensue unless the tenderer can show to the reasonable satisfaction of the Procuring Entity that any such act was not material, or was due to genuine error which was not attributable to the intentional act, negligence or recklessness of the tenderer.

18. Documents Establishing Conformity of the Information System

- 18.1 Pursuant to ITT 11.1(h), the Tenderer shall furnish, as part of its Tender documents establishing the conformity to the tendering documents of the Information System that the Tenderer proposes to design, supply and install under the Contract.
- 18.2 The documentary evidence of conformity of the Information System to the tendering documents including:
 - a) Preliminary Project Plan describing, among other things, the methods by which the Tenderer will carry out its overall management and coordination responsibilities if awarded the Contract, and the human and other resources the Tenderer proposes to use. The Preliminary Project Plan must also address any other topics **specified in the**

- **TDS**. In addition, the Preliminary Project Plan should state the Tenderer's assessment of what it expects the Procuring Entity and any other party involved in the implementation of the Information System to provide during implementation and how the Tenderer proposes to coordinate the activities of all involved parties;
- b) Written confirmation that the Tenderer accepts responsibility for the successful integration and inter- operability of all components of the Information System as required by the tendering documents;
- c) An item-by-item commentary on the Procuring Entity's Technical Requirements, demonstrating the substantial responsiveness of the Information System offered to those requirements. In demonstrating responsiveness, the Tenderer is encouraged to use the Technical Responsiveness Checklist (or Checklist Format) in the Sample Tendering Forms (Section IV). The commentary shall include explicit cross- references to the relevant pages in the supporting materials included in the tender. Whenever a discrepancy arises between the item-by-item commentary and any catalogs, technical specifications, or other preprinted materials submitted with the tender, the item-by-item commentary shall prevail;
- d) Support material (e.g., product literature, white papers, narrative descriptions of technologies and/or technical approaches), as required and appropriate; and
- e) Any separate and enforceable contract(s) for Recurrent Cost items which the TDS ITT 17.2 required Tenderers to tender.
- 18.3 Referencestobrandnamesormodelnumbersornationalorproprietarystandardsdesignatedbyt heProcuring Entity in the tendering documents are intended to be descriptive and not restrictive. Except where explicitly prohibited in the **TDS** for specific items or standards, the Tenderer may substitute alternative brand /model names or standards in its tender, provided that it demonstrates to the Procuring Entity's satisfaction that the use of the substitute(s) will result in the Information System being able to perform substantially equivalent to or better than that specified in the Technical Requirements.
- 18.4 For major items of the Information System as listed by the Procuring Entity in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria, which the Tenderer intends to purchase or subcontract, the Tenderer shall give details of the name and nationality of the proposed subcontractors, including manufacturers, for each of those items. In addition, the Tenderer shall include in its Tender information establishing compliance with the requirements specified by the Procuring Entity for these items. Quoted rates and prices will be deemed to apply to whichever subcontractor is appointed, and no adjustment of the rates and prices will be permitted.
- 18.5 The Tenderer shall be responsible for ensuring that any subcontractor proposed complies with the requirements of ITT 4, and that any goods or services to be provided by the subcontractor comply with the requirements of ITT 5 and ITT 16.1.

19. Tender Prices

- 19.1 All Goods and Services identified in the Supply and Installation Cost Sub-Tables in System Inventory Tables in Section VII, and all other Goods and Services proposed by the Tenderer to fulfill the requirements of the Information System, must be priced separately and summarized in the corresponding cost tables in the Sample Tendering Forms (Section IV), in accordance with the instructions provided in the tables and in the manner specified below.
- 19.2 **Unless otherwise specified in the TDS**, the Tenderer must also tender Recurrent Cost Items

specified in the Technical Requirements, Recurrent Cost Sub-Table of the System Inventory Tables in Section VII (if any). These must be priced separately and summarized in the corresponding cost table sin the Sample Tendering Forms (Section IV), in accordance with the instructions provided in the tables and in the manner specified below:

- a) **If specified in the TDS**, the Tenderer must also tender separate enforceable contracts for the Recurrent Cost Items not included in the main Contract;
- b) prices for Recurrent Costs are all-inclusive of the costs of necessary Goods such as spare parts, software license renewals, labor, etc., needed for the continued and proper operation of the Information System and, if appropriate, of the Tenderer's own allowance for price increases;
- c) prices for Recurrent Costs beyond the scope of warranty services to be incurred during the Warranty Period, defined in GCC Clause 29.4 and prices for Recurrent Costs to be incurred during the Post-Warranty Period, defined in SCC Clause 1.1. (e) (xiii), shall be quoted as Service prices on the Recurrent Cost Sub-Table in detail, and on the Recurrent Cost Summary Table in currency totals.
- 19.3 Unit prices must be quoted at a level of detail appropriate for calculation of any partial deliveries or partial payments under the contract, in accordance with the Implementation Schedule in Section VII), and with GCC and SCC Clause 12 Terms of Payment. Tenderers may be required to provide a breakdown of any composite or lump-sum items included in the Cost Tables
- 19.4 The price of items that the Tenderer has left blank in the cost tables provided in the Sample Tender Forms (Section IV) shall be assumed to be included in the price of other items. Items omitted altogether from the cost tables shall be assumed to be omitted from the tender and, provided that the tender is substantially responsive, an adjustment to the tender price will be made during tender evaluation in accordance with ITT 31.3.
- 19.5 The prices for Goods components of the Information System are to be expressed and shall be defined and governed in accordance with the rules prescribed in the edition of incoterms **specified in the TDS**, as follows:
 - a) Goods supplied from outside Kenya: **Unless otherwise specified in the TDS**, the prices shall be quoted on a CIP (named place of destination) basis, exclusive of all taxes, stamps, duties, levies, and fees imposed in Kenya. The named place of destination and special instructions for the contract of carriage are as specified in the SCC for GCC 1.1(e) (iii). In quoting the price, the Tenderer shall be free to use transportation through carriers registered in any eligible countries. Similarly, the Tenderer may obtain insurance services from any eligible source country;
 - b) Locally supplied Goods: Unit prices of Goods offered from within Kenya, shall be quoted on an EXW (ex-factory, ex works, ex ware house or off- the-shelf, as applicable) basis, including all customs duties, levies, fees, sales and other taxes incurred until delivery of the Goods, but excluding all VAT or sales and other taxes and duties/fees incurred for the Goods at the time of invoicing or sales transaction, if the Contract is awarded; and
 - c) Inland transportation.
- 19.6 Unless otherwise stated in the TDS, inland transportation, insurance and related local costs incidental to the delivery of the Goods to the designated Project Sites must be quoted separately as a Service item in accordance with ITT 17.5, whether the Goods are to be supplied locally or from outside Kenya, except when these costs are already included in the price of the Goods, as is, e.g., the case, when ITT 17.5 (a) specifies CIP, and the named places

of destination are the Project Sites.

- 19.7 The price of Services shall be separated into their local and foreign currency components and where appropriate, broken down into unit prices. Prices must include all taxes, duties, levies and fees whatsoever, except only VAT or other indirect taxes, or stamp duties, that may be assessed and/ or apply in Kenyan /to the price of the Services invoiced to the Procuring Entity, if the Contract is awarded.
- 19.8 Unless otherwise specified in the TDS, the prices must include all costs incidental to the performance of the Services, as incurred by the Supplier, such as travel, subsistence, office support, communications, translation, printing of materials, etc. Costs incidental to the delivery of the Services but incurred by the Procuring Entity or its staff, or by third parties, must be included in the price only to the extent such obligations are made explicit in these tendering documents (as, e.g., a requirement for the Tenderer to include the travel and subsistence costs of trainees).
- 19.9 Unless otherwise specified in the TDS, prices quoted by the Tenderer shall be fixed during the Tenderer's performance of the Contract and not subject to increases on any account. Tenders submitted that are subject to price adjustment will be rejected.

20. Currencies of Tender and Payment

- 20.1 The currency(ies) of the Tender and the currency(ies) of payments shall be the same. The Tenderer shall quote in the currency of Kenya the portion of the Tender price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in Kenya Shillings, unless otherwise specified **in the TDS.**
- 20.2 The Tenderer may express the Tender price in any currency. If the Tenderer wishes to be paid in a combination of amounts in different currencies; it may quote its price accordingly but shall use no more **than two foreign currencies in** addition to the currency of Kenya.
- 20.3 The rates of exchange to be used by the Tenderer shall be the selling exchange rate provided by the Central Bank of Kenya on the tender closing date.

21. Period of Validity of Tenders

- 21.1 Tenders shall remain valid for the Tender Validity period specified **in the TDS**. The Tender Validity period starts from the date fixed for the Tender submission deadline (as prescribed by the Procuring Entity in accordance with ITT 23.1. A Tender valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by the Procuring Entity as non-responsive.
- 21.2 In exceptional circumstances, prior to the expiration of the Tender validity period, the Procuring Entity may request Tenderers to extend the period of validity of their Tenders. The request and the responses shall be made in writing. If a Tender Security is requested in accordance with ITT 20.1, it shall also be extended for a corresponding period. A Tenderer may refuse the request without forfeiting its Tender Security. A Tenderer granting the request shall not be required or permitted to modify its Tender, except as provided in ITT 19.3

22. Tender Security

22.1 The Tenderer shall furnish as part of its Tender, either a Tender-Securing Declaration or

- a Tender Security, as specified **in the TDS**, in original form and, in the case of a Tender Security, in the amount and currency specified **in the TDS**.
- 22.2 A Tender-Securing Declaration shall use the form included in Section IV, Tendering Forms.
- 22.3 If a Tender is specified pursuant to ITT 20.1, the Tender Security shall be a:
 - i) cash;
 - ii) a bank guarantee;
 - iii) a guarantee by an insurance company registered and licensed by the Insurance Regulatory Authority listed by the Authority; or
 - iv) a guarantee issued by a financial institution approved and licensed by the Central Bank of Kenya.
 - v) Any other Form specified in the **TDS**.

If an unconditional guarantee is issued by a non-bank financial institution located outside Kenya, the issuing non-bank financial institution shall have a correspondent financial institution located in Kenya to make it enforceable unless the Procuring Entity has agreed in writing, prior to Tender submission, that a correspondent financial institution is not required.

- 22.4 In the case of a bank guarantee, the Tender Security shall be submitted either using the Tender Security Form included in Section IV, Tendering Forms or in another substantially similar format approved by the Procuring Entity prior to Tender submission. I neither case, the form must include the complete name of the Tenderer. The Tender Security shall be valid for thirty days (30) beyond the original validity period of the Tender, or beyond any period of extension if requested under ITT 19.2.
- 22.5 If a Tender Security or a Tender-Securing Declaration is specified pursuant to ITT 20.1, any Tender not accompanied by a substantially responsive Tender Security or Tender-Securing Declaration shall be rejected by the Procuring Entity as non-responsive.
- 22.6 The Tender Security shall be returned/release as promptly as possible
 - a) The procurement proceedings are terminated;
 - b) The procuring entity determines that none of the submitted tenders is responsive;
 - c) A bidder declines to extend the tender validity.
 - d) Once the successful Tenderer has signed the Contract and furnished the required Performance Security.
- 22.7 The Tender Security may be forfeited or the Tender-Securing Declaration executed:
 - a) if a Tenderer withdraws its Tender during the period of Tender validity specified by the Tenderer on the Form of Tender, or any extension thereto provided by the Tenderer; or
 - b) if the successful Tenderer fails to:
 - i. sign the Contract in accordance with ITT 44; or
 - ii. furnish a Performance Security in accordance with ITT 45.
- 22.8 Where tender securing declaration is executed, the Procuring Entity shall recommend to the PPRA that PPRA debars the Tenderer from participating in public procurement as provided in the law.

- 22.9 The Tender Security or Tender-Securing Declaration of a JV must be in the name of the JV that submits the Tender. If the JV has not been legally constituted into a legally enforceable JV at the time of Tendering, the Tender Security or Tender-Securing Declaration shall be in the names of all future members as named in the Form of intent referred to in ITT 4.1 and ITT 11.2.
- 22.10A tenderer shall not issue a tender security to guarantee itself.

23. Format and Signing of Tender

- 23.1 The Tenderer shall prepare one original of the documents comprising the Tender as described in ITT 11 and clearly mark it "ORIGINAL." Alternative Tenders, if permitted in accordance with ITT 13, shall be clearly marked "ALTERNATIVE" In addition, the Tenderer shall submit copies of the Tender, in the number specified in the TDS and clearly mark them "COPY." In the event of any discrepancy between the original and the copies, the original shall prevail.
- 23.2 Tenderers shall mark as "CONFIDENTIAL" information in their Tenders which is confidential to their business. This may include proprietary information, trade secrets or commercial or financially sensitive information.
- 23.3 The original and all copies of the Tender shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by a person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Tenderer. This authorization shall consist of a written confirmation as specified in the TDS and shall be attached to the Tender. The name and position held by each person signing the authorization must be typed or printed below the signature. All pages of the Tender where entries or amendments have been made shall be signed or initialed by the person signing the Tender.
- 23.4 In case the Tenderer is a JV, the Tender shall be signed by an authorized representative of the JV on behalf of the JV, and so as to be legally binding on all the members as evidenced by a power of attorney signed by their legally authorized representatives.
- 23.5 Any inter-lineation, erasures, or overwriting shall be valid only if they are signed or initialed by the person signing the Tender.

D. SUBMISSION AND OPENING OF TENDERS

24. Submission, Sealing and Marking of Tenders

- 24.1 The Tenderer shall deliver the Tender in a single, sealed envelope (one-envelope Tendering process). Within the single envelope the Tenderer shall place the following separate, sealed envelopes:
 - a) In an envelope marked "ORIGINAL", all documents comprising the Tender, as described in ITB 11; and
 - b) in an envelope marked "COPIES", all required copies of the Tender; and
 - c) if alternative Tenders are permitted in accordance with ITB 13, and if relevant:
 - i) in an envelope marked "ORIGINAL-ALTERNATIVE", the alternative Tender; hand
 - ii) in the envelope marked "COPIES-ALTERNATIVE TENDER" all required copies of the alternative Tender.

24.2 The outer envelopes, shall:

a) Be addressed to the Procuring Entity in accordance with ITT 23.1;

- b) Bear the specific identification of this Tendering process indicated in ITT 1.1; and
- c) bear a warning not to open before the time and date for Tender opening.

 The inner envelopes shall bear the name and address (include email and telephone number) of the Tenderer and all the information above ITT 21.2 (a) to (c).
- 24.3 If all envelopes are not sealed and marked as required, the Procuring Entity will assume no responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the Tender. Tenders that are misplaced or opened prematurely will not be accepted.

25. Deadline for Submission of Tenders

- 25.1 Tenders must be received by the Procuring Entity at the address and no later than the date and time specified in the TDS. When so specified in the TDS, Tenderers shall have the option of submitting their tenders electronically. Tenderers submitting tenders electronically shall follow the electronic tender submission procedures specified in the TDS.
- 25.2 The Procuring Entity may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of Tenders by amending the tendering document in accordance with ITT 8, in which case all rights and obligations of the Procuring Entity and Tenderers previously subject to the deadline shall thereafter be subject to the deadline as extended.

26. Late Tenders

26.1 The Procuring Entity shall not consider any tender that arrives after the deadline for submission of tenders in accordance with ITT 22. Any tender received by the Procuring Entity after the deadline for submission of tenders shall be declared late, rejected and returned unopened to the Tenderer.

27. Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Tenders

- 27.1 A Tenderer may withdraw, substitute, or modify its Tender after it has been submitted by sending a written notice, duly signed by an authorized representative, and shall include a copy of the authorization (the power of attorney) in accordance with ITT 21.3, (except that withdrawal notices do not require copies). The corresponding substitution or modification of the Tender must accompany the respective written notice. All notices must be:
 - a) prepared and submitted in accordance with ITT 21 and 22 (except that withdrawal notices do not require copies), and in addition, the respective envelopes shall be clearly marked "WITHDRAWAL," "SUBSTITUTION," or "MODIFICATION;" and
 - b) received by the Procuring Entity prior to the dead line prescribed for submission of Tenders, in accordance with ITT 23
- 27.2 Tenders requested to be withdrawn in accordance with ITT 25.1 shall be returned unopened to the Tenderers.
- 27.3 No Tender may be withdrawn, substituted, or modified in the interval between the deadline for submission and the expiration of the period of Tender validity specified by the Tenderer on the Form of Tender or any extension thereof.

28. Tender Opening

28.1 Except as in the cases specified in ITT 24 and ITT 25.2, the Procuring Entity shall publicly open and read out in accordance with this ITT all Tenders received by the deadline at the date, time and place specified in the TDS in the presence of Tenderers' designated

- representatives and anyone who choose to attend. All Tenderers, or their representatives and any interested party may attend a public opening. Any specific electronic Tender opening procedures required if electronic Tendering is permitted in accordance with ITT 23.1, shall be as specified in the TDS.
- 28.2 First, envelopes marked "WITHDRAWAL" shall be opened and read out and the envelope with the corresponding Tender shall not be opened, but returned to the Tenderer. If the withdrawal envelope does not contain a copy of the "power of attorney" confirming the signature as a person duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Tenderer, the corresponding Tender will be opened. No Tender withdrawal shall be permitted unless the corresponding withdrawal notice contains a valid authorization to request the withdrawal and is read out at Tender opening.
- 28.3 Next, envelopes marked "SUBSTITUTION" shall be opened and read out and exchanged with the corresponding Tender being substituted, and the substituted Tender shall not be opened, but returned to the Tenderer. No Tender substitution shall be permitted unless the corresponding substitution notice contains a valid authorization to request the substitution and is read out at Tender opening.
- 28.4 Next, envelopes marked "MODIFICATION" shall be opened and read out with the corresponding Tender. No Tender modification shall be permitted unless the corresponding modification notice contains a valid authorization to request the modification and is read out at Tender opening.
- 28.5 Next, all remaining envelopes shall be opened one at a time, reading out: the name of the Tenderer and whether there is a modification; the total Tender Prices, per item or lot (contract) if applicable, including any discounts and alternative Tenders; the presence or absence of a Tender Security, if required; and any other details as the Procuring Entity may consider appropriate.
- 28.6 Only Tenders, alternative Tenders and discounts that are opened and read out at Tender opening shall be considered further for evaluation. The Form of Tender and the Price Schedules are to be initialed by representatives of the Procuring Entity attending Tender opening in the manner specified in the TDS.
- 28.7 The Procuring Entity shall neither discuss the merits of any Tender nor reject any Tender (except for late Tenders, in accordance with ITT 24.1)
- 28.8 The Procuring Entity shall prepare a record of the Tender opening that shall include, as a minimum:
 - a) The name of the Tenderer and whether there is a withdrawal, substitution, or modification;
 - b) The Tender Price, per lot (contract)if applicable, including any discounts;
 - c) any alternative Tenders; and
 - d) the presence or absence of a Tender Security or Tender Securing Declaration, if one was required.
 - e) Number of pages of each tender document submitted
- 28.9 The Tenderers' representatives who are present shall be requested to sign the record. The omission of a Tenderer's signature on the record shall not invalidate the contents and effect of the record. A copy of the tender opening register shall be issued to a tenderer upon request.

E. EVALUATION AND COMPARISON OF TENDERS

29. Confidentiality

- 29.1 Information relating to the evaluation of Tenders and recommendation of contract award, shall not be disclosed to Tenderers or any other persons not officially concerned with the Tendering process until the Notification of Intention to Award the Contract is transmitted to all Tenderers in accordance with ITT 42.
- 29.2 Any effort by a Tenderer to influence the Procuring Entity in the evaluation or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of its Tender.
- 29.3 Notwithstanding ITT 27.2, from the time of Tender opening to the time of Contract Award, if any Tenderer wishes to contact the Procuring Entity on any matter related to the Tendering process, it should do so in writing.

30. Clarification of Tenders

- 30.1 To assist in the examination, evaluation, comparison of the Tenders, and qualification of the Tenderers, the Procuring Entity may, at its discretion, ask any Tenderer for a clarification of its Tender. Any clarification submitted by a Tenderer in respect to its Tender and that is not in response to a request by the Procuring Entity shall not be considered. The Procuring Entity's Invitation to clarification and the response shall be in writing. No change, including any voluntary increase or decrease, in the prices or substance of the Tender shall be sought, offered, or permitted, except to confirm the correction of arithmetic errors discovered by the Procuring Entity in the Evaluation of the Tenders, in accordance with ITT 32.
- 30.2 If a Tenderer does not provide clarifications of its Tender by the date and time set in the Procuring Entity's Invitation to clarification, its Tender may be rejected.

31. Deviations, Reservations, and Omissions

- 31.1 During the evaluation of Tenders, the following definitions apply:
 - a) "Deviation" is a departure from the requirements specified in the tendering document;
 - b) "Reservation" is the setting of limiting conditions or withholding from complete acceptance of the requirements specified in the tendering document; and
 - c) "Omission" is the failure to submit part or all of the information or documentation required in the tendering document.

32. Determination of Responsiveness

- 32.1 The Procuring Entity's determination of a Tender's responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the Tender itself, as defined in ITT 11
- 32.2 A substantially responsive Tender is one that meets the requirements of the tendering document without material deviation, reservation, or omission. A material deviation, reservation, or omission is one that:
 - a) If accepted, would:
 - i. affect in any substantial way the scope, quality, or performance of the Goods and Related Services specified in the Contract; or
 - ii. limit in any substantial way, inconsistent with the tendering document, the Procuring Entity's rights or the Tenderer's obligations under the Contract; or

- b) if rectified, would unfairly affect the competitive position of other Tenderers presenting substantially responsive Tenders.
- 32.3 The Procuring Entity shall examine the technical aspects of the Tender in particular, to confirm that all requirements of Section V, Procuring Entity's Requirements have been met without any material deviation, reservation, or omission.
- 32.4 To be considered for Contract award, Tenderers must have submitted Tenders:
 - a) for which detailed Tender evaluation using the same standards for compliance determination as listed in ITT 29 and ITT 30.3 confirms that the Tenders are commercially and technically responsive, and include the hardware, Software, related equipment, products, Materials, and other Goods and Services components of the Information System in substantially the full required quantities for the entire Information System or, if allowed in the TDS ITT 35.8, the individual Subsystem, lot or slice Tender on; and are deemed by the Procuring Entity as commercially and technically responsive; and
 - b) that offer Information Technologies that are proven to perform up to the standards promised in the tender by having successfully passed the performance, benchmark, and/or functionality tests the Procuring Entity may require, pursuant to ITT 39.3.

33. Non-conformities, Errors and Omissions

- 33.1 Provided that a Tender is substantially responsive, the Procuring Entity may waive any non-conformity in the Tender.
- 33.2 Provided that a Tender is substantially responsive, the Procuring Entity may request that the Tenderer submit the necessary information or documentation, within a reasonable period of time, to rectify nonmaterial non- conformities or omissions in the Tender related to documentation requirements. Such omission shall not be related to any aspect of the price of the Tender. Failure of the Tenderer to comply with the request may result in the rejection of its Tender.
- 33.3 Provided that a Tender is substantially responsive, the Procuring Entity shall rectify quantifiable nonmaterial non-conformities related to the Tender Price. To this effect, the Tender Price shall be adjusted, for comparison purposes only, to reflect the price of a missing or non-conforming item or component in the manner specified in the TDS.

34. Correction of Arithmetical Errors

- 34.1 The tender sum submitted and read out during the tender opening shall be absolute and final and shall not be the subject of correction, adjustment or amendment in any way by any person or entity.
- 34.2 Provided that the Tender is substantially responsive, the Procuring Entity shall handle errors on the following basis:
 - a) Any error detected if considered a major deviation that affects the substance of the tender, shall lead to disqualification of the tender as non-responsive.
 - b) Any errors in the submitted tender arising from a miscalculation of unit price, quantity, and subtotal and total bid price shall be considered as a major deviation that affects the substance of the tender and shall lead to disqualification of the tender as non-responsive and
 - c) If there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words shall prevail, unless the amount expressed in words is related to an arithmetic error, in

which case the amount in figures shall prevail.

35. Conversion to Single Currency

35.1 For evaluation and comparison purposes, the currency (ies) of the Tender shall be converted in a single currency as specified in the TDS.

36. Margin of Preference and Reservations

- 36.1 A margin of preference may be allowed on locally manufactured Health goods only when the contract is open to international tendering, where the tender is likely to attract foreign goods and where the contract exceeds the threshold specified in the Regulations.
- 36.2 A margin of preference shall not be allowed unless it is specified so in the TDS.
- 36.3 Contracts procured on basis of international competitive tendering shall not be subject to reservations to specific groups as provided in ITT 34.4.
- 36.4 Where it is intended to reserve a contract to a specific group of businesses (these groups are Small and Medium Enterprises, Women Enterprises, Youth Enterprises and Enterprises of persons living with disability, as the case maybe), and who are appropriately registered as such by a competent authority, a procuring entity shall ensure that the invitation to tender specifically indicates that only businesses or firms belonging to the group are eligible to tender. No tender shall be reserved to more than one group. If not so stated in the Tender documents, the invitation to tender will be open to all interested tenderers.

37. Evaluation of Tenders

- 37.1 The Procuring Entity shall use the criteria and methodologies listed in this ITT and Section III, Evaluation and Qualification criteria. No other evaluation criteria or methodologies shall be permitted. By applying the criteria and methodologies, the Procuring Entity shall determine the Best Evaluated Tender.
- 37.2 To evaluate a Tender, the Procuring Entity shall consider the following:
 - a) Price adjustment due to discounts offered in accordance with ITT 14.4;
 - b) Price adjustment due to quantifiable non material non-conformities in accordance with ITT 31.3; and
 - c) converting the amount resulting from applying (a) and (b) above, if relevant, to a single currency in accordance with ITT 32;
 - d) any additional evaluation factors specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.

38. Preliminary Examination

38.1 The Procuring Entity will examine the tenders, to determine whether they have been properly signed, whether required sureties have been furnished, whether any computational errors have been made, whether required sure ties have been furnished and are substantially complete (e.g., not missing key parts of the tender or silent on excessively large portions of the Technical Requirements). In the case where a pre-qualification process

was undertaken for the Contract (s) for which these tendering documents have been issued, the Procuring Entity will ensure that each tender is from a pre-qualified Tenderer and, in the case of a Joint Venture, that partners and structure of the Joint Venture are unchanged from those in the pre-qualification.

39. Technical Evaluation

- 39.1 The Procuring Entity will examine the information supplied by the Tenderers Pursuant to ITT 11 and ITT 16, and in response to other requirements in the Tendering document, considering the following factors:
 - a) Overall completeness and compliance with the Technical Requirements; and deviations from the Technical Requirements;
 - b) suitability of the Information System offered in relation to the conditions prevailing at the site; and the suitability of the implementation and other services proposed, as described in the Preliminary Project Plan included in the tender;
 - c) achievement of specified performance criteria by the Information System;
 - d) compliance with the time schedule called for by the Implementation Schedule and any alternative time schedules offered by Tenderers, as evidenced by a milestone schedule provided in the Preliminary Project Plan included in the tender;
 - e) type, quantity, quality, and long-term availability of maintenance services and of any critical consumable items necessary for the operation of the Information System;
 - f) any other relevant technical factors that the Procuring Entity deems necessary or prudent to take into consideration;
 - g) any proposed deviations in the tender to the contractual and technical provisions stipulated in the tendering documents.
- 39.2 The Procuring Entity's evaluation of tenders will consider technical factors, in addition to cost factors. The Technical Evaluation will be conducted following the Criteria specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria, which permits a comprehensive assessment of the technical merits of each Tender. All tenders that fail to pass this evaluation will be considered non-responsive and will not be evaluated further.
- 39.3 Where alternative technical solutions have been allowed in accordance with ITT 13, and offered by the Tenderer, the Procuring Entity will make a similar evaluation of the alternatives. Where alternatives have not been allowed but have been offered, they shall be ignored.
- 39.4 Where the tender involves multiple lots or contracts, the tenderer will be allowed to tender for one or more lots (contracts). Each lot or contract will be evaluated in accordance with ITT 35.2. The methodology to determine the lowest evaluated tenderer or tenderers based one lot (contract) or based on a combination of lots (contracts), will be specified in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. In the case of multiple lots or contracts, tenderer will be will be required to prepare the Eligibility and Qualification Criteria Form for each Lot.

40 Financial/ Economic Evaluation

- 40.1 To evaluate a Tender, the Procuring Entity shall consider the following:
 - a) price adjustment due to unconditional discounts offered in accordance with ITT 26.8; excluding provisional sums and contingencies, if any, but including Day work items,

- where priced competitively.
- b) Price adjustment due to quantifiable non material non-conformities in accordance with ITT 31.3;
- c) converting the amount resulting from applying (a) to (c) above, if relevant, to a single currency in accordance with ITT 33; and
- d) the evaluation factors indicated in Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.

 If price adjustment is allowed in accordance with ITT 17.9, the estimated effect of the price adjustment provisions of the Conditions of Contract, applied over the period of execution of the Contract, shall not be considered in Tender evaluation.
- 40.2 The Procuring Entity will evaluate and compare the Tenders that have been determined to be substantially responsive, pursuant to ITT 35.4. The evaluation will be performed assuming either that:
 - a) The Contract will be awarded to the Lowest Evaluated Tender for the entire Information System; or
 - b) if specified **in the TDS**, Contracts will be awarded to the Tenderers for each individual Subsystem, lot, or slice if so defined in the Technical Requirements whose Tenders result in the Lowest Evaluated Tender/ Tenders for the entire System.

In the latter case, discounts that are conditional on the award of more than one Subsystem, lot, or slice may be offered in Tenders. Such discounts will be considered in the evaluation of tenders as specified **in the TDS**.

41 Comparison of Tenders

- 41.1 The Procuring Entity shall compare all substantially responsive Tenders in accordance with ITT 35.6 to determine the lowest evaluated cost.
- 41.2 The Procuring Entity shall compare the evaluated costs of all substantially responsive Tenders established in accordance with ITT 34.2 to determine the Tender that has the lowest evaluated cost. The comparison shall be on the basis of CIP (place of final destination) prices for imported goods and EXW prices, plus cost of inland transportation and insurance to place of destination, for goods manufactured within Kenya, together with prices for any required installation, training, commissioning and other services. The evaluation of prices shall not take into account custom duties and other taxes levied on imported goods quoted CIP and sales and similar taxes levied in connection with the sale or delivery of goods.

42 Abnormally Low Tenders and Abnormally High Tenders

Abnormally Low Tenders

- 42.1 An Abnormally Low Tender is one where the Tender price in combination with other constituent elements of the Tender, appears unreasonably low to the extent that the Tender price raises material concerns with the Procuring Entity as to the capability of the Tenderer to perform the Contract for the offered Tender price or that genuine competition between Tenderers is compromised.
- 42.2 In the event of identification of a potentially Abnormally Low Tender by the evaluation committee, the Procuring Entity shall seek written clarification from the Tenderer, including a detailed price analyses of its Tender price in relation to the subject matter of the

- contract, scope, delivery schedule, allocation of risks and responsibilities and any other requirements of the tendering document.
- 42.3 After evaluation of the price analyses, in the event that the Procuring Entity determines that the Tenderer has failed to demonstrate its capability to perform the contract for the offered Tender price, the Procuring Entity shall reject the Tender.

Abnormally High Tenders

- 42.4 An abnormally high tender price is one where the tender price, in combination with other constituent elements of the Tender, appears unreasonably too high to the extent that the Procuring Entity is concerned that it (the Procuring Entity) may not be getting value for money or it may be paying too high a price for the contract compared with market prices or that genuine competition between Tenderers is compromised.
- 42.5 In case of an abnormally high price, the Procuring Entity shall make a survey of the market prices, check if the estimated cost of the contract is correct and review the Tender Documents to check if the specifications, scope of work and conditions of contract are contributory to the abnormally high tenders. The Procuring Entity may also seek written clarification from the tenderer on the reason for the high tender price. The Procuring Entity shall proceed as follows:
 - (i) If the tender price is abnormally high based on wrong estimated cost of the contract, the Procuring Entity <u>may accept or not accept</u> the tender depending on the Procuring Entity's budget considerations.
 - (ii) If specifications, scope of work and/or conditions of contract are contributory to the abnormally high tender prices, scope of work and conditions of contract, as the case may be.
- 42.6 If the Procuring Entity determines that the Tender Price is abnormally too high because genuine competition between tenderers is compromised (often due to collusion, corruption or other manipulations), the Procuring Entity shall reject all Tenders and shall institute or cause competent Government Agencies to institute an investigation on the cause of the compromise, before retendering.

43 Eligibility and Qualification of the Tenderer

- 43.1 The Procuring Entity shall determine to its satisfaction whether the Tenderer that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated cost and substantially responsive Tender is eligible and meets the qualifying criteria specified Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.
- 43.2 The determination shall be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the Tenderer's qualifications submitted by the Tenderer, pursuant to ITT 15.
- 43.3 Unless otherwise specified in the TDS, the Procuring Entity will NOT carry out tests at the time of post- qualification, to determine that the performance or functionality of the Information System offered meets those stated in the Technical Requirements. However, if so specified in the TDS the Procuring Entity may carry out such tests as detailed in the TDS.
- 43.4 An affirmative determination shall be a prerequisite for award of the Contract to the Tenderer. A negative determination shall result in disqualification of the Tender, in which

- event the Procuring Entity shall proceed to the Tenderer who offers a substantially responsive Tender with the next lowest evaluated cost to make a similar determination of that Tenderer's qualification stopper form satisfactorily.
- 43.5 The capabilities of the manufacturers and subcontractors proposed by the Tenderer that is determined to have offered the Best Evaluated Tender for identified major items of supply or services will also be evaluated for acceptability in accordance with Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria. Their participation should be confirmed with a Form of intent between the parties, as needed. Should a manufacturer or subcontractor be determined to be unacceptable, the Tender will not be rejected, but the Tenderer will be required to substitute an acceptable manufacturer or subcontractor without any change to the Tender price. Prior to signing the Contract, the corresponding Appendix to the Contract Agreement shall be completed, listing the approved manufacturers or subcontractors for each item concerned.
- 43.6 Foreign tenderers are required to source at least forty (40%) percent of their contract inputs (in supplies, subcontracts and labor) from national suppliers and contractors. To this end, a foreign tenderer shall provide in its tender documentary evidence that this requirement is met. Foreign tenderers not meeting this criterion will be automatically disqualified. Information required to enable the Procuring Entity determine if this condition is met shall be provided in for this purpose is be provided in "SECTIONIII- EVALUATION AND QUALIFICATION CRITERIA.

44 Procuring Entity's Right to Accept Any Tender, and to Reject Any or All Tenders

44.1 The Procuring Entity reserves the right to accept or reject any tender, and to annul the Tendering process and reject all Tenders at any time prior to Contract Award, without thereby incurring any liability to Tenderers. In case of annulment, all Tenderers shall be notified with reasons and all Tenders submitted and specifically, tender securities, shall be promptly returned to the Tenderers.

F. Award of Contract

45 Award Criteria

45.1 The Procuring Entity shall award the Contract to the successful tenderer whose tender has been determined to be the Lowest Evaluated Tender.

46 Procuring Entity's Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award

46.1 The Procuring Entity reserves the right at the time of Contract award to increase or decrease, by the percentage (s) for items as indicated in the TDS.

47 Notice of Intention to enter into a Contract

- 47.1 Upon award of the contract and Prior to the expiry of the Tender Validity Period the Procuring Entity shall issue a Notification of Intention to Enter in to a Contract/Notification of award to all tenderers which shall contain, at a minimum, the following information:
 - a) The name and address of the Tenderer submitting the successful tender;
 - b) The Contract price of the successful tender;
 - c) a statement of the reason(s) the tender of the unsuccessful tenderer to whom the letter

- is addressed was unsuccessful, unless the price information in (c) above already reveals the reason;
- d) the expiry date of the Stands till Period; and
- e) instructions on how to request a de briefing and/or submit a complaint during the stand still period;

48 Standstill Period

- 48.1 The Contract shall not be signed earlier than the expiry of a Standstill Period of 14 days to allow any dissatisfied tender to launch a complaint. Where only one Tender is submitted, the Standstill Period shall not apply.
- 48.2 Where a Standstill Period applies, it shall commence when the Procuring Entity has transmitted to each Tenderer the Notification of Intention to enter in to a Contract with the successful Tenderer.

49 Debriefing by the Procuring Entity

- 49.1 On receipt of the Procuring Entity's Notification of Intention to Enter into a Contract referred to in ITT 40, an unsuccessful tenderer may make a written request to the Procuring Entity for a debriefing on specific issues or concerns regarding their tender. The Procuring Entity shall provide the debriefing within five days of receipt of the request.
- 49.2 Debriefings of unsuccessful full Tenderers may be done in writing or verbally. The Tenderer shall bear its own costs of attending such a debriefing meeting.

50 Letter of Award

50.1 Prior to the expiry of the Tender Validity Period and upon expiry of the Standstill Period specified in ITT 44.1, upon addressing a complaint that has been filed within the Standstill Period; the Procuring Entity shall transmit the Letter of Award to the successful Tenderer. The letter of award shall request the successful tenderer to furnish the Performance Security within 21days of the date of the letter.

51 Signing of Contract

- 51.1 Upon the expiry of the fourteen days of the Notification of Intention to enter in to contract and upon the parties meeting their respective statutory requirements, the Procuring Entity shall send the successful Tenderer the Contract Agreement.
- 51.2 Within fourteen (14) days of receipt of the Contract Agreement, the successful Tenderer shall sign, date, and return it to the Procuring Entity.
- 51.3 The written contract shall be entered into within the period specified in the notification of award and before expiry of the tender validity period
- 51.4 Notwithstanding ITT 47.2 above, in case signing of the Contract Agreement is prevented by any export restrictions attributable to the Procuring Entity, to Kenya, or to the use of the Information System to be supplied, where such export restrictions arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those Information System, the Tenderer shall not be bound by its Tender, provided that the Tenderer can demonstrate that signing of the Contract Agreement has not been prevented by any lack of diligence on the part of the Tenderer in completing any formalities, including applying for permits, authorizations and

licenses necessary for the export of the Information System under the terms of the Contract.

52 Performance Security

- 52.1 Within twenty-one (21) days of the receipt of the Letter of Award from the Procuring Entity, the successful Tenderer shall furnish the Performance Security and, any other documents required in the TDS, in accordance with the General Conditions of Contract, using the Performance Security and other Forms included in Section X, Contract Forms, or another form acceptable to the Procuring Entity. A foreign institution providing a bank guarantee shall have a correspondent financial institution located in Kenya, unless the Procuring Entity has agreed in writing that a correspondent bank is not required.
- 52.2 Failure of the successful Tenderer to submit the above-mentioned Performance Security and other documents required in the TDS or sign the Contract shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the Tender Security. In that event the Procuring Entity may award the Contract to the Tenderer offering the next Best Evaluated Tender.
- 52.3 Performance security shall not be required for contracts estimated to cost less than the amount specified in the Regulations.

53 Publication of Procurement Contract

- 53.1 Within fourteen days after signing the contract, the Procuring Entity shall publish the awarded contract at its noticeboards and websites; and on the Website of the Authority. At the minimum, the notice shall contain the following information:
 - a) Name and address of the Procuring Entity;
 - b) Name and reference number of the contract being awarded, a summary of its scope and the selection method used;
 - c) the name of the successful Tenderer, the final total contract price, the contract duration.
 - d) Dates of signature, commencement and completion of contract;
 - e) names of all Tenderers that submitted Tenders, and their Tender prices as read out at Tender opening.

54 Procurement Related Complaint

- 54.1 The procedures for making a Procurement-related Complaint are as specified in the TDS.
- 54.2 A request for administrative review shall be made in the form provided under contract forms.

SECTION II - TENDER DATA SHEET (TDS)

The following specific data for the items to be procured shall complement, supplement, or amend the provisions in the Instructions to Tenderers (ITT). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions here in shall prevail over those in ITT.

Reference to	Particulars of appendix to instructions to tenders
ITT Clause A. General	
ITT 1.1	The reference number of the Invitation to Tenders (ITT) is: GF ATM TB NFM 2023/2024 - OIT-03 PROCUREMENT OF NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE
	The Procuring Entity is: Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA)
	The name of the ITT is: GF ATM TB NFM 2023/2024 - OIT-03 PROCUREMENT OF NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE
	The number and identification of lots (contracts) comprising this ITT is: 3 Lots and 2 Items
ITT 2.1 (a)	Not Applicable
ITT 3.3	Not Applicable
ITT 4.1	Maximum number of members in the Joint Venture (JV) shall be: 3
B. Contents o	f Tendering Document
ITT 8.1	For clarifications of tender purposes; The contact address is:
	The Chief Executive Officer Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA) Commercial Street, Industrial Area P.O. Box: 47715-00100 Nairobi, Kenya Tel No: +254 719033000/ +254 726618520/1 E- mail procurement.program@kemsa.co.ke Requests for clarification should be received by the Procuring Entity not later than 7th December, 2023.
ITT 8.2	The Procuring Entity shall publish its response at the website: http://www.kemsa.co.ke /tenders/ and www.tenders.go.ke
C. Preparation	n of Tenders
ITT 13.1(k)	The Tenderer shall submit the following additional documents in its Tender: As detailed under section III
ITT 15.1	Alternative Tenders shall not be considered.
ITT 19.5	The Incoterms edition is: incoterms 2020 edition.
ITT 19.5 (a)	Place of destination: DAP , named place of destination KEMSA depots
ITT 19.6	Final Destination (Project Site): DAP , named place of destination KEMSA depots
ITT 19.9	The prices quoted by the Tenderer <i>shall not</i> be subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract.
ITT 20.1	The Tenderer is/is not required to quote in Kenya Shillings the portion of the tender price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in that currency.

ITT 21.1	The Tender validity period shall be 120 days.
ITT 22.1	A Tender security Shall be required amounting to USD 2,942.00 or KES 400,112.00 or equivalent in freely convertible currency
ITT 22.1	In addition to the original of the Tender, the number of copies is: 1 (One)
ITT 23.3	The written confirmation of authorization to sign on behalf of the Tenderer shall consist of: A written Power of Attorney
D. Submiss	sion and Opening of Tenders
ITT 25.1	For Tender submission purposes only, the Procuring Entity's address is:
	The Chief Executive Officer Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA) Commercial Street, Industrial Area P.O. Box: 47715- 00100 Nairobi, Kenya Tel No: +254 719033000/ +254 726618520/1
	E- mail: <u>procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke</u>
	The deadline for submission is: Date: 15 th December, 2023 Time: 10.00 a.m.
	Tenderers shall not have the option of submitting their tenders electronically.
ITT 25.1	Not Applicable
ITT 28.1	Tender opening shall take place at:
	The Tender Opening/conference Hall Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA) Commercial Street, Industrial Area P.O. Box: 47715-00100 Nairobi, Kenya Date: 15th December, 2023 Time: 10.00 a.m.
ITT 28.6	The Form of Tender and Price Schedules shall be initialed by a minimum of 3 representatives of the Procuring Entity conducting Tender opening.
E. Evaluati	on and Comparison of Tenders
ITT 33.3	Not Applicable
ITT 35.1	The currency that shall be used for Tender evaluation and comparison purposes to convert at the selling exchange rate all Tender prices expressed in various currencies into a single currency is: [Kenya Shillings] The source of exchange rate shall be: Central Bank in Kenya
	The date for the exchange rate shall be: Date of tender closing.
ITT 36.2	A margin of domestic preference shall not apply
ITT 36.4	Not Applicable
ITT 40.2 (b)	Tenderers shall be allowed to quote separate prices for different lots and items to determine the lowest tenderer as Section III, Evaluation and Qualification Criteria.
F. Award of	Discount that are conditional on the award shall not be considered in the price evaluation
	COMME

ITT 47.1	The maximum percentage by which quantities may be increased is: 15% The maximum percentage by which quantities may be decreased is: 15%
ITT 40.1	
111 40.1	Procuring Entity may vary quantities at a percentage not exceeding 15%
ITT 51.1	The procedures for making a Procurement-related Complaint are detailed in the "Notice of Intention to Award the Contract" herein and are also available from the PPRA website www.ppra.go.ke .
	If a Tenderer wishes to make a Procurement-related Complaint, the Tenderer should submit its complaint following these procedures, in writing (by the quickest means available, that is by email), to:
	The Chief Executive Officer
	Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA)
	Commercial Street, Industrial Area
	Nairobi/Kenya
	E- mail: <u>procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke</u>
	In summary, a Procurement-related Complaint may challenge any of the following: 1. the terms of the Tendering Documents; and. 2. the procuring Entity's decision to award the contract.

SECTION III - EVALUATION AND QUALIFICATION CRITERIA

1. General Provision

- 1.1 Wherever a Tenderer is required to state a monetary amount, Tenderers should indicate the Kenya Shilling equivalent using the rate of exchange determined as follows:
 - a) For construction turn over or financial data required for each Year-Exchange rate prevailing on the last day of the respective calendar year (in which the amounts for that year is to be converted) was originally established.
 - b) Value of single Contract-Exchange rate prevailing on the date of the contract signature.
 - c) Exchange rates shall be taken from the publicly available source identified in the ITT. Any error in determining the exchange rates in the Tender may be corrected by the Procuring Entity
- 1.2 This section contains the criteria that the Procuring Entity shall use to evaluate tender and qualify tenderers. No other factors, methods or criteria shall be used other than specified in this tender document. The Tenderer shall provide all the information requested in the forms included in Section IV, Tendering Forms. The Procuring Entity should use the Standard Tender Evaluation Report for Health products for evaluating Tenders.

2. Evaluation and contract award Criteria

2.1 The Procuring Entity shall use the criteria and methodologies listed in this Section to evaluate tenders and arrive at the Lowest Evaluated Tender. The tender that (i) meets the qualification criteria, (ii) has been determined to be substantially responsive to the Tender Documents, and (iii) is determined to have the Lowest Evaluated Tender price shall be selected for award of contract.

3. Preliminary examination for Determination of Responsiveness

3.1 The Procuring Entity will start by examining all tenders to ensure they meet in all respects the eligibility criteria and other mandatory requirements in the ITT, and that the tender is complete in all aspects in meeting the requirements provided for in the preliminary evaluation criteria outlined below. The Standard Tender Evaluation Report Document for Goods and Works for evaluating Tenders provides very clear guide on how to deal with review of these requirements. Tenders that do not pass the Preliminary Examination will be considered non-responsive and will not be considered further.

[The Procuring Entity will provide the preliminary evaluation criteria. To facilitate, a template may be attached or clearly described all information and list of documentation to be submitted by Tenderers to enable preliminary evaluation of the Tender]

4. Tender Evaluation (ITT 34)

4.1 To evaluate Items or Lots that include at least the percentages of items per lot and quantity per item as specified in ITT 14.6, if applicable. Tender evaluation of such tenders will be carried out as per the following procedures. The average price (or highest price as specified in TDS 30.3) of an item quoted by substantially responsive Tenders will be added to the Tender price of those who did not quote for that item and the equivalent total cost of the tender so determined will be used for Tender comparison, evaluation, and award.

a) In addition to the criteria listed in ITT 34.2(a)–(c) the additional evaluation factors as per ITT 34.2 (d) is specified as follows:

b) **Delivery schedule.** (As specified in the TDS)

The Goods specified in the List of Goods are required to be delivered within the acceptable time range (after the earliest and before the final date, both dates inclusive) specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements. No credit will be given to deliveries before the earliest date, and Tenders offering delivery after the final date shall be treated as non-responsive. Within this acceptable period, an adjustment of [insert he adjustment factor], will be added, for evaluation purposes only, to the Tender price of Tenders offering deliveries later than the "Earliest Delivery Date" specified in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements

c) **Deviation in payment schedule**. [insert tone of the following]

i) Tenderers shall state their Tender price for the payment schedule outlined in the SCC. Tenders shall be evaluated on the basis of this base price. tenderers are, however, permitted to state an alternative payment schedule and indicate the reduction in Tender price they wish to offer for such alternative payment schedule. The Procuring Entity may consider the alternative payment schedule and the reduced Tender price offered by the tenderer selected on the basis of the base price for the payment schedule out lined in the SCC.

Or

ii) The SCC stipulates the payment schedule specified by the Procuring Entity. If a Tender deviate from the schedule and if such deviation is considered acceptable to the Procuring Entity, the Tender will be evaluated by calculating interest earned for any earlier payments involved in the terms outlined in the Tender as compared with those stipulated in the SCC, at the rate per annum [insert adjustment rate].

d) Specific additional criteria

[Other specific additional criteria to be considered in the evaluation, and the evaluation method shall be detailed in TDS34.6][If specific **sustainable procurement technical requirements** have been specified in Section VII- Specification, **either** state that (i) those requirements will be evaluated on a pass/fail (compliance basis) **or** otherwise (ii)in addition to evaluating those requirements on a pass s/fail (compliance basis), if applicable, specify the monetary adjustments to be applied to Tender Prices for comparison purposes on account of Tenders that exceed the specified minimum sustainable procurement technical requirements.]not applicable

5. Multiple Contracts (ITT 34.4)

5.1 Multiple contracts will be permitted in accordance with ITT 34.4. Tenderers are evaluated on basis of Lots and the lowest evaluated tenderer identified for each Lot. The Procuring Entity will select one Option of the two Options listed below for award of Contracts.

OPTION 1

- i. If a tenderer wins only one Lot, the tenderer will be awarded a contract for that Lot, provided the tenderer meets the Eligibility and Qualification Criteria for that Lot.
- ii. If a tenderer wins more than one Lot, the tender will be awarded contracts for all won Lots, provided the tenderer meets the aggregate Eligibility and Qualification Criteria for all the Lots. The tenderer will be awarded the combination of Lots for which the tenderer qualifies and the others will be considered for award to second lowest the tenderers.

OPTION 2 (Not Applicable)

5.2 The Procuring Entity will consider all possible combinations of won Lots [contract(s)] and determine the combinations with the lowest evaluated price. Tenders will then be awarded to the Tenderer or Tenderers in the combinations provided the tenderer meets the aggregate Eligibility and Qualification Criteria for all the won Lots.

6. Alternative Tenders (ITT13.1) Not Applicable

6.1 An alternative if permitted under ITT 13, will be evaluated as follows: The Procuring Entity shall consider Tenders offered for alternatives as specified in Part II Section II, Schedule of Requirements. Only the technical alternatives, if any, of the Tenderer with the Lowest Evaluated Tender conforming to the basic technical shall be considered by the Procuring Entity. Not applicable. Alternative Tenders are not permitted.

7. Margin of Preference - Not Applicable For This Tender

- 7.1 If the TDS so specifies, the Procuring Entity will grant a margin of preference of fifteen percent (15%) to be loaded on evaluated prices of the foreign tenderers, where the percentage of shareholding of Kenyan citizens is less than fifty-one percent (51%).
- 7.2 Contractors for such preference shall be asked to provide, as part of the data for qualification, such information, including details of ownership, as shall be required to determine whether, according to the classification established by the Procuring Entity, a particular contractor or group of contractors qualifies for a margin of preference.
- 7.3 After Tenders have been received and reviewed by the Procuring Entity, responsive Tenders shall be assessed to ascertain their percentage of shareholding of Kenyan citizens. Responsive tenders shall be classified into the following groups:
 - i) Group A: tenders offered by Kenyan Contractors and other Tenderers where Kenyan citizens hold shares of over fifty one percent (51%).
 - ii) Group B: tenders offered by foreign Contractors and other Tenderers where Kenyan citizens hold shares of less than fifty one percent (51%).
- 7.4 All evaluated tenders in each group shall, as a first evaluation step, be compared to determine the lowest tender, and the lowest evaluated tender in each group shall be further compared with each other. If, as a result of this comparison, at tender from Group A is the lowest, it shall be selected for the award. If a tender from Group B is the lowest, an amount equal to the percentage indicated in Item 3.1 of the respective tender price, including unconditional discounts and excluding provisional sums and the cost of day works, if any, shall be added to the evaluated price offered in each tender from Group B. All tenders shall then be compared using new prices with added prices to Group Band the lowest evaluated tender from Group A. If the tender from Group A is still the lowest tender, it shall be selected for award. If not, the lowest evaluated tender from Group B based on the first evaluation price shall be selected.

8. Post qualification and Contract award (ITT 37), more specifically, -

TO BE SPECIFIED UNDER SPECIFIC EVALUATION CRITERIA

- a) In case the tender <u>was subject to post-qualification</u>, the contract shall be awarded to the lowest evaluated tenderer, subject to confirmation of prequalification data, if so required.
- b) In case the tender was not subject to post-qualification, the tender that has been

determined to be the lowest evaluated tenderer shall be considered for contract award, subject to meeting each of the following conditions.

i)	The Tenderer shall demonstrate that it has access to, or has available unencumbered real assets, lines of credit, and other financial meatmeet the cash flow of Kenya Shillings	<u> </u>	
ii)	Minimum <u>average</u> annual turnover of Kenya Shillings amount], equivalent calculated as total certified payments received progress and/or completed within the last year] years.		ts in of
Kei sub	At least(insert number) of contract(s) of a similar nature entry, or the East African Community or abroad, that have been satestantially completed as a prime contractor, or joint venture matractor each of minimum value Kenya shillingse	tisfactorily nember or s	and
iv)	Other conditions depending on their seriousness.		

a) History of non-performing contracts:

Tenderer and each member of JV in case the Tenderer is a JV, shall demonstrate that Non- performance of a contract did not occur because of the default of the Tenderer, or the member of a JV in the last (specify years). The required information shall be furnished in the appropriate form.

b) Pending Litigation

Financial position and prospective long-term profitability of the Single Tenderer, and in the case the Tenderer is a JV, of each member of the JV, shall remain sound according to criteria established with respect to Financial Capability under Paragraph (i) above if all pending litigationwillberesolvedagainsttheTenderer.Tenderershallprovideinformation onpending litigations in the appropriate form.

c) Litigation History

There shall be no consistent history of court/arbitral award decisions against the Tenderer, in the last____(specify years). All parties to the contract shall furnish the information in the appropriate form about any litigation or arbitration resulting from contracts completed or ongoing under its execution over the years specified. A consistent history of awards against the Tenderer or any member of a JV may result in.

SPECIFIC EVALUATION CRITERIA

A. PRELIMINARY EXAMINATION

Requirements

- 1. Tender documents must be paginated/serialized. All bidders are required to submit their documents paginated in a continuous ascending order from the first page to the last in this format; (i.e. 1, 2, 3...... n where n is the last page) (MANDATORY).
- **2.** Provide a copy of Certificate of Incorporation/Registration (MANDATORY).
- 3. Provide a copy of valid and current Tax Compliance Certificate (MANDATORY FOR LOCAL BIDDERS).
- 4. Tender form (on a letterhead showing the tenderers complete name and business address) duly completed and signed. The Form of Tender shall include the following Forms duly completed and signed by the Tenderer or authorized representative (attach power of attorney where applicable) (MANDATORY).
 - i. Tenderer's Eligibility-Confidential Business Questionnaire (MANDATORY).
 - ii. Certificate of Independent Tender Determination (MANDATORY).
 - iii. Self-Declaration of the Tenderer (MANDATORY).
 - a) Duly completed and signed self-Declaration that the person/ Tenderer is not debarred in the matter of the PPADA 2015 (MANDATORY).
 - b) Duly completed and signed self-Declaration that the person/ Tenderer will not engage in any corrupt/fraudulent practice (MANDATORY).
 - c) Duly completed and signed declaration and commitment to the code of ethics (MANDATORY).
- 5. Provide Original Bid Security valid for 150 days from date of tender opening. Value of Bid Security should be USD 2,942.00 or KES 400,112.00 (Kenya Shillings Four Hundred Thousand One Hundred and Twelve Only) or equivalent in a freely convertible currency. (MANDATORY).

NOTE: Failure to comply with Mandatory requirements will lead to disqualification. Only bidders who are successful at this stage will proceed to the next stage of evaluation.

B. TECHNICAL EVALUATION- DOCUMENTS

Bidders are required to submit the following documents:

- 1. Provide a valid Manufacturers Authorization or a Distributors Agreement which MUST be on a manufacturer's letterhead and addressed to KEMSA that is both tender and item specific and signed by an authorized signatory (MANDATORY).
- a) Current and valid manufacturing Certificate of Quality issued by an independent recognized body to the manufacturer of the product. The certificate must be item specific. (MANDATORY).
- b) Provide a one (1) year warranty letter which should be written separately (MANDATORY).

- c) Provide copy of Network Scope of work which should be duly signed and submitted with the bid document (This form is to verify the officer in charge and bidder identified the location for the network termination and cabling).
- d) The form must be signed and stamped by the Officer In charge (MANDATORY).

C. PRODUCT EVALUATION

The product evaluation will be done on the brochure submitted by the Bidders and will involve the following:

A manufacture's catalogue or its section showing the requested specifications and the following parameters: name of manufacturer, country of origin. The catalogue must have manufacturer's details.

These parameters must be highlighted with a bright marker on the catalogue

- ➤ A signed and stamped check list of product compliance with the specifications
- ➤ Evaluation of the product labeling criteria based on technical specifications spelt out in this tender document.
- ➤ Tenderers will be required to submit in additional to manufacturers catalogue a compliance sheet for each of the product offered. The tenderer must indicate on the compliance sheet whether the product offered comply with each item of the technical specifications in the tender document.
- ➤ The tenderer shall be required to commit in writing and present supporting data for compliance with items in the tender technical specifications, which are not supported by original manufacturers brochure.
- > In case of conflict between information/data presented in the original manufacturers brochure and the tenders compliance sheet the information/data in the original manufacturers brochure shall prevail.

The evaluation will be on a "Yes/No" basis;

NOTE: Only bidders who are successful at this stage will proceed to the next stage of evaluation. The award criteria would be for a complete lot

D. FINANCIAL EVALUATION

Bidders who are successful at preceding stages of evaluation will have their prices compared and award recommended to the lowest evaluated responsive bid.

E. POST QUALIFICATION

In line with ITT 37 After determining the substantially responsive tender, which offers the lowest-evaluated price, whether the tenderer is a manufacturer or just a supplier: The Procuring Entity shall carry out the post-qualification, if no prequalification was done using the following criteria:

- 1. The bidder must provide evidence of maximum number of 3 (three) supply contracts for information System within the past 3 years equivalent to the contract sum. The value of one of the contracts must be at least 60 % of the tender sum. The Tenderer should provide documentary evidence in support of the experience of previous supply (Contracts, Purchase Orders, Reference letters and Contact details of previous supply contracts).
- 2. The bidder must provide evidence of average annual turnover in the last three (3) years that is equivalent to the tender sum. (Provide certified financial statements for the past immediate three (3) years.
- 3. The bidder must provide statement of annual production capacity by a manufacturing firm, (should be at least three times the quantities specified under the contract).

F. PAST PERFORMANCE

A supplier performance measurement tool with detailed performance indicators has been developed and will be used to measure the performance of contracted suppliers. Suppliers who will have had unsatisfactory past performance on specific items of less than 71% shall not be recommended for award of similar items in subsequent tenders.

PERFORMANCE INDICATORS

The performance of suppliers, contractors, service providers and consultants are monitored at contract level to ensure the terms and conditions of the contract are met. The extent of performance monitoring applied shall be determined by the level of risk and the nature of the items. Good monitoring of suppliers anticipates, identifies and facilitates correction of shortcomings before the relationship with the supplier is adversely affected and before compromising value for money.

1.Time

The time indicator measures the duration in days for the supplier to deliver or complete the task as specified in the contract. The required data to be captured from the source documents into the performance tool shall include: Item code, item description, contract number, purchase order number, supplier name, contract signing date, contract effective date, contractual delivery date, earliest delivery date, extended delivery date, actual delivery date, supplier offered delivery date, and latest delivery date. For each item, the earliest delivery date and the latest delivery date are derived from the issued tender document. The supplier offered delivery date is derived from the bid.

Contract Delivery Period: The number of calendar days from the date of signing the contract to the date the delivery is required per the contract. If a contract is extended, the additional days are confirmed through addendum (letter) to the contract and the duration added to the Contract Delivery Period. In call-off orders under framework contracts, Contract Delivery Period is the number of calendar days from the date of call-off order to the required delivery date.

Actual Delivery Period: The number of calendar days from the contract effective date to the actual delivery date. Where call off orders apply, the Actual Delivery Period is the number of calendar days from the date of call-off order to actual delivery date. For staggered deliveries under definite quantity contracts, actual delivery period is the number of calendar days from date of notification of the required quantity.

Delivery on Time: Delivery of goods on or within the Contract Delivery Period yields a Delivery on Time indicator score of 100%. Delivery within 2 weeks after Contract Delivery Period still yields a Time indicator score of 100%. Delivery made thereafter yields a time Indicator score of zero (0). Failure to fully deliver within 8 weeks from lapse of Contract Delivery Period will result in contract termination.

2. Quantity

The supplier is required to deliver the ordered quantity of the product in full. Contractors should deliver the product per the required specifications.

Sometimes, due to practical reasons, a supplier may be requested in writing to deliver a portion of the

order. In that event, the measurement will be done after substantial completion of contracted quantity. The quantity indicator measures Delivery in Full, which is the difference between the quantity of the product in the purchase order or contract and the quantity that is certified received.

Delivery in Full: The indicator is measured by the percentage of the ordered quantity which is actually certified received. Example: If the purchase order quantity was 200,000 units. Of this, the quantity received was 190,000 units. The indicator of Delivery in Full is computed as (190,000/200,000) *100=95%. The target performance score for Delivery in Full indicator is 100%.

The required data are order quantity, delivered quantity, and deferred quantity.

3. Cost

The historical unit prices for each item are captured in the ERP system. The Award Price arise from recommendations for award and signed supplier contract. The Final Price is the award price plus the price variation that is approved at contract implementation; excluding those from the application of a price adjustment formula if provided for in the signed contract.

The Price Ratio is defined as [Award Price x 100/Final Price]; which should be 100% where the Final Price is equal to the Award Price. Where the Final Price is higher than the Award Price, the performance score is prorated. Example: if the Final Price is KES2,700, Award Price is KES2,400, then the Price Ratio is [2,400*100/2700 = 89%]. The data to be captured in the ERP system include the following: Item Code, Item Description, Contract Number, Order Number, Supplier Name, Plan Price, Award Price, Price Variation, Final Price.

4. Quality

The contract provides the technical specifications. At the delivery point, the products are inspected and tested to ensure they comply with the quality specifications. Products that do not comply with Quality Specifications will be rejected. However, an assessment shall be made to check if there is suitable product packaging. Percentage of damaged cartons acceptable is 0.5%. Above this %, the damaged cartons will be rejected.

5. Ratings and Scores

The supplier contract performance scores provide a structured way of rating suppliers with an aim of identifying areas of improvement and a basis for future engagement depending on historical performance. The scorecard will be used to measure, rate and rank suppliers with the aim of ensuring suppliers consistently meet and surpass their contractual obligations. Table 3 summarizes the ratings and scores.

Table 1. Ratings and scores measurement system

Rating	Range	Performance Description
1	0-30	Falls far below expectations: Performance jeopardized the
		achievement of contract requirements, despite contract administrative interventions.

2	31-50	Missed expectations: There are a number of performance issues
		that required KEMSA to provide additional contract administrative interventions to ensure that contract requirements are met.
		that contract requirements are met.
3	51-70	Does not fully meet expectations: There are performance issues
		but supplier has somehow met contract requirements.
4	71-80	Mostly meets expectations: There are minor performance
		issues but the supplier has largely met the contract requirements
5	81-100	Exceeds Expectations: Supplier has demonstrated a
		performance level in measurable within contract requirements
	'	

6. Performance Index

The Performance Index combines the indices for (1) time, (2) quantity, (3) cost and (4) quality. Each of the four performance indicators is scored out of 100%. The parameters are then weighted using a predefined matrix and the overall Supplier Performance Index is the sum of the weighted scores.

Table 2. Supplier Performance Index (Example)

#	Indicator	Score (%)	Weight	Weighted Score
1	Time	100	0.5	50.00
2	Quantity	95	0.3	28.50
3	Cost	89	0.1	8.90
4	Quality	83	0.1	8.30
	Supplier Performance Index			95.70

6. Performance Decision

A supplier with a Performance Index Score of less than 71% shall not be eligible for award of contracts by KEMSA for a period of ONE YEAR from the date of notification of the performance score. This information shall form part of the Post Contract Qualification Criteria in the subsequent tender document and evaluation stated as follows:

"Non-performance of a contract did not occur as a result of supplier default since 1 January [insert year] or the bidder has a Performance Score of less than 71% as measured using the KEMSA Supplier Performance Measurement Tool as notified to the supplier or service provider in writing prior to this tender notice."

The Procurement Directorate shall debrief the supplier and prepare minutes to record the debriefing, which shall form part of the permanent records.

SECTION IV - TENDERING FORMS

FORM OF TENDER

(Amended and issued pursuant to PPRA CIRCULAR No. 02/2022)

INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS

- *i)* All italicized text is to help Tenderer in preparing this form.
- ii) The Tenderer must prepare this Form of Tender on stationery with its letterhead clearly showing the Tenderer's complete name and business address. Tenderers are reminded that this is a mandatory requirement
- iii) Tenderer must complete and sign TENDERER'S ELIGIBILITY CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE, CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT TENDER DETERMINATION and the SELF DECLARATION FORMS OF THE TENDERER, as listed under (s) below.

Date of this Tender submission: 15th December, 2023

Invitation to Tender No.: GF ATM TB NFM 2023/2024 -OIT-03 FOR PROCUREMENT OF NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE

Alternative No.:

To: Kenya Medical Supplies Authority

- a) **No reservation:** We have examined and have no reservations to the tendering document, including Add and issued in accordance with Instructions to Tenderers (ITT 8);
- b) **Eligibility:** We meet the eligibility requirements and have no conflict of interest in accordance with ITT 4;
- c) We have not been suspended nor declared in eligible by the Procuring Entity based on execution of a Tender-Securing Declaration or Proposal-Securing Declaration in Kenya in accordance with ITT 4.8;

Conformity: We offer to supply in conformity with the tendering document and in accordance with the Delivery Schedules specified in the Schedule of Requirements for the following Goods: **GF ATM TB NFM 2023/2024 -OIT-03 FOR PROCUREMENT OF NETWORKING INFRASTRUCTURE**

d) **Tender Price:** The total price of our Tender, is: excluding any discounts offered in item(f) below is: [Insert one of the options below as appropriate]

Option 1, in case of one lot: Total price is: [insert the total price of the Tender in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies];

or

Option 2, in case of multiple lots: (a) Total price of each lot [insert the total price of each lot in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies]; and (b) Total price of all lots (sum of all lots) [insert the total price of all lots in words and figures, indicating the various amounts and the respective currencies];

- e) **Discounts:** The discounts offered and the methodology for their application are:
 - i) The discounts offered are: [Specify in detail each discount offered.]

- ii) The exact method of calculations to determine the net price after application of discounts is shown below: [Specify in detail the method that shall be used to apply the discounts];
- f) **Tender Validity Period**: Our Tender shall be valid for the period specified in TDS 19.1 (as amended if applicable) from the date fixed or the Tender submission deadline specified in TDS 23.1 (as amended if applicable), and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period;
- g) **Performance Security:** If our Tender is accepted, we commit to obtain a Performance Security in accordance with the tendering document;
- h) **One Tender per Tenderer**: We are not submitting any other Tender(s) as an individual Tenderer, and we are not participating in any other Tender(s) as a Joint Venture partner or as a sub-contractor, and meet the requirements of ITT 4.3, other than alternative Tenders submitted in accordance with ITT 13;
- i) Suspension and Debarment: We, along with any of our sub-contractors, suppliers, consultants, manufacturers, or service providers for any part of the contract, are not subject to, and not controlled by any entity or individual that is subject to, a temporary suspension or a debarment imposed by the PPRA. Further, we are not ineligible under Kenya laws or official regulations or pursuant to a decision of the United Nations Security Council;
- *State-owned enterprise or institution:* [select the appropriate option and delete the other] [We are not a state-owned enterprise or institution]/ [We are a state-owned enterprise or institution but meet the requirements of ITT 4.7];
- *k)* **Commissions, gratuities, fees:** We have paid, or will pay the following commissions, gratuities, or fees with respect to the Tendering process or execution of the Contract: [insert complete name of each Recipient, its full address, the reason for which each commission or gratuity was paid and the amount and currency of each such commission or gratuity]

Name of Recipient	Address	Reason	Amount

(If none has been paid or is to be paid, indicate "none.")

- l) **Binding Contract:** We understand that this Tender, together with your written acceptance thereof included in your notification of award, shall constitute a binding contract between us, until a formal contract is prepared and executed;
- m) **Procuring Entity Not Bound to Accept:** We understand and that you are not bound to accept the lowest evaluated cost Tender, the Lowest Evaluated Tender or any other Tender that you may receive; and
- n) **Fraud and Corruption:** We here by certify that we have taken steps to ensure that no person acting for us or on our behalf engages in any type of Fraud and Corruption.

- o) **Collusive practices:** We hereby certify and confirm that the tender is genuine, non-collusive and made with the intention of accepting the contract if awarded. To this effect we have signed the "Certificate of Independent Tender Determination" attached below.
- p) We undertake to adhere by the Code of Ethics for Persons Participating in Public Procurement and Asset Disposal, copy available from (specify website) during the procurement process and the execution of any resulting contract.
- q) **Beneficial Ownership Information:** We commit to provide to the procuring entity the Beneficial Ownership Information in conformity with the Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form upon receipt of notification of intention to enter into a contract in the event we are the successful tenderer in this subject procurement proceeding.
- r) We, the Tenderer, have completed fully and signed the following Forms as part of our Tender:
 - a) Tenderer's Eligibility; Confidential Business Questionnaire to establish we are not in any conflict to interest.
 - b) Certificate of Independent Tender Determination to declare that we completed the tender without colluding with other tenderers.
 - c) Self-Declaration of the Tenderer-to declare that we will, if awarded a contract, not engage in any form of fraud and corruption.
 - d) Declaration and commitment to the Code of Ethics for Persons Participating in Public Procurement and Asset Disposal.

Further, we confirm that we have read and understood the full content and scope of fraud and corruption as in formed in "Appendix 1-Fraud and Corruption" attached to the Form of Tender. Name of the Tenderer: *[insert complete name of the Tenderer]

Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Tender on behalf of the Tenderer: **[insert complete name of person duly authorized to sign the Tender]

Title of the person signing the Tender: [insert complete title of the person signing the Tender]

Signature of the person named above: [insert signature of person whose name and capacity are

shown above] **Date signed** [insert date of signing] **day of** [insert month], [insert year]

*: In the case of the Tender submitted by a Joint Venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Tenderer.

**: Person signing the Tender shall have the power of attorney given by the Tenderer. The power of attorney shall be attached with the Tender Schedules.

TENDERER'S ELIGIBILITY- CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE

Instruction to Tenderer

Tender is instructed to complete the particulars required in this Form, *one form for each entity if Tender is a JV*. Tenderer is further reminded that it is an offence to give false information on this Form.

a) Tenderer's details

	ITEM	DESCRIPTON
1	Name of Procuring Entity	
2	Reference number of the tender	
3	Date and time of tender opening	
4	Name of the tenderer	
5	Full address and contact details of the tenderer	Country: City: Location: Building: Floor: Postal address: Name and email of contact person:
6	Current trade license registration number and	
7	expiring date Name, country and full address (postal and physical addresses, email and telephone number) of registering body/agency	
8	Description of nature of business	
9	Maximum value of business which the tenderer handles	
10	Sate if tenders company is listed in stock exchange, give name and full address (postal and physical addresses, email and telephone number) of state which stock exchange	

General and Specific Details

	Sole Proprietor, provide the fol	lowing details.		
	Name in full		Age	
	Nationality	Country of (Origin	
	Citizenship			
	Partnership , provide the follow			
N	AME OF PARTNERS	NATIONALITY	CITIZENSHIP	% SHARES OWNED
				V
	Registered Company, provide	the following details		
	i) Private or public Company			
	ii) State the nominal and issue			
	Nominal Kenya Shillings (I			
	Issued Kenya Shillings (Eq		•••••	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
	iii) Give details of Directors as	follows.		
I	NAME OF DIRECTOR	NATIONALITY	CITIZENSHIP	% SHARES OWNED
	DISCLOSURE OF INTEREST	-Interest of the Firn	n in the Procuring Ent	ity.

	NAME OF PERSON	DESIGNATION IN THE PROCURING ENTITY	INTEREST OR RELATIONSHIP WITH TENDERER
1			
2			
3			
4			

ii) Conflict of interest disclosure

	TYPE OF CONFLICT	DISCLOSURE YES OR NO	IF YES PROVIDE DETAILS OF THE RELATIONSHIP WITH TENDERER
1	Tenderer is directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by or is under common control with another tenderer		
2	Tenderer receives or has received any direct or indirect subsidy from another tenderer		
3	Tenderer has the same legal representative as another tenderer		
4	Tenderer has a relationship with another Tenderer, directly or through common third parties, that puts it in a position to influence the tender of another Tenderer or influence the decisions of the Procuring Entity regarding this tendering process		
5	Any of the Tenderer's affiliates participated as a consultant in the preparation of the design or technical specifications of the works that the subject of the tender		
6	Tenderer would be providing goods, works, non-consulting services or consulting services during implementation of the contract specified in the tender document		
7	Tenderer has a close business or family relationship with a professional staff of the Procuring Entity who are directly or indirectly involved in the preparation of the Tender document or specifications of the contract and/or the tender evaluation process of such contract		
8	Tenderer has a close business or family relationship with a professional staff of the Procuring Entity who would be involved in the implementation or supervision of the such contract		

9	Has the conflict stemming from such relationship stated in item 7 and 8 above been resolved in a manner acceptable to the Procuring Entity throughout the tendering process and execution of the contract				
	f) Certification On behalf of the Tenderer, I certify that the information given above is complete, current and accurate as at the date of submission.				
Fu	ll NameTitle o	or Designation			

(Date)

(Signature)

CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT TENDER DETERMINATION

of Pi tenc	the undersigned, in submitting the accompanying Letter of Tender to the[Name rocuring Entity] for:[Name and number of tender] in response to the request for ders made by:[Name of Tenderer] do hereby make the following ements that I certify to be true and complete in every respect:
[cer	rtify, on behalf of[Name of Tenderer] that:
1.	I have read and I understand the contents of this Certificate;
2,	I understand that the Tender will be disqualified if this Certificate is found not to be true and complete in every respect;
3.	I am the authorized representative of the Tenderer with authority to sign this Certificate, and to submit the Tender on behalf of the Tenderer;
4.	For the purposes of this Certificate and the Tender, I understand that the word "competitor" shall include any individual or organization, other than the Tenderer, whether or not affiliated with the Tenderer, who:
	a) Has been requested to submit a Tender in response to this request for tenders;
	b) could potentially submit a tender in response to this request for tenders, based on their qualifications, abilities or experience;
5.	The Tenderer discloses that [check one of the following, as applicable]:
	a) The Tenderer has arrived at the Tender independently from and without consultation

- 5
 - The Tenderer has arrived at the Tender independently from, and without consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with, any competitor;
 - the Tenderer has entered into consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements with one or more competitors regarding this request for tenders, and the Tenderer discloses, in the attached document(s), complete details thereof, including the names of the competitors and the nature of, and reasons for, such consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements;
- 6. In particular, without limiting the generality of paragraphs (5) (a) or (5) (b) above, there has been no consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor regarding:
 - prices; a)
 - methods, factors or formulas used to calculate prices;
 - the intention or decision to submit, or not to submit, a tender; or c)
 - the submission of a tender which does not meet the specifications of the request for Tenders; except as specifically disclosed pursuant to paragraph (5)(b) above;
- In addition, there has been no consultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with 7. any competitor regarding the quality, quantity, specifications or delivery particulars of the works or services to which this request for tenders relates, except as specifically authorized by the procuring authority or as specifically disclosed pursuant to paragraph(5)(b) above;

Name	
Title	
Signature	
Date	

required by law or as specifically disclosed pursuant to paragraph (5)(b) above.

The terms of the Tender have not been, and will not be, knowingly disclosed by the Tenderer,

directly or indirectly, to any competitor, prior to the date and time of the official tender opening, or of the awarding of the Contract, whichever comes first, unless otherwise

[Name, title and signature of authorized agent of Tenderer and Date]

8.

SELF- DECLARATION FORMS

FORM SD1

	F DECLARATION THAT THE PERSON / TENDERER IS NOT DEBARRED IN THE ITER OF THE PUBLIC PROCUREMENT AND ASSET DISPOSAL ACT 2015
I,	, of Post Office Box being a resident of
	in the Republic of do hereby make a
state	ement as follows: -
1.	THAT I am the Company Secretary/ Chief Executive/Managing Director/Principal Officer/
	Director of (insert name of the Company) who is a Bidder in
	respect of Tender No for
	for (insert name of the Procuring entity) and duly authorized and competent
	to make this statement.
2.	THAT the aforesaid Bidder, its Directors and subcontractors have not been debarred from participating in procurement proceeding under Part IV of the Act.
3.	THAT what is deponed to here in above is true to the best of my knowledge, information and belief.
Title	

Bidder Official Stamp

FORM SD2

SELF DECLARATION THAT THE PERSON/TENDERER WILL NOT ENGAGE IN ANY

CORRUPT OR FRAUDULENT PRACTICE I,being a resident of......do hereby make a statement as follows: -THAT I am the Chief Executive / Managing Director / Principal Officer/Director 1. of.....(insert name of the Company) who is a Bidder in respect of **Tender No.** (insert tender title /description) for..... (insert name of the Procuring entity) and duly authorized and competent to make this statement. 2 THAT the aforesaid Bidder, it's servants and/or agents/sub-contractors will not engage in any corrupt or fraudulent practice and has not been requested to pay any inducement to any member of the Board, Management, Staff and/or employees and/or agents of (insert name of the Procuring entity) which is the procuring entity. THAT the aforesaid Bidder, its servants and/or agents / subcontractors have not offered any 3. inducement to any member of the Board, Management, Staff and/or employees and/or agents of (name of the procuring entity). 4. THAT the aforesaid Bidder will not engage / has not engaged in any corrosive practice with other bidders participating in the subject tender 5. THAT what is deponed to herein above is true to the best of my knowledge information and belief. (Title) (Signature) (Date)

Bidder Official Stamp

DECLARATION AND COMMITMENT TO THE CODE OF ETHICS

I,	(person)		behalf			-			•	•		,
and	lerstood the l the Code o l my respon	e conte of Ethi	ents of the ics for per	Publi sons p	ic Procure participati	ement	& Asse	et Dispos	al Act, 20	15, Re	egulati	ions
	o here by co olic Procure				-	ns of	the Co	de of Eth	nics for pe	ersons	s partio	cipating in
Naı	me of Autho	orized	signatory	·								
Sign	n			•••••								
Pos	ition											
Off	ice address.											
Tele	ephone					l	Email					
Naı	me of the Fi	rm/C	ompany									
Dat	e								•••••			
(Co	mpany Sea	l/ Rub	ber Stamp	wher	e applica	ble)						
Wit	ness Name											
••••								•••••	•••••••••••		• • • • • • • •	••••
Sign	n					•••••						
Dat	e											

APPENDIX 1- FRAUD AND CORRUPTION

(Appendix 1 shall not be modified)

1. Purpose

1.1 The Government of Kenya's Anti-Corruption and Economic Crime laws and their sanction's policies and procedures, Public Procurement and Asset Disposal Act (no. 33 of 2015) and its Regulation, and any other Kenya's Acts or Regulations related to Fraud and Corruption, and similar offences, shall apply with respect to Public Procurement Processes and Contracts that are governed by the laws of Kenya.

2. Requirements

- 2.1 The Government of Kenya requires that all parties including Procuring Entities, Tenderers, (applicants/proposers), Consultants, Contractors and Suppliers; any Subcontractors, Sub-consultants, Service providers or Suppliers; any Agents (whether declared or not); and any of their Personnel, involved and engaged in procurement under Kenya's Laws and Regulation, observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement process, selection and contract execution of all contracts, and refrain from Fraud and Corruption and fully comply with Kenya's laws and Regulations as per paragraphs 1.1 above.
- 2.2 Kenya's public procurement and asset disposal act (no. 33 of 2015) under Section 66 describes rules to be followed and actions to be taken in dealing with Corrupt, Coercive, Obstructive, Collusive or Fraudulent practices, and Conflicts of Interest in procurement including consequences for offences committed. A few of the provisions noted below high light Kenya's policy of no tolerance for such practices and behavior:
 - 1) A person to whom this Act applies shall not be involved in any corrupt, coercive, obstructive, collusive or fraudulent practice; or conflicts of interest in any procurement or asset disposal proceeding;
 - 2) A person referred to under subsection (1) who contravenes the provisions of that subsection commits an offence;
 - 3) Without limiting the generality of the subsection (1) and (2), the person shall be—
 a) disqualified from entering into a contract for a procure mentor asset disposal proceeding; or
 - b)if a contract has already been entered into with the person, the contract shall be voidable;
 - 4) The voiding of a contract by the procuring entity under subsection (7) does not limit any legal remedy the procuring entity may have;
 - 5) An employee or agent of the procuring entity or a member of the Board or committee of the procuring entity who has a conflict of interest with respect to a procurement:
 - a) Shall not take part in the procurement proceedings;
 - shall not, after a procurement contract has been entered into, take part in any decision relating to the procurement or contract; and
 - c) shall not be a subcontractor for the tenderer to whom was awarded contract, or

a member of the group of tenderers to whom the contract was awarded, but the subcontractor appointed shall meet all the requirements of this Act.

- 6) An employee, agent or member described in subsection (1) who refrains from doing anything prohibited under that subsection, but for that subsection, would have been within his or her duties shall disclose the conflict of interest to the procuring entity;
- 7) If a person contravenes subsection (1) with respect to a conflict of interest described in sub section (5)(a) and the contract is awarded to the person or his relative or to another person in whom one of them had a direct or indirect pecuniary interest, the contract shall be terminated and all costs incurred by the public entity shall be made good by the awarding officer. Etc.
- 2.3 In compliance with Kenya's laws, regulations and policies mentioned above, the Procuring Entity:
 - a) Defines broadly, for the purposes of the above provisions, the terms set forth below as follows:
 - i) "corrupt practice" is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, anything of value to influence improperly the actions of another party;
 - ii) "fraudulent practice" is any act or omission, including misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;
 - iii) "collusive practice" is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;
 - iv) "coercive practice" is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;
 - v) "obstructive practice" is:
 - Deliberately destroying, falsifying, altering, or concealing of evidence material to the investigation or making false statements to investigators in order to materially impede investigation by Public Procurement Regulatory Authority (PPRA) or any other appropriate authority appointed by Government of Kenya in to allegations of a corrupt, fraudulent, coercive, or collusive practice; and/or threatening, harassing, or intimidating any party to prevent it from disclosing its knowledge of matters relevant to the investigation or from pursuing the investigation; or
 - Acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the PPRA's or the appointed authority's inspection and audit rights provided for under paragraph 2.3 e. below.
 - b) Defines more specifically, in accordance with the above procurement Act provisions set forth for fraudulent and collusive practices as follows:

"fraudulent practice" includes a misrepresentation of fact in order to influence a procurement or disposal process or the exercise of a contract to the detriment of the procuring entity or the tenderer or the contractor, and includes collusive practices amongst tenderers prior to or after tender submission designed to establish tender prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the procuring entity of the benefits of free and open competition.

- c) Rejects a proposal for award of a contract if PPRA determines that the firm or individual recommended for award, any of its personnel, or its agents, or its sub-consultants, sub-contractors, service providers, suppliers and/ or their employees, has, directly or indirectly, engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, or obstructive practices in competing for the contract in question;
- d) Pursuant to the Kenya's above stated Acts and Regulations, may sanction or recommend to appropriate authority(ies) for sanctioning and debarment of a firm or individual, as applicable under the Acts and Regulations;
- Requires that a clause be included in Tender documents and Request for Proposal documents requiring (i) Tenderers(applicants/proposers), Consultants, Contractors, and Suppliers, and their Sub-contractors, Sub-consultants, Service providers, Suppliers, Agents personnel, permit the PPRA or any other appropriate authority appointed by Government of Kenya to inspect²all accounts, records and other documents relating to the procurement process, selection and/or contract execution, and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the PPRA or any other appropriate authority appointed by Government of Kenya; and
- f) Pursuant to Section 62 of the above Act, requires Applicants/Tenderers to submit along with their Applications/Tenders/Proposals a "Self-Declaration Form" as included in the procurement document declaring that they and all parties involved in the procurement process and contract execution have not engaged/will not engage in any corrupt or fraudulent practices.

 $^{^1\}mathrm{For}$ a voidance of doubt, a party's ineligibility to be awarded a contract shall include, without limitation, (i) applying for pre-qualification expressing interest in A consultancy, and tendering, either directly or as a nominated sub-contractor, nominated consultant, nominated manufacturer or supplier, or nominated service provider, in respect of such contract, and (ii) entering into an addendum or amendment introducing a material modification to any existing contract.

² Inspections in this context usually are investigative (i.e., forensic) in nature. They involve fact-finding activities undertaken by the Investigating Authority or persons appointed by the Procuring Entity to address specific matters related to investigations/audits, such as evaluating the veracity of an allegation of possible Fraud and Corruption, through the appropriate mechanisms. Such activity includes but is not limited to: accessing and examining a firm's or individual's financial records and information, and making copies thereof as relevant; accessing and examining any other documents, data and information (whether in hard copy or electronic format) deemed relevant for the investigation/audit, and making copies there of as relevant; interviewing staff and other relevant individuals; performing physical inspections and site visits; and obtaining third party verification of information.

TENDERER INFORMATION FORM

[The Tenderer shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. No a format shall be permitted and no substitutions shall be accepted.]	ılterations to its
Date:[insert date (as day, month and year) of Tender	
submission] ITT No.:[insert number of tendering process]	
Alternative No.: [insert identification No. if this is a Tender for an alternative]	
Pageofpages	
1. Tenderer's name: [insert tenderer's legal name]	
2. In case of JV, legal name of each member: [insert legal name of each member in JV]	
3. Tenderer's actual or intended country of registration:[insert tenderer's actual or integration]	ended country
4. Tenderer's year of registration: [insert Tenderer's year of registration]	
5. Tenderer's address in country of registration:[insert tenderer's legal address registration]	in country of
6. Tenderer's authorized representative information:	
Name:	
Address:	
Telephone/Fax numbers:	
Email Address	
7. Attached are copies of original documents of [check the box(es) of the attached origin	ıal documents]
☐ Articles of incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or and/or documents of registration of the legal entity named above, in account 11TT 4.4	•
 In case of JV, Form of intent to form JV or JV agreement, in accordance w In case of state-owned enterprise or institution, in accordance with ITT 4 establishing: 	
Legal and financial autonomy	
 Operation under commercial law Establishing that the tenderer is not under the supervision of tentity 	he procuring

FORM ELI - 1.1 (continued)

Tenderer Information Form

Date: [insert day, month, year]

ITT No. and title: [insert ITT number and title]

Page [insert page number] of [insert total number] pages

4 TD 1 /			
1.Tenderer's name:			
2.Street Address:	Postal code:	City:	Country:
3.P.O.Box and Mailing <i>A</i>	Address		
4.Telephone number:			
5.Fax number:			
6.E-Mail address:			
7.Website:			
8.Contact name:			
9. Contact Title:			
10. Type of Business:			
If other, specify:			
11. Nature of business			
12.Year established		_	_
13. Dates, numbers and	expiration dates of curre	nt licenses and per	mits:
14. Current health autho	ority registration informa	ition:	

15. Proof of product and facility registrations with Kenya regulatory authority and international agencies (e.g. WHO certification scheme, GMP)
16. Name of government agency (ies) responsible for inspecting and licensing of facilities in the country of origin of the raw materials and or processing of the goods:
Date of last inspection:
17. Quality Assurance Certification: (please include a copy of your latest certificate)
18. Production capacity: [insert peak and average production capacity over the last three years in units/day or units/month etc.]
19. List of names and addresses of sources of raw materials and what products they will be used in:
20. Proof of raw material product and facility registrations with Kenya regulatory authority and international agencies (e.g. WHO certification scheme, GMP)
21. Raw materials tested prior to use:
22. Presence and characteristics of in-house quality control laboratory:
23. Names and addresses of external quality control laboratories used:
24. Are all finished products tested and released by quality control prior to release for sale:
Yes No, if not, why?
26. List control tests done during production? If so list.
27. Procedures for dealing with rejected batches:
28. Lists tests conducted after production and prior to release of product on market:
29. List products recalls linked to defects during the last 36 months. Include reason and date of recall:
30. Are technical documents available in English or Kiswahili: Yes, or No

TENDERER'S JV MEMBERS INFORMATION FORM

[The Tenderer shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. The following table shall be filled in for the Tenderer and for each member of a Joint Venture]]. Date: [insert date (as day, month and year) of Tender submission] No.:[insert number of tendering processl Alternative No......[insert identification No if this is a Tender for an alternative | Page of pages 1. Tenderer's name: [insert tenderer's legal name] 2. Tenderer's JV member's name: [insert JV member's legal name] 3. Tenderer's JV member's country of registration:[insert JV member's country of registration] 4. Tenderer's JV member's year of registration: [insert JV member's year of registration] 5. Tenderer's JV member's legal address in country of registration:[insert JV member's legal address in country of registration] 6. Tenderer's JV member's authorized representative information: Name: Address: Telephone/Fax numbers: **Email Address**

- 7. Attached are copies of original documents of [check the box(es) of the attached original documents]
 - ☐ Articles of incorporation (or equivalent documents of constitution or association) and/or documents of registration of the legal entity named above, in accordance with ITT 4.4
 - ☐ Tax obligations for Kenyan tenderer's, attach copy of current tax clearance certificate or tax exemption certificate issued by the Kenya Revenue Authority in accordance with ITT 4.13
 - ☐ In case of state-owned enterprise or institution, documents establishing legal and financial autonomy, operation in accordance with commercial law and not under the supervision of the Procuring Entity, in accordance with ITT 4.7

Included are the organizational chart and a list of Board of Directors

FORM FIN - 3.1

FINANCIAL SITUATION AND PERFORMANCE

[The following table shall be filled in for the Tenderer and for each member of a Joint Venture]

Tenderer's Name: [insert full name]

Date: [insert day, month, year]

Joint Venture Member Name: [insert full

name] ITT No. and title: [insert ITT number

and title]

Page [insert page number] of [insert total number] pages

Type of Financial information in	Historic information for previous _ [insert number] years,							
(currency)	[insert in words]							
	(amount in currency, currency, exchange rate, USD equivalent)							
	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3					
	Year I	Year 2	rear 3					
Statement of Financial Position (Information	Statement of Financial Position (Information from Balance Sheet)							
Total Assets (TA)								
Total Assets (TA)								
Total Liabilities (TL)								
Total Equity/Net Worth (NW)								
Current Assets (CA)								
Current Liabilities (CL)								
W. L. C. L. L. WO.								
Working Capital (WC)								
Information from Income Statement								
Total Revenue (TR)								
Profits Before Taxes (PBT)								
Cash Flow Information								
Cash Flow from Operating Activities								

3. FINANCIAL DOCUMENTS

The Tenderer and its parties shall provide copies of financial statements for the last [3] years pursuant Section III, Qualifications Criteria and Requirements, Sub-factor 3.1. The financial statements shall:

- a) reflect the financial situation of the Tenderer or in case of JV member, and not an affiliated entity (such as parent company or group member).
- b) Be independently audited or certified in accordance with local legislation.
- c) Be complete, including all notes to the financial statements.
- d) Correspond to accounting periods already completed and audited.

Attached ar	e copies	of f	financial	statements	for	the	last	[3]	years	required	above;	and
complying v	vith the r	equi	irements									

 $^{^4}$ If the most recent set of financial statements is for a period earlier than 12 months from the date of tendering, the reason for this should be justified.

FORM FIN - 3.2

AVERAGE ANNUAL TURNOVER (ANNUAL SALES VALUE)

[The following table shall be filled in for the Tenderer and for each member of a Joint Venture]

Tenderer's Name: [insert full name]

Date: [insert day, month, year]

Joint Venture Member Name: [insert full

name] ITT No. and title: [insert ITT number

and title]

Page [insert page number] of [insert total number] pages

Annual turn over data						
Year	Amount	Exchange rate	USD equivalent			
	Currency					
[indicate calendar year]	[insert amount and indicate currency]					

Average Annual Turnover *

^{*} Total USD equivalent for all years divided by the total number of years.

FORM CON-1 CURRENT CONTRACT COMMITMENTS / CONTRACTS IN PROGRESS FORM

Average monthly invoices over the last six months (US\$/mon.)

Name of Contract(s)
 Procuring Entity Contact Information [insert address, telephone, fax, e-mail address]
 Value of outstanding contracts [current US\$ equivalent]
 Estimated delivery date

FORM - EXP - 1 - EXPERIENCE

Contracts over								
Procuring Entity	Value	Year	Goods/Services Supplied	Country of Destination				

FORM - PER 1

HISTORICAL CONTRACT NON-PERFORMANCE, AND PENDING LITIGATION AND LITIGATION HISTORY

[The following	table shall be fil	lled in for the Tenderer and for each member of a Jo	int Venture]
Tenderer's N	ame:	[insert full	
name] Date:	[inser	t day, month, year]	
Joint Venture	Member Nan	ne:[insert	
full name] ITT I	No. and title:	[insert ITT number	
and title]			
Page[i	nsert page nun	nber] of[insert total number] page	es.
Non-Performed Con	ntracts in accordanc	e with Section III, Qualification Criteria and Requirements	
Contract non-perfor Sub-Factor 2.1.	mance did not occur	since 1st January [insert year] specified in Section III, Qualification	Criteria and Requirements,
Contract(s) not perf	ormed since 1 st Janu	ary [insert year] specified in Section III, Qualification Criteria and	Requirements, requirement
Year	Non- performed portion of contract	Contract Identification	Total Contract Amount (current value, currency, exchange rate and US\$ equivalent)
[insert year]	[insert amount and percentage]	Contract Identification: [indicate complete contract name/ number, and any other identification]	[insert amount]
		Name of Procuring Entity: [insert full name]	
		Address of Procuring Entity: [insert street/city/country]	
		Reason(s) for nonperformance: [indicate main reason(s)]	
Pending Litigation, i	n accordance with So	ection III, Qualification Criteria and Requirements	
		n Section III, Qualification Criteria and Requirements, Sub-Factor 2	
Year of dispute	Amount in dispute (currency)	Contract Identification	Total Contract Amount (currency), USD Equivalent (exchange rate)

[insert year]	[insert amount]	Contract Identification: [indicate complete contract name, number, and any other identification]	[insert amount]			
		Name of Procuring Entity: [insert full name]				
		Address of Procuring Entity: [insert street/city/country]				
		Matter in dispute: [indicate main issues in dispute]				
		Party who initiated the dispute: [indicate "Procuring Entity" or "Supplier"]				
		Status of dispute: [Indicate if it is being treated by the Adjudicator, under Arbitration or being dealt with by the Judiciary]				
□ No consistent history of court/arbitral award decisions in accordance with Section III, Qualification Criteria and Requirements, Sub-Factor 2.4.						
Consistent history of court/arbitral award decisions in accordance with Section III, Qualification Criteria and Requirements, Sub-Factor 2.4 as indicated below						

Year of award	Outcome as percentage of Net Worth	Contract Identification	Total Contract Amount (currency), USD Equivalent (exchange rate)
[insert year]	[insert percentage]	Contract Identification: [indicate complete contract name, number, and any other identification] Name of Procuring Entity: [insert full name] Address of Procuring Entity: [insert street/city/country] Matter in dispute: [indicate main issues in dispute] Party who initiated the dispute: [indicate "Procuring Entity" or "Supplier"] Court/ arbitral award decision: [Indicate if the award decision was against the Tenderer or any member of a	[insert amount]

PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS- LOT 1

	1	2	3		4		5	6	7	8	9
No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity Unit Packs Offered	(a) Unit Price FOB port of Loading	(b) Inland transport, insurance and other local costs incidental to delivery	(c) Other incidental cost as defined in the SCC	Total Unit Pack price (4a+b+c)	Total Price (3 x5)	Manufacturer	Delivery Period	Delivery Period Offered by Bidder
1	Desktop computers	Piece	20							1 to 12 weeks	
2	Desktop UPS	Piece	10							1 to 12 weeks	
3	Laptop computers	Piece	4							1 to 12 weeks	

OAP, named place of destination KEMSA Depots	Currency	Grand Total Price (Sum of Column 6)	In Figures
			In words
Programment financed under CE ATM is free from any or	ustams duties tar	iffe import taxes or six	milar lavios (including Value Added Tay) imposed under Lavys in effect in
Kenya.	istoms duties, tar		milar levies (including Value Added Tax) imposed under Laws in effect in
•	ustoms duties, tari	iffs, import taxes, or sin	milar levies (including Value Added Tax) imposed under Laws in effect ir Signature and Stamp

PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS - LOT 2

					HEE SCHED CEE I						
	1	2	3		4		5	6	7	8	9
No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity Unit Packs Offered	(a) Unit Price FOB port of Loading	(b) Inland transport, insurance and other local costs incidental to delivery	(c) Other incidental cost as defined in the SCC	Total Unit Pack price (4a+b+c)	Total Price (3 x5)	Manufacturer	Delivery Period	Delivery Period Offered by Bidder
1	Dot Matrix Printers	Piece	4							1 to 12 weeks	
2	Label thermal printers	Piece	2							1 to 12 weeks	
3	Labels for thermal printers	Piece	400							1 to 12 weeks	
4	Ribbons for thermal printers	Piece	400							1 to 12 weeks	
5	Heavy duty Multifunctional Printer	Piece	2							1 to 12 weeks	

*Note: In case of discrepancy between the unit price and total, the unit price shall prevail							
DAP, named place of destination KEMSA Depots	Currency Grand Total Price (Sum of Column 6)		In Figures				
			In words				
Procurement financed under GF ATM is free from any custor Kenya.	ms duties, tari	iffs, import taxes, or sin	nilar levies (i	ncluding Value Added Tax) imposed under Laws in effect in			
Bidder's Name and Address		Date		Signature and Stamp			
In the capacity of: [insert: title or other appropriate designation]	>						

PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS - LOT 3

	1	2	3		4		5	6	7	8	9
No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity Unit Packs Offered	(a) Unit Price FOB port of Loading	(b) Inland transport, insurance and other local costs incidental to delivery	(c) Other incidental cost as defined in the SCC	Total Unit Pack price (4a+b+c)	Total Price (3 x5)	Manufacturer	Delivery Period	Delivery Period Offered by Bidder
1	24 port switch	DC	4							1 to 12 weeks	
2	Core Switch	DC	2							1 to 12 weeks	
3	Access Point Type 1	DC	9							1 to 12 weeks	
4	Access Point Type 2	DC	5							1 to 12 weeks	
5	Router	DC	2							1 to 12 weeks	
6	Controller	DC	2							1 to 12 weeks	
7	Firewall device	DC	2							1 to 12 weeks	
8	Cabling	DC	2							1 to 12 weeks	
9	12U movable cabinet	DC	2							1 to 12 weeks	
10	UPS- Power back up 3000 VA rack Mount	DC	2							1 to 12 weeks	

*Note: In case of discrepancy between the unit price and total, the unit price shall prevail							
DAP, named place of destination KEMSA Depots	Currency	Grand Total Price (Sum of Column 6)	In Figures				
			In words				
Procurement financed under GF ATM is free from any custom Kenya.	ns duties, tari	ffs, import taxes, or sir	nilar levies (ir	ncluding Value Added Tax) imposed under Laws in effect in			
Bidder's Name and Address		Date		Signature and Stamp			
In the capacity of: [insert: title or other appropriate designation]							

PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS- STAND ALONE

	1	2	3	4		5	6	7	8	9	
No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity Unit Packs Offered	(a) Unit Price FOB port of Loading	(b) Inland transport, insurance and other local costs incidental to delivery	(c) Other incidental cost as defined in the SCC	Total Unit Pack price (4a+b+c)	Total Price (3 x5)	Manufacturer	Delivery Period	Delivery Period Offered by Bidder
1	Handheld barcode scanners	Piece	8							1 to 12 weeks	
2	Fiber connectivity for the depots for 36 months	Piece	2							1 to 12 weeks	

a of discussion and	hatanam tha mait maisa a	and total the quait maio	a aball muonail				
Currency	(Sum of Column 6)	In Figures					
		In words					
-							
oms duties, tari	iffs, import taxes, or sin	milar levies (includi	ng Value Added Tax) imposed under Laws in effect in				
		•	, 1				
	Date		Signature and Stamp				
	Currency oms duties, tar	Currency Grand Total Price (Sum of Column 6) oms duties, tariffs, import taxes, or sin	Currency (Sum of Column 6) In Figures In words Oms duties, tariffs, import taxes, or similar levies (includi				

NOTE:

- 1. Incoterm DAP, named place of destination KEMSA Depots
- 2. Three (3) Lots of items and Two (2) Items
- 3. Supplier supplying Goods from abroad shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp, duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the Purchaser's country. Commodities being procured under this GFATM grant are free of local taxes and duties. The Purchaser will facilitate the tax exemptions upon receipt of the required documentation from the supplier.
- 4. A Supplier supplying Goods offered locally shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Purchaser. The charge of VAT is not applicable for commodities being procured with this GFATM grant. The Purchaser will facilitate VAT exemption upon receipt of the required documentation from the supplier.
- 5. Margin of Preference not Applicable.

DELIVERY SCHEDULE

Three (3) lots and Two (2) Items will be procured under this tender as described above.

Full quantity of all items shall be delivered between 1-12 weeks from effective date of contract.

Delivery Terms: DAP, named place of destination KEMSA Depots

KEMSA Depots					
1	Nakuru Regional Warehouse				
2	Eldoret Regional Warehouse				

Laboratory Network Scope of work

This form is to verify scope of work was conducted by potential bidders for computer network cabling

This form is to verify the officer in charge and bidder identified the location for the network termination and cabling.

The form must be signed and stamped by the Officer In charge

Hospital		Comments	Officer In charge sign;	Bidder
Nakuru Warehouse	Regional			
Eldoret Warehouse	Regional			

Bidder Name:		

FORM OF TENDER SECURITY (OPTION 1-DEMAND BANK GUARANTEE) Beneficiary: Request for Tenders No: TENDER GUARANTEE No.: Guarantor: _____ 1. We have been informed that ______ (here in after called "the Applicant") has submitted or will submit to the Beneficiary its Tender (here in after called" the Tender") for the execution of _____ under Request No._____ ("the ITT"). for Tenders 2. Furthermore, we understand that, according to the Beneficiary's conditions, Tenders must be supported by a Tender guarantee. 3. At the request of the Applicant, we, as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of ____(____) upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary's complying demand, supported by the Beneficiary's statement, whether in the demand itself or a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating that either the Applicant: (a) has withdrawn its Tender during the period of Tender validity set forth in the Applicant's Letter of Tender ("the Tender Validity Period"), or any extension thereto provided by the Applicant; or b) having been notified of the acceptance of its Tender by the Beneficiary during the Tender Validity Period or any extension there to provide by the Applicant, (i) has failed to execute the contract agreement, or (ii) has failed to furnish the Performance. This guarantee will expire: (a) if the Applicant is the successful Tenderer, upon our receipt of copies of the contract agreement signed by the Applicant and the Performance Security and, or (b) if the Applicant is not the successful Tenderer, upon the earlier of (i) our receipt of a copy of the Beneficiary's notification to the Applicant of the results of the Tendering process; or (ii) thirty days after the end of the Tender Validity Period.

Note: All italicized text is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product

office indicated above on or before that date.

[signature(s)]

5. Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at the

FORMAT OF TENDER SECURITY [Option 2-Insurance Guarantee]

TENI	DER GUARANTEE No.:
1.	Whereas [Name of the tenderer] (hereinafter called "the tenderer") has submitted its tender dated [Date of submission of tender] for the [Name and/or description of the tender] (hereinafter called "the Tender") for the execution ofunder Request for Tenders No("the ITT").
2.	KNOW ALL PEOPLE by these presents that WE

- 3. NOW, THEREFORE, THE CONDITION OF THIS OBLIGATION is such that if the Applicant:
 - a) has withdrawn its Tender during the period of Tender validity set forth in the Principal's Letter of Tender ("the Tender Validity Period"), or any extension thereto provided by the Principal; or
 - b) having been notified of the acceptance of its Tender by the Procuring Entity during the Tender Validity Period or any extension thereto provided by the Principal; (i) failed to execute the Contract agreement; or (ii) has failed to furnish the Performance Security, in accordance with the Instructions to tenderers ("ITT") of the Procuring Entity's Tendering document.

then the guarantee undertakes to immediately pay to the Procuring Entity up to the above amount upon receipt of the Procuring Entity's first written demand, without the Procuring Entity having to substantiate its demand, provided that in its demand the Procuring Entity shall state that the demand arises from the occurrence of any of the above events, specifying which event(s) has occurred.

- 4. This guarantee will expire: (a) if the Applicant is the successful Tenderer, upon our receipt of copies of the contract agreement signed by the Applicant and the Performance Security and, or (b) if the Applicant is not the successful Tenderer, upon the earlier of (i) our receipt of a copy of the Beneficiary's notification to the Applicant of the results of the Tendering process; or (ii)twenty-eight days after the end of the Tender Validity Period.
- 5. Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at the office indicated above on or before that date.

[Date]	[Signature of the Guarantor]
[Witness]	[Seal]

Note: All italicized text is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.

TENDER - SECURING DECLARATION FORM

[The Bidder shall complete this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated]

[The Dimies of the Complete time Form in meconimited with the menone intimental)
Date:[insert date (as day, month and year) of Tender Submission]
Tender No.:[insert number of tendering process]
To:[insert complete name of Purchaser]
I/We, the undersigned, declare that:
1. I / We understand that, according to your conditions, bids must be supported by a Tender-Securing Declaration.
I/We accept that I/ we will automatically be suspended from being eligible for tendering in any contract with the Purchaser for the period of time of [insert number of months or years]starting on [insert date], if we are in breach of our obligation(s) under the bid conditions, because we-(a) have withdrawn our tender during the period of tender validity specified by us in the Tendering Data Sheet; or(b) having been notified of the acceptance of our Bid by the Purchaser during the period of bid validity,(i)fail or refuse to execute the Contract, if required, or(ii) fail or refuse to furnish the Performance Security, in accordance with the instructions to tenders.
I / We understand that this Tender Securing Declaration shall expire if we are not the successful Tenderer(s), upon the earlier of:a) Our receipt of a copy of your notification of the name of the successful Tenderer; or
b) thirty days after the expiration of our Tender.
4. I / We understand that if I am/we are/in a Joint Venture, the Tender Securing Declaration must be in the name of the Joint Venture that submits the bid, and the Joint Venture has not been legally constitute d at the time of bidding, the Tender Securing Declaration shall be in the names of all future partners as named in the letter of intent.
Signed
Capacity / title (director or partner or sole proprietor, etc.)
NY.

Duly authorized to sign the bid for and on behalf of: [insert complete name of

Tenderer]

Seal or stamp

MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORIZATION

[The Tenderer shall require the Manufacturer to fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated. This Form of authorization should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign documents that are binding on the Manufacturer. The Tenderer shall include it in its Tender, if so indicated in the TDS.]

Date:	[in	sert date (as day, mon	th and year) of T	[ender submission]
ITT No.:		[insert numl	ber of tenderin	g process]
Alternative No.:		[insert identification N	lo if this is a Ten	ider for an
To:		[insert con	iplete name of P	rocuring Entity]
WHEREAS				
We [insert complete nammanufactured], having authorize [insert complethe following Goods, manufactured] subsequently negotiate	factories at [insert fu te name of Tenderer] to s nanufactured by us [ins	ll address of Manufa ubmit a Tender the p sert name and or brief	acturer's factor ourpose of whi	ies], do hereby ch is to provide
We here by extend our Conditions of Contract,	0	3		8 of the General
Signed:	[insert sign	ature(s)of authorized r	epresentative(s)	of the
Manufacturer]				
Name:[insert con	ıplete name(s)of authoriz	ed representative(s)of	the Manufacture	er]
Title:[insert title]				
Dated on	day of	,[ins	ert date of signi	ng]

TAX EXEMPTION PROCESS ☐ All procurements under GF are exempt from Duty and Taxes. ☐ All goods must be consigned to KEMSA because tax waiver is granted to KEMSA. Delivery address should be Kenya Medical Supplies Authority, P.O. Box 47715-00100 Nairobi. Notified party is the supplier. ☐ The following are documents required for purpose of application of Import Declaration Form (IDF) and Import permit by KEMSA through the Ken Trade System: a. Proforma/Commercial Invoice b. Retention/Product listing by Pharmacy & Poisons Board (PPB) ☐ The IDF and Import Permit are used by the supplier to apply for Pre-Export Verification of Conformity to Standards (PVoC). If products conform to standards, a Certificate of Conformity (COC) is issued. ☐ As per the PVOC Program Operations Manual issued on 1st October 2018, there are Six (6) inspection companies (PVoC Agents) namely; a. Messrs Bureau Veritas b. Cotecna c. China Certification & Inspection (Group) Inspection Co. Ltd d. Intertek International e. SGS f. QISJ. **PVOC** (The be accessed the KEBS manual website: can on https://www.kebs.org/index.php?option=com_content&view=category&layout=blog&id=59&Ite mid=274) ☐ The supplier should only release shipment (both Sea and air) when the COC has been issued and a copy must be forwarded to KEMSA. Please note that any goods shipped/arriving in Kenya without the CoC is considered to have not been inspected and therefore subjected to Destination Inspection by KEBS at a cost of 20% of CIF. A new directive was enforced by the PS-Trade and Industrialization with effect 23rd Jnauary 2019 that any goods arriving in Kenya without inspection at country of origin will be returned back to country of origin at suppliers cost. Documents required for application of Tax waiver:

a. Air Waybill/Bill of Lading,

☐ Certificate of Conformity (COC)

☐ Draft shipping documents: i.e.

c. Packing List, d. Copy of marine Insurance to KEMSA. ☐ The process takes approximately 2-3 weeks for a tax waiver to be issued through the Ministry of Health (MOH) and the National Treasury. MOH confirms to the National Treasury that goods are eligible for exemption and National Treasury thereafter forwards documents to Kenya Revenue Authority for issuing of exemption code. ☐ The supplier/Clearing agent is required to clear consignments within the stipulated days as provided for by the Container Freight Station (CFS). ☐ For Air shipments, they must be cleared within 48 hours on notification by the CFS. ☐ Sea shipment must be cleared within 5 days or within the negotiated days between the shipper and the CFS. Suppliers should note that there is mandatory haulage of all imports through Mombasa by SGR to the Inland Container Depot (ICD) Nairobi. If all the goods are meant to be distributed within Coast region, suppliers should consign their goods to Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA), Mombasa. ☐ If the named place of destination is KEMSA warehouse, supplier must arrange for clearing and forwarding through their clearing agent. ☐ The supplier representative/appointed agent should arrange with KEMSA Warehouse for

delivery date and be present to confirm that goods are received in good order and condition.

The requirements for submitting a pre-delivery sample;

- 1. Have a signed contract
- 2. Copy of Purchase Order
- 3. Copy of Delivery Note and product/brochure to be evaluated.

☐ It is the supplier's responsibility to arrange for offloading process.

- 4. Certificate of Analysis
- 5. Delivery Address is KEMSA, Embakasi Warehouse.

Pre-delivery samples form part of the consignment.

PART 2 - SUPPLY REQUIREMENTS

SECTION V - SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS

CONTENTS

Notes for Preparing the Schedule of Requirements

- 1. List of Goods and Delivery Schedule
- 2. Technical Specifications
- 3. Inspections and Tests

SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS

Line	Description of Goods	Physic	Qty	Final (Project	Pre-delivery sample to	Delivery (as	per Incoterms) Date
Item No.		al unit		Site) Destination as specified in BDS	be submitted at KEMSA for & inspection	Latest Delivery Date (After Pre-delivery sample approval)	Bidder's offered Delivery date [to be provided by the bidder]
							[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness the Contract]
1	Desktop computers	Piece	20				
2	Desktop UPS	Piece	20				
3	Laptop computers	Piece	4				
4	Dot Matrix Printers	Piece	4				
5	Label thermal printers	Piece	2				
6	Labels for thermal printers	Piece	400				
7	Ribbons for thermal printers	Piece	400				
8	Heavy duty Multifunctional Printer	Piece	2				
9	24 port switch	DC	4				
10	Core Switch	DC	2				
11	Access Point Type 1	DC	9				
12	Access Point Type 2	DC	5				
13	Router	DC	2				
14	Controller	DC	2				

15	Firewall device	DC	2		
16	Cabling	DC	2		
17	12U movable cabinet	DC	2		
18	UPS- Power back up 3000 VA rack Mount	DC	2		
19	Handheld barcode scanners	Piece	8		
20	Fiber connectivity for the depots for 36 months	Piece	2		

TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS FOR ICT EQUIPMENT

No.	Station	S	Qty
No. 1	Nakuru &	Desktop Computer for depots	20
	Eldoret	Processor & Logic Intel core i7processor (8-Core 12MB Cache	
		2.9GHz	
		System memory 8GB DDR4,2666MHz Memory	
		Storage subsystem 256 GB SSD (M.2 PCIe NVMe	
		Solid state drive) + 1TB SATA Hard drive	
		Form Factor Micro tower	
		Display 24" LED -Backlit LCD monitor	
		(Same brand as CPU) With energy star rating	
		Graphics Intel UHD Graphics 630 With shared graphics	
		Memory.	
		Optical Drives Internal DVD Writer	
		Keyboard USB Enhanced Keyboard	
		Pointing Device/Mouse USB optical Mouse	
		Audio Stereo audio systems with inbuilt speakers	
		2 x Audio Ports: Headphone and microphone	
		Communication Integrated Gigabit Ethernet Card 10/100/1000	
		interface Mbps	
		802.11ac Wi-Fi and Bluetooth	
		I/O Interface ports 4 x USB 3.2 Gen1 Type A ports (2 Front user &	
		2Rear)	

No.	Station	S	Qty
		4 USB 2.0 (2 Front & 2 Rear)	
		1 x VGA port	
		1 x RJ 45 Ethernet Jack 1x HDMI out	
		Media card reader	
		Audio Limbo jack front Line out (Rear)	
		Operating System Genuine Windows 10 Professional 64 bit Pre-	
		installed (with licensed DVD or Recovery Disks)	
		Software Microsoft office professional 2019 or later with	
		Genuine License	
		Latest compatible Antivirus (Licensed) (Either	
		Kaspersky, Norton or Eset NOD 32)	
		Power supply 220 -240 VAC 50/60 HZ(Autosensing)	
		Warranty One (1) Years Warranty	
		Original Detailed and highlighted brochure MUST be submitted	
No. 2	Nakuru &	Desktop UPSs for depots	10
	Eldoret	UPS 750VA	
		Line Interactive Topology	
		Battery life years: 5 Years Max	
		Other Output Voltages 220 V, 240 V Supports Smart Slot USB	
		RoHS Compliant	
		Filtering Meets UL 1449	
		1 RBC Quantity	
		Supports Waveform type Sine wave Transfer Time 8 ms maximum	
		57 - 63 Hz For 60 Hz nominal Sync to mains	
		Max Configurable Power (Watts) 500 Watts / 750VA	
No. 3	Nakuru &	Laptop Computer for depots	4
	Eldoret	Processor & Logic Intel® CoreTM i7 Processor (3.9 GHz Frequency, 8	
		MB Cache)	
		System memory 12 GB, DDR4, Onboard	
		Storage subsystem 1TB M.2 PCIe NVMe, SSD, Onboard	
		Keyboard and English Backlit Keyboard: Precision touchpad	
		pointing device	
		Graphics Intel® Iris Plus Graphics	
		Audio Stereo audio system, Microphone	
		Integrated Yes	
		fingerprint reader	

No.	Station	S	Qty
		WEBCAM Integrated HD camera	
		W' 1	
		Wireless Intel® Wi-Fi 6 (2x2) Wi-Fi + Bluetooth 5.0 Technology 2 * USB 3.2 Gen 1 Type - CTM	
		Technology 2 OSB 5.2 Gen 1 Type - CTW	
		Display 14.0- inch IPS LED- Backlit Touch Display	
		I/O interface ports 1 * SD Card reader;	
		1 * USB 3.2 Gen 1;	
		1 * Headphone/Microphone Combo; 1 * Power jack;	
		1 * HDMI	
		Operating System Genuine Windows 10 Professional 64 bit Pre-	
		installed	
		Software Microsoft office professional 2019 or later with	
		Genuine License	
		Kaspersky Antivirus (Licensed)	
		Accessories High Quality laptop bag (Back pack), wireless	
		Mouse, USB-C to HDMI/VGA/Ethernet/USB 3.0	
		Adapter	
		Power Subsystem 40WHr (Integrated); 1 AC Power connector	
No. 4	Nakuru &	Warranty One (1) Year, Proof of warranty . Dot Matrix printers	4
110. 4	Eldoret	Printing Method Impact dot matrix	7
		Number of Pins 9 pins	
		Number of Columns 136 Columns	
		Pins 36 Needles (4x9)	
		Print Printing Speed High speed draft: 10cpi: 1550 chars/s,	
		12cpi:1450 chars/s, Draft: 10cpi: 1320	
		NLQ:10 cpi: 330 chars/s	
		Carbon Copies9 plus one original	

No.	Station	S	Qty
		Printing Resolution 240 x 144 DPI	
		Connectivity	
		Interfaces USB 2.0 Type B, Wired Network (Optional)	
		Bidirectional parallel, RS- 232, Type B Interface	
		Paper /Media Handling	
		Document Feed Continuous paper front and rear, Paper output rear, bulk	
		measurements: yes	
		Paper Formats Sheet Paper (Single and multi-layer),	
		Continuous paper (Single and multi-layer),	
		Labels (Single and Multi-layer)	
		General	
		Power Consumption 185 Watt, 75 Watt (standby)	
		Supported Temperature Operations 5° C- 35° C	
		Supported Humidity Operation 10% - 80%	
		Compatible Operating System	
		Operating System Windows 2000, Windows 7, Windows 8, Windows 10,	
		Windows 98, Windows XP	
		Mean Time between failures 20,000 Hours	
		Print Head Life 200 million strokes /Wire	
		Noise Operations: 58 Db (A)	
		Memory 128 Kb Included	
		Ribbon Yield 15000000 characters Black Draft	
		Packaging Driver and utilities (CD), Main unit, power cable, Ribbon,	
		set up guide, software CD, User manual (CD), Warranty	
		document	
		Warranty One (1) year	
No. 5	Nakuru &	Label thermal printers	2
	Eldoret	Physical Characteristics 482*238*335mm	
		Weight 14.8Kgs (32.6lbs)	
		Max Print Width 167.4mm (6.59in)	
		Max Length 4095mm	
		Print Speed 100-225mm (4-9IPS)	
		Media Labels & Tags	
		Interfaces Standard:	
		• Ethernet 10/100 Mbps	
		• RS-232, up to 115.2 kB/s	

No.	Station	S	Qty
		Serial Protocol• Fingerprint/Direct Protocol: XON/	
		XOFF, ENQ/ACK, DTR, RTS/CTS	
		• IPL: XON/XOFF, Intermec Std. Protocol	
		• USB 2.0	
		Optional • Parallel IEEE 1284	
		• Industrial Interface (8 digital in/out, 4	
		analog relays, 1 RS232/422/485 port)	
		• Dual Serial ports RS-232, RS-422, RS-485	
		and 20mA Current Loop, Applicator Interface	
		Media Type: Labels & Tags	
		Max/Min Width:	
		PX4i: 120/ 25.4mm (4.72/ 1 in)	
		PX6i: 170/76 mm (6.69/3 in)	
		Thickness: 2.4 to 10.0 mil	
		Configuration: Roll-fed or fanfold	
		Sensing: Gap, notch, black mark, continuous	
		Label Roll Max Diameter: 213 mm (8.38 in)	
		Label Roll Core: 38-76mm (1.5-3 in)	
		Type: Ribbons	
		Roll Max Diameter: 80 mm (3.15in), approx. 450m Core ID: 25.4 mm (1")	
		Type: Wax, mid-range, resin	
		Software Printer Command Languages:	
		• IPL	
		• Fingerprint/Direct Protocol	
		• ZSim (ZPL)	
		• DSim (DPL)	
		XML enabled for SAP® AII and Oracle® WMS Applications / Drivers:	
		• InterDriver TM Windows printer driver	
		• Intermec label design and print package	
		• PrintSet for printer configuration	
		Bar Code Symbologies All major 1D and 2D symbologies are supported.	
		Standards Supported UPC/EAN Shipping Container; UCC/EAN 128 Serial	
		Shipping Container; MH10.8 Shipping Label; AIAG	
		(shipping parts label); OGMARS; POSTNET; HIBCC; ISBT	
		128; GM1724; UPS shipping label; Global Transport label	
		Memory Standard: 16MB Flash memory, 32MB	

No.	Station	S	Qty
		SDRAM, 1 Compact Flash slot	
		Available: 1GB CompactFlash memory, multi-GB USB	
		memory device (FAT16/FAT32 USB drivers supported)	
		Options RFID, integral self-strip unit with liner takeup,	
		Label Taken Sensor (LTS), Compact Flash (CF)	
		memory, various international double byte fonts,	
		alphanumeric keyboard*, parallel interface board,	
		additional serial interface board*, industrial interface	
		board*, applicator interface board*, real time	
		clock, media supply hub, cutter, label low sensor	
		Operating Environment +5°C to +40°C (+41°F to +104°F)	
		Ambient Operating Temperature: Storage Temperature: -20°C to +70°C (-4°F to +152°F)	
		Humidity: 10 to 90% non-condensing	
		Humany. To to 90% non-condensing	
		Enclosure Strong, all-metal construction and	
		superior throughput for 24x7 printing	
		in harsh industrial environments	
		LABEL ROLLS SPECIFICATIONS	
		Thermal Transfer Coated Paper with Permanent adhesive, Core Diam 76/190	
		mm, Width 101,6 mm x Length 152,4 mm, Perforated, 980 labels per roll, 8	
		Labels rolls per box.	
		RIBBON SPECIFICATIONS	
		TMX2010 wax-resin ribbon, Core 25,4, Width 110 mm x Length 300 meters, 10	
N. C	N. 1 0	Ribbons rolls per box, ink coating out. Ideal for Coated papers and synthetics	400
No. 6	Nakuru &	<u>Labels for thermal printers</u> LABEL ROLLS SPECIFICATIONS	400
	Eldoret	LADEL RULLS SPECIFICATIONS	
		Thermal Transfer Coated Paper with Permanent adhesive, Core Diam 76/190	
		mm, Width 101,6 mm x Length 152,4 mm, Perforated, 980 labels per roll, 8	
		Labels rolls per box.	
		Lucels folis per cox.	

No.	Station	S	Qty
No. 7	Nakuru & Eldoret	Ribbons for thermal printers RIBBON SPECIFICATIONS	400
	Eldoret	RIBBON SI ECHICATIONS	
		TMX2010 wax-resin ribbon, Core 25,4, Width 110 mm x Length 300 meters, 10	
		Ribbons rolls per box, ink coating out. Ideal for Coated papers and synthetics	
No. 8	Nakuru &	Heavy duty multifunctional printer	2
	Eldoret	Technology Laser Mono.	
		Engine speed (pages per Up to 40 pages A4 per minute, up to 21 pages	
		minute) A3 per minute	
		Resolution: 1200 x 1200 dpi (at reduced speed),	
		Resolution 600 x 600 dpi (scan/copy	
		Warm-up time from power	
		on Warm-up time: Approx. 18 seconds or less	
		Time to first print: Approx. 4.2 seconds or less	
		Time to first page Time to first copy: Approx. 5.6 seconds or les	
		CPU CPU: PANTHER ARM A53 1.6GHz	
		Memory: Standard 4GB + 32GB SSD, 320G	
		Standard interface: USB 3.0 (Super-Speed USB), 4 x USB Host	
		Interface, Gigabit Ethernet (10BaseT/100BaseTX/1000BaseT,	
		Standard interfaces	
		Input capacity	
		100-sheet multi-purpose tray,	
		2x 500-sheet paper deck	
		Document processor (one-path duplex scanning),100 sheets;	
		Duplex unit Duplex as standard supports	
		Output capacity 250 sheets	
		Print functions	
		Emulations: PCL6 (PCL5c / PCL-XL), KPDL3 (PostScript 3	
		Emulations compatible), PDF Direct Print, XPS Direct Print and OpenXPS	
		All current Windows operating systems,	
		MAC OS X Version 10.9 or higher, Linux as well as other	
		Operating systems on request	
		Print features: Encrypted PDF Direct Print, IPP	
		printing, e-mail printing, WSD print, secure printing via SSL,	
		IPsec, SNMPv3, quick copy, proof and hold, private print, job	

No.	Station	S	Qty
		Print features storage and job management functionality.	
		Copy functions	
		Max. original size A3/Ledger	
		Continuous copying 1-999	
		Zoom range 25-400 % in 1 % steps	
		Preset magnification ratios 5 Reductions / 5 enlargements	
		Scan-once-copy-many, electronic sort, 2in1, 4in1,	
		image repeat, page numbering, cover mode, booklet copy,	
		interrupt copy, form overlay, margin shift, auto cassette	
		Digital features: change, skip blank page, ID copy	
		Exposure mode Exposure mode: Auto, manual: 17 steps	
		Image adjustments Text + photo, photo, text, diagram/map	
		Scan functions	
		Scan-to-email, scan-to-FTP, scan-to-SMB 3.0,	
		scan-to-USB host, scan-to-box, network TWAIN, WSD scan	
		Functionality (WIA Driver Network	
		Scan speed 200 ipm (300 dpi, A4, duplex, b/w, with DP-7160/DP-7170)	
		Scan resolution: 600dpi x 600dpi, 400dpi x 400dpi, 200dpi x	
		400dpi, 300dpi x 300dpi, 200dpi x 200dpi, 200dpi x 100dpi,	
		1200dpi x 1200dpi (only TWAIN driver and WIA driver),	
		Scan resolution 256 greyscales per colo r	
		Max. scan size A3	
		Original recognition: Text, photo, text + photo, Light Text /	
		Original recognition Fine Line, optimised for OCR	
		Network protocol TCP/IP	
		File types: TIFF, PDF, PDF/A, JPEG, Open XPS, Encrypted	
		PDF, High compression PDF, PDF/A-1a/b, PDF/A-2a/b/u,	
		File types Searchable PDF(Option), MS Office file (Option	
		Cabinet Metal cabinet	
		Warranty 1-year warranty as standard.	
No. 9	Nakuru &	Handheld barcode scanners	8
	Eldoret	Physical Characteristics 22.7 cm x 8.3 cm x 4.7 cm (8.9 in x 3.3 in x 1.9 in)	

No.	Station	S	Qty
		Weight 544 g (19.2 oz) with battery pack	
		Processor 2.2 GHz Qualcomm® 64-bit Snapdragon™ octa-core	
		Each Android version guaranteed from Android 9 Pie to at least 11/R, committed	
		Operating System support for Android 12 and 13 pending feasibility	
		Memory 4 GB DDR4 RAM, 32 GB Flash	
		10.16 cm (4 in) 480 x 800 bright color LCD with backlight, outdoor readable,	
		Display optically bonded Corning Gorilla Glass 5 touch panel	
		Rugged multi-touch capacitive touch panel, optically bonded for extra durability	
		and better sunlight viewability. Automatic detection and configuration utilizing	
		mutual and self-capacitance modes for water rejection and use with many off-the-	
		Touch Panel shelf gloves	
		Keypad 51-key alpha plus two programmable side buttons	
		Speaker, microphone support with noise cancellation. PTT support and Bluetooth®	
		Audio wireless headset support	
		13.0-megapixel color camera with autofocus and advanced software features for	
		Camera better image quality, f/2.0 aperture, flash LED with flashlight mode	
		Sensors Ambient light sensor, accelerometer, gyroscope, hall effect	
		Storage Expansion User-accessible microSD card up to 512 GB (SDXC/SDHC/ SDIO-compliant)	
		Battery Li-Ion, 7,000 mAh Smart Battery	
		Hours of Use 28 hours	
		Scanning Capabilities EX20 Near/Far Imager (1D/2D); Scanning SDKs for Android	
		Bluetooth V5.0 with BLE and Backward Compatibility	
		NFC Integrated Near Field Communication	
		Operating Environment -20°C to 50°C (-4°F to 122°F)	
		Storage Environment -30°C to 70°C (-22°F to 158°F)	
		3 m (10 ft) to concrete at room temperature, 2.4 m (8 ft) across operating range per	
		Drop MIL-STD 810G	
		Max/Min Width:	
		Independently certified to meet IP65 and IP68 standards for moisture and particle	
		Environment Sealing intrusion	
		Disinfectant Ready,	
		Edge Service, Gold Contract, 3 Year, Initial Contract, Contract includes 5-Day	
		Warranty Depot and Android Service	
		Accessories Kit, Rubber Protective Boot, Scan Handle, Screen Protector	
		Charging Stations Single Dock, Standard + Power Supply +UK Power Cord	

Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
	24 port Switch:	2
Eldoret	Type 24G PoE+ 4SFP+ Switch	
	I/O ports and slots · 24 RJ-45 autosensing 10/100/1000 PoE+ ports	
	(IEEE 802.3 Type 10BASE-T, IEEE 802.3u Type 100BASE-TX, IEEE 802.3ab Type 1000BASE-T, IEEE 802.3at PoE+);	
	Duplex: 10BASE-T/100BASETX: half or full 1000BASE-T: full only	
	4 SFP+ 1/10GbE ports; PHY-less	
	Additional ports and slots 1 dual-personality (RJ-45 or USB micro-B) serial console port	
	Throughput up to 95.2 Mp/s	
	Switching capacity 128 Gb/s	
	PoE Available Power 370 W	
	Dimensions 4.39 x 44.25 x 30.42 cm (1.73 x 17.42 x 11.98 in)	
	1U height	
	Memory and processor Dual Core ARM Coretex @	
	1016 MHz,	
	1 GB DDR3 SDRAM	
	Packet buffer size: 12.38 GB 4.5MB Ingress/7.875MB Egress,	
	GB eMMc	
	1000 Mb Latency < 3.8 μs (64-byte packets)	
	10 Gbps Latency < 1.6 μs (64-byte packets)	
	Routing table size 10000 entries (IPv4), 5000 entries (IPv6)	
	MAC address table size 32768 entries	
	Voltage 200 - 240 V ac, rated	
	PoE power 370 W PoE+	
	Power Cord UK localization included	
	Transceivers Quantity 4 transceivers model: 1G SFP LC SX 500m MMF	
	services 3Y FC Next Business Day	
NI - 1	24	
Nakuru	24 port Switch: Type 24G PoE+ 4SFP+ Switch	2
	I/O ports and slots · 24 RJ-45 autosensing 10/100/1000 PoE+ ports	
	(IEEE 802.3 Type 10BASE-T, IEEE 802.3u Type 100BASE-TX, IEEE 802.3ab Type 1000BASE-T, IEEE 802.3at PoE+);	
	Duplex: 10BASE-T/100BASETX: half or full 1000BASE-T: full only	
	4 SFP+ 1/10GbE ports; PHY-less	
	Additional ports and slots 1 dual-personality (RJ-45 or USB micro-B) serial console port	
	Throughput up to 95.2 Mp/s	
	Switching capacity 128 Gb/s	
	5 witching capacity 120 Co/s	

Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
	PoE Available Power 370 W	
	Dimensions 4.39 x 44.25 x 30.42 cm (1.73 x 17.42 x 11.98 in)	
	1U height	
	Memory and processor Dual Core ARM Coretex @	
	1016 MHz,	
	1 GB DDR3 SDRAM	
	Packet buffer size: 12.38 GB 4.5MB Ingress/7.875MB Egress,	
	GB eMMc	
	1000 Mb Latency < 3.8 μs (64-byte packets)	
	10 Gbps Latency < 1.6 μs (64-byte packets)	
	Routing table size 10000 entries (IPv4), 5000 entries (IPv6)	
	MAC address table size 32768 entries	
	Voltage 200 - 240 V ac, rated	
	PoE power 370 W PoE+	
	Power Cord UK localization included	
	Transceivers Quantity 4 transceivers model: 1G SFP LC	
	X 500m MMF	
	services 3Y FC Next Business Day	

No. 11	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
		Core switch:	1
	Eldoret	Type 16SFP+ 2-slot Switch	
		I/O ports and slots 16 SFP+ fixed 1000/10000 SFP+ ports;	
		Duplex: 100BASE-TX: half or full; 1000BASE-T: full only; Ports 1 - 16 support MACSec 2 open module slots	
		Supports a maximum of 8 SFP+ ports or 2 40GbE ports, with optional module	
		Additional ports and slots 1 stacking module slot	
		1 RJ-45 serial console port	
		1 RJ-45 out-of-band management port	
		1 dual-personality (RJ-45 or USB micro-B)	
		Power supplies 2 power supply slots	
		1 minimum power supply required (ordered separately)	
		Throughput: Up to 285.7 Mp/s (64-byte packets)	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.39 x 44.25 x 43.13 cm (1.73 x 17.42 x 16.98 in) (1U height)	
		Memory and processor P2020 Dual Core @ 1.2 GHz, 4 GB DDR3 SDRAM, 1 GB SD Card	
		Mounting and enclosure Mounts in an EIA-standard 19 in.	

Г		1
	telco rack or equipment cabinet (hardware included); Horizontal surface mounting only	
	Management · AirWave Network Management	
	· IMC – Intelligent Management Center	
	· Web browser	
	Out-of-band management (serial RS-232c or micro usb)	
	3 YFC next business day	
	AC power supply 12VDC 250W, UK power code	
	1 G SFP LC SX 500M MMF transceiver	
	1U universal 4 post rack mount kit	
Nakuru	Core switch:	1
	Type 16SFP+ 2-slot Switch	
	I/O ports and slots 16 SFP+ fixed 1000/10000 SFP+ ports;	
	Duplex: 100BASE-TX: half or full; 1000BASE-T: full only; Ports 1 - 16 support MACSec 2 open module slots	
	Supports a maximum of 8 SFP+ ports or 2 40GbE ports, with optional module	
	Additional ports and slots 1 stacking module slot	
	1 RJ-45 serial console port	
	1 RJ-45 out-of-band management port	
	1 dual-personality (RJ-45 or USB micro-B)	
	Power supplies 2 power supply slots	
	1 minimum power supply required (ordered separately)	
	Throughput: Up to 285.7 Mp/s (64-byte packets)	
	Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.39 x 44.25 x 43.13 cm (1.73 x 17.42 x 16.98 in) (1U height)	
	Memory and processor P2020 Dual Core @ 1.2 GHz, 4 GB DDR3 SDRAM, 1 GB SD Card	
	Mounting and enclosure Mounts in an EIA-standard 19 in.	
	telco rack or equipment cabinet (hardware included); Horizontal surface mounting only	
	Management · AirWave Network Management	
	· IMC – Intelligent Management Center	
	· Web browser	
	Out-of-band management (serial RS-232c or micro usb)	
	3 YFC next business day	
	AC power supply 12VDC 250W, UK power code	
	1 G SFP LC SX 500M MMF transceiver	
	1U universal 4 post rack mount kit	

N0. 12	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
140. 12	Eldoret	AccessPoint Type 1 Product: Wireless Accesspoint Data Transfer Rate 1733 Mbps Frequency Band 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz Performance Maximum data rate (2.4 GHz): 300 Mbps Maximum data rate (5 GHz): 1.733 Gpps Interfaces 1 x 1000Base-X - SFP (mini-GBIC) 1 x 1000Base-T - RJ-45 1 x micro-USB Power Consumption Operational 23 Watt Antenna Internal 6 Communications Technology Bluetooth Low Energy (LE) Form Factor External Connectivity Technology Wireless Data Transfer Rate 1733 Mbps Data Link Protocol IEEE 802.11b, IEEE 802.11a, IEEE 802.11g, IEEE 802.11n, IEEE 802.11ac Spread Spectrum Method OFDM, DSSS Frequency Band 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz Capacity Wireless clients per Wi-Fi radio: 256 BSSIDs per radio: 16 Ruggedized Design Outdoor Accesspoint Dimensions W9.1 D 9.4in H10.6in Power Over Ethernet (PoE) Supported PoE+ Mounting Kit Outdoor Pole/Wall long Mount Kit services 3y FC NBD Exch	4
	Nakuru	AccessPoint Type 1 Product: Wireless Accesspoint Data Transfer Rate 1733 Mbps Frequency Band 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz Performance Maximum data rate (2.4 GHz): 300 Mbps Maximum data rate (5 GHz): 1.733 Gpps Interfaces 1 x 1000Base-X - SFP (mini-GBIC) 1 x 1000Base-T - RJ-45 1 x micro-USB Power Consumption Operational 23 Watt Antenna Internal 6 Communications Technology Bluetooth Low Energy (LE) Form Factor External Connectivity Technology Wireless Data Transfer Rate 1733 Mbps Data Link Protocol IEEE 802.11b, IEEE 802.11a, IEEE 802.11g, IEEE 802.11n, IEEE 802.11ac Spread Spectrum Method OFDM, DSSS Frequency Band 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz	5

Capacity Wireless clients per Wi-Fi radio: 256 BSSIDs per radio: 16	
Ruggedized Design Outdoor Accesspoint	
Dimensions W9.1 D 9.4in H10.6in	
Power Over Ethernet (PoE) Supported PoE+	
Mounting Kit Outdoor Pole/Wall long Mount Kit	
services 3y FC NBD Exch	

No. 13	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
		AccessPoint Type 2	2
	Eldoret	Product Wireless AP	
		Wireless LAN Standard IEEE 802.11ac	
		Wireless Transmission Speed 1.20 Gbit/s	
		Antenna Internal	
		Dimensions 150mm (W) x 150mm (D) x 35mm (H)	
		Weight 260g	
		mount kit	
		Outdoor wall/pole Long mount kit	
		Product Name Dual 2x2:2 MU-MIMO Radio Internal Antennas Unified AP	
		Wireless LAN Standard IEEE 802.11ac	
		Frequency Band 5 GHz	
		2.40 GHz	
		Total Number of Antennas 2	
		Wireless Transmission Speed 1.20 Gbit/s	
		MIMO Technology Yes	
		Beamforming Technology Yes	
		PoE PD Port Yes	
		Form Factor	
		Ceiling Mountable Wall Mountable	
		Dimensions H1.4 W5.9 D5.9	
		service 3Y FC NBD Exch	
	Nakuru	AccessPoint Type 2	3
		Product Wireless AP	
		Wireless LAN Standard IEEE 802.11ac	
		Wireless Transmission Speed 1.20 Gbit/s	
		Antenna Internal	

No. 13	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
		Dimensions 150mm (W) x 150mm (D) x 35mm (H)	
		Weight 260g	
		mount kit	
		Outdoor wall/pole Long mount kit	
		Product Name Dual 2x2:2 MU-MIMO Radio Internal Antennas Unified AP	
		Wireless LAN Standard IEEE 802.11ac	
		Frequency Band 5 GHz	
		2.40 GHz	
		Total Number of Antennas 2	
		Wireless Transmission Speed 1.20 Gbit/s	
		MIMO Technology Yes	
		Beamforming Technology Yes	
		PoE PD Port Yes	
		Form Factor	
		Ceiling Mountable Wall Mountable	
		Dimensions H1.4 W5.9 D5.9	
		service 3Y FC NBD Exch	

N0. 14	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
	Eldoret	Router	1
		I/O ports and slots 2 HMIM slots	
		4 SIC slots or 2 DSIC slots	
		3 RJ-45 1000BASE-T ports (IEEE 802.3ab Type 1000BASE-T)	
		1 SFP fixed Gigabit Ethernet SFP port	
		1 VPM slot	
		Radios (via optional modules) 3G, 4G LTE	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.42 x 44 x 48 x cm (1.74 x 17.32 x 18.9 in)	
		Weight 7.9 kg (17.42 lb)	
		Memory and processor RISC, 4 cores @ 1 GHz, 256 MB flash capacity, 2 GB DDR3 SDRAM	
		Mounting and enclosure Desktop or can be mounted in an EIA standard 19-inch telco rack when used with the	
		rack-mount kit in the package.	
		Throughput Up to 2.6 Mp/s (64-byte packets)	
		Routing table size 500000 entries (IPv4), 500000 entries (IPv6)	
		cable 10G SFP+ SFP+ 7m Direct Attach Copper	

N0. 14	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
	Nakuru	Router	1
		I/O ports and slots 2 HMIM slots	
		4 SIC slots or 2 DSIC slots	
		3 RJ-45 1000BASE-T ports (IEEE 802.3ab Type 1000BASE-T)	
		1 SFP fixed Gigabit Ethernet SFP port	
		1 VPM slot	
		Radios (via optional modules) 3G, 4G LTE	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.42 x 44 x 48 x cm (1.74 x 17.32 x 18.9 in)	
		Weight 7.9 kg (17.42 lb)	
		Memory and processor RISC, 4 cores @ 1 GHz, 256 MB flash capacity, 2 GB DDR3 SDRAM	
		Mounting and enclosure Desktop or can be mounted in a EIA standard 19-inch telco rack when used with the	
		rack-mount kit in the package.	
		Throughput Up to 2.6 Mp/s (64-byte packets)	
		Routing table size 500000 entries (IPv4), 500000 entries (IPv6)	
		cable 10G SFP+ SFP+ 7m Direct Attach Copper	
		Total Qty	2

No. 15	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
		<u>Controller</u>	1
	Eldoret	Maximum campus or remote AP licenses 32	
		Maximum concurrent users/devices 2,048	
		Maximum VLANs 4,096	
		Active firewall sessions 64K	
		Concurrent GRE tunnels 512	
		Concurrent IPsec sessions 2,048	
		Concurrent SSL sessions 2,048	
		Firewall throughput (Gbps) 8	
		Wired Bridged Throughput (Gbps) 8	
		Encrypted throughput 3DES (Gbps) 2.4	
		Form factor/footprint 1xRU	
		10/100/1000BASE-T 16	
		1000BASE-X 2xSFP	
		USB 2.0 2	
		LCD panel and navigation buttons Yes	
		Out-of-band management port Yes	

No. 15	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
		PoE1	
		Role/Mode Power Source Equipment (PSE)	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.42 cm x 31.75 cm x 33.7 cm (1.74" x 12.75" x 13.3")	
		Weight 3.4 kg (7.5 lbs)	
		<u>Controller</u>	1
		Maximum campus or remote AP licenses 32	
	Nakuru	Maximum concurrent users/devices 2,048	
		Maximum VLANs 4,096	
		Active firewall sessions 64K	
		Concurrent GRE tunnels 512	
		Concurrent IPsec sessions 2,048	
		Concurrent SSL sessions 2,048	
		Firewall throughput (Gbps) 8	
		Wired Bridged Throughput (Gbps) 8	
		Encrypted throughput 3DES (Gbps) 2.4	
		Form factor/footprint 1xRU	
		10/100/1000BASE-T 16	
		1000BASE-X 2xSFP	
		USB 2.0 2	
		LCD panel and navigation buttons Yes	
		Out-of-band management port Yes	
		PoE1	
		Role/Mode Power Source Equipment (PSE)	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.42 cm x 31.75 cm x 33.7 cm (1.74" x 12.75" x 13.3")	
		Weight 3.4 kg (7.5 lbs)	
			2

N0. 16	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
	Eldoret	Firewall device	1
		Interfaces	
		1 x Console Port	
		1 x USB Port	
		2 x GE RJ45 MGMT/HA Ports	
		2 x GE RJ45 WAN Ports	
		14 x GE RJ45 Ports	

	4 x GE SFP Slots	
	Hardware	
	GE RJ45 Ports 14	
	GE SFP Slots 4	
	USB port 1	
	Console (RJ45) 1	
	Local Storage 1x 480 GB SSD	
	Included Transceivers 0	
	Dimensions and Power	
	Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9	
	Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301	
	Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg)	
	Form Factor	
	(supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU	
	Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz	
	Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A	
	Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W	
	Redundant Power Supplies	
	(Hot Swappable) N/A	
	Operating Temperature $32^{\circ}-104^{\circ}F$ ($0^{\circ}-40^{\circ}C$)	
	Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing	
	Forced Airflow Side to Back	
	Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m)	
	Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI,	
	UL/cUL, CB, BSMI	
	Certifications USGv6/IPv6	
	Concurrent SSL-VPN Users	
Nakuru	Firewall device	1
	Interfaces	_
	1 x Console Port	
	1 x USB Port	
	2 x GE RJ45 MGMT/HA Ports	
	2 x GE RJ45 WAN Ports	
	14 x GE RJ45 Ports	
	4 x GE SFP Slots	
	TA OL 011 0100	

GE RJ45 MAN Interfaces 2 GE RJ45 Management/HA Ports 2 GE RJ45 Ports 14 GE SFP Slots 4 USB port 1 Console (RJ45) 1 Local Storage 1x 480 GB SSD Included Transceivers 0 Dimensions and Power Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9 Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGV6/IPV6 Concurrent SSL-VPN Users	Hardwa		
GE RJ45 Ports 14 GE SFP Slots 4 USB port 1 Console (RJ45) 1 Local Storage 1x 480 GB SSD Included Transceivers 0 Dimensions and Power Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9 Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
GE SFP Slots 4 USB port 1 Console (RJ45) 1 Local Storage 1x 480 GB SSD Included Transceivers 0 Dimensions and Power Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9 Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100-240V AC, 50-60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°-104°F (0°-40°C) Humidity 10%-90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
USB port 1 Console (RJ45) 1 Local Storage 1x 480 GB SSD Included Transceivers 0 Dimensions and Power Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9 Height x Width x Length (imm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100-240V AC, 50-60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°-104°F (0°-40°C) Humidity 10%-90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Console (RJ45) 1 Local Storage x 480 GB SSD Included Transceivers 0 Dimensions and Power Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9 Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100-240V AC, 50-60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°-104°F (0°-40°C) Humidity 10%-90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Local Storage 1x 480 GB SSD Included Transceivers 0 Dimensions and Power Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9 Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL/, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Included Transceivers 0 Dimensions and Power Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9 Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Dimensions and Power Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9 Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Height x Width x Length (inches) Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301 Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240 V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	Dimens	sions and Power	
Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg) Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	Height 2	x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9	
Form Factor (supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	Height 2	x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301	
(supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	Weight	11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg)	
Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	Form Fa	actor	
Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	(suppor	ts EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU	
Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \		
Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°-104°F (0°-40°C) Humidity 10%-90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	Maximu	um Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A	
Redundant Power Supplies (Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°-104°F (0°-40°C) Humidity 10%-90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
(Hot Swappable) N/A Operating Temperature 32°-104°F (0°-40°C) Humidity 10%-90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C) Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6		* *	
Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Forced Airflow Side to Back Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m) Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI, UL/cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	Operation		
UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI Certifications USGv6/IPv6	I - I -		
Certifications USGv6/IPv6			
Concentrate COL 111 Could			
2	Concur	TOTAL SEED 111 COURT	2.

No. 17	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
		Cabling	1
	Eldoret	Patch cords CAT 6A 3m patch cords 45	
		Patch cords CAT 6A 1m patch cords 45	
		Cable rolls CAT 6A cable rolls 5	
		Patch Panels CAT6A 24 port 2	

	Duo data CAT6A data outlets (duos) 40	
	Conduits 25mm conduits 20	
	Copplers 25mm copplers 20	
	Copplers with 25mm copplers with bends 20	
	Trunkings Metal Trunks (200*50) 10	
	Cut outs Metal duo data cut outs (200*50) 10	
	Network Structured Cabling, trunking, Installation, LOT	
	Implementation Configuration, Implementation, and Commissioning	
Nakuru	Cabling	1
	Patch cords CAT 6A 3m patch cords 48	
	Taten cords of the officer cords to	
	Patch cords CAT 6A 1m patch cords 48	
	Cable rolls CAT 6A cable rolls 6	
	Cable folis CAI bA cable folis b	
	Patch Panels CAT6A 24 port 2	
	Duo data CAT6A data outlets (duos) 48	
	Conduits 25mm conduits 20 Copplers 25mm copplers 30	
	Copplets 25thin copplets 50	
	Copplers with 25mm copplers with bends 30	
	Trunkings Metal Trunks (200*50) 60	
	Cut outs Metal duo data cut outs (200*50) 24	
	Cut outs Miciai duo data cut outs (200° 50) 24	
	Network Structured Cabling, trunking, Installation, LOT	
	Implementatio Configuration, Implementation and Commissioning.	
	Total	2

N0. 18	Station	Previous Technical Specification	Qty
	Eldoret	12 U movable Cabinet	1
	Nakuru	12 U movable Cabinet	1

N0. 18	Station	Previous Technical Specification	Qty
			2
No. 19	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
	Eldoret	Installation cost of network implementation	1
	Nakuru	Installation cost of network implementation	1
			2

No.	Station	Technical Specifications	Qty
No. 20	Nakuru & Eldoret	UPS Power Backup 3000 VA rack mount UPS 3000VA Rackmount Output Power Capacity (VA): 3000VA Configurable for 220: 230 or 240 nominal output voltage Warranty of 2 Years Supports Input voltage range for main operations 110 - 285 Vac Supports Output Frequency (sync to mains) 50/60 Hz +/- Support Online Topology Support Output Voltage Regulation of + / - 1 % Transfer Time (AC - DC) = Zero Waveform Type is Pure Sinewave Support Frequency (Battery Mode) 50/60 + / 1 0.5% Current Crest Ration = 3:1 Battery Type: Maintenance Free LCD Display: Load Level, AC Mode, Battery Level, Bypass Mode and Fault Indicators Total Output Connections of IEC C13*6 + IEC C19*1 Surge Energy Rating of 600J Noise Level is Less than 50dB Includes Input Breaker, Intelligent Slot, Battery User Disconnector and Eco Mode Supports USB Communications Port	
No. 21	Nakuru & Eldoret	Procure and implement fibre connectivity for the depots for 36 months	2

N/B Bidders MUST submit product brochures containing details and Images of the product

COMPLIANCE SHEET
To be completed by the Bidder with the required "Relevant Information", duly signed and submitted with the Bid

No.	Station	S
No. 1	Nakuru &	Desktop Computer for depots
	Eldoret	Processor & Logic Intel core i7processor (8-Core 12MB
		Cache
		2.9GHz
		System memory 8GB DDR4,2666MHz Memory
		Storage subsystem 256 GB SSD (M.2 PCIe NVMe
		Solid state drive) + 1TB SATA Hard drive
		Form Factor Micro tower
		Display 24" LED -Backlit LCD monitor
		(Same brand as CPU) With energy star rating
		Graphics Intel UHD Graphics 630 With shared graphics
		Memory.
		Optical Drives Internal DVD Writer
		Keyboard USB Enhanced Keyboard
		Pointing Device/Mouse USB optical Mouse
		Audio Stereo audio systems with inbuilt speakers
		2 x Audio Ports: Headphone and microphone
		Communication Integrated Gigabit Ethernet Card
		10/100/1000
		interface Mbps
		802.11ac Wi-Fi and Bluetooth
		I/O Interface ports 4 x USB 3.2 Gen1 Type A ports (2
		Front user &
		2Rear)

No.	Station	S	
		4 USB 2.0 (2 Front & 2 Rear)	
		1 x VGA port	
		1 x RJ 45 Ethernet Jack 1x HDMI out	
		Media card reader	
		Audio Limbo jack front Line out (Rear)	
		Operating System Genuine Windows 10 Professional 64	
		bit Pre-	
		installed (with licensed DVD or Recovery Disks)	
		Software Microsoft office professional 2019 or later with	
		Genuine License	
		Latest compatible Antivirus (Licensed) (Either	
		Kaspersky, Norton or Eset NOD 32)	
		Power supply 220 -240 VAC 50/60 HZ(Autosensing)	
		Warranty One (1) Years Warranty	
		Original Detailed and highlighted brochure MUST be	
N. 0	N. 1 0	submitted P. H.	
No. 2	Nakuru &	Desktop UPSs for depots UPS 750VA	
	Eldoret	Line Interactive Topology	
		Battery life years: 5 Years Max	
		Other Output Voltages 220 V, 240 V Supports Smart Slot USB	
		RoHS Compliant	
		Filtering Meets UL 1449	
		1 RBC Quantity	
		Supports Waveform type Sine wave Transfer Time 8 ms	
		maximum	
		57 - 63 Hz For 60 Hz nominal Sync to mains	
		Max Configurable Power (Watts) 500 Watts / 750VA	
No. 3	Nakuru &	Laptop Computer for depots	
	Eldoret	Processor & Logic Intel® CoreTM i7 Processor (3.9 GHz	
		Frequency, 8	
		MB Cache)	
		System memory 12 GB, DDR4, Onboard	
		Storage subsystem 1TB M.2 PCIe NVMe, SSD, Onboard	
		Keyboard and English Backlit Keyboard: Precision touchpad	
		pointing device	

No.	Station	S	
		Graphics Intel® Iris Plus Graphics	
		Audio Stereo audio system, Microphone	
		Integrated Yes	
		fingerprint reader	
		WEBCAM Integrated HD camera	
		Wireless Intel® Wi-Fi 6 (2x2) Wi-Fi + Bluetooth 5.0	
		Technology 2 * USB 3.2 Gen 1 Type - CTM	
		Display 14.0- inch IPS LED- Backlit Touch Display	
		I/O interface ports 1 * SD Card reader; 1 * USB 3.2 Gen 1;	
		1 * Headphone/Microphone Combo;	
		1 * Power jack;	
		1 * HDMI	
		Operating System Genuine Windows 10 Professional 64	
		bit Pre-	
		installed	
		Software Microsoft office professional 2019 or later with	
		Genuine License	
		Kaspersky Antivirus (Licensed)	
		Traspersky Final Virus (Electisea)	
		Accessories High Quality laptop bag (Back pack), wireless	
		Mouse, USB-C to HDMI/VGA/Ethernet/USB 3.0	
		Adapter	
		Power Subsystem 40WHr (Integrated); 1 AC Power	
		connector	
		Warranty One (1) Year, Proof of warranty.	
No. 4	Nakuru &	Dot Matrix printers	
	Eldoret	Printing Method Impact dot matrix	
		Number of Pins 9 pins	
		Number of Columns 136 Columns	

No.	Station	S	
		Pins 36 Needles (4x9)	
		Print	
		Printing SpeedHigh speed draft: 10cpi: 1550 chars/s,	
		12cpi:1450 chars/s, Draft: 10cpi: 1320	
		NLQ:10 cpi: 330 chars/s	
		Carbon Copies9 plus one original	
		Printing Resolution 240 x 144 DPI	
		Connectivity	
		Interfaces USB 2.0 Type B, Wired Network (Optional)	
		Bidirectional parallel, RS- 232, Type B Interface	
		Paper / Media Handling	
		Document Feed Continuous paper front and rear, Paper	
		output rear, bulk	
		measurements: yes	
		Paper Formats Sheet Paper (Single and multi-layer),	
		Continuous paper (Single and multi-layer),	
		Labels (Single and Multi-layer)	
		General Research Community (195 West 75 West (25 or 195))	
		Power Consumption 185 Watt, 75 Watt (standby)	
		Supported Temperature Operations 5° C- 35° C Supported Humidity Operation 10% - 80%	
		Compatible Operating System	
		Operating System Windows 2000, Windows 7,	
		Windows 8, Windows 10,	
		Windows 98, Windows XP	
		Mean Time between failures 20,000 Hours	
		Print Head Life 200 million strokes /Wire	
		Noise Operations: 58 Db (A)	
		Memory 128 Kb Included	
		Ribbon Yield 15000000 characters Black Draft	
		Packaging Driver and utilities (CD), Main unit, power	
		cable, Ribbon,	
		set up guide, software CD, User manual (CD), Warranty	
		document	
		Warranty One (1) year	

No.	Station	S	
No. 5	Nakuru & Eldoret	Physical Characteristics 482*238*335mm Weight 14.8Kgs (32.6lbs) Max Print Width 167.4mm (6.59in) Max Length 4095mm Print Speed 100-225mm (4-9IPS) Media Labels & Tags Interfaces Standard: • Ethernet 10/100 Mbps • RS-232, up to 115.2 kB/s Serial Protocol• Fingerprint/Direct Protocol: XON/ XOFF, ENQ/ACK, DTR, RTS/CTS • IPL: XON/XOFF, Intermec Std. Protocol • USB 2.0 Optional • Parallel IEEE 1284 • Industrial Interface (8 digital in/out, 4 analog relays, 1 RS232/422/485 port) • Dual Serial ports RS-232, RS-422, RS-485 and 20mA Current Loop, Applicator Interface Media Type: Labels & Tags Max/Min Width: PX4i: 120/25.4mm (4.72/1 in) PX6i: 170/76 mm (6.69/3 in) Thickness: 2.4 to 10.0 mil Configuration: Roll-fed or fanfold Sensing: Gap, notch, black mark, continuous Label Roll Max Diameter: 213 mm (8.38 in) Label Roll Core: 38-76mm (1.5-3 in) Type: Ribbons Roll Max Diameter: 80 mm (3.15in), approx. 450m Core ID: 25.4 mm (1") Type: Wax, mid-range, resin Software Printer Command Languages: • IPL • Fingerprint/Direct Protocol	
		Fingerprint/Direct ProtocolZSim (ZPL)	

No.	Station	S	
NO.	Station	• DSim (DPL) XML enabled for SAP® AII and Oracle® WMS Applications / Drivers: • InterDriver™ Windows printer driver • Intermec label design and print package • PrintSet for printer configuration Bar Code Symbologies All major 1D and 2D symbologies are supported. Standards Supported UPC/EAN Shipping Container; UCC/EAN 128 Serial Shipping Container; MH10.8 Shipping Label; AIAG (shipping parts label); OGMARS; POSTNET; HIBCC; ISBT 128; GM1724; UPS shipping label; Global Transport label Memory Standard: 16MB Flash memory, 32MB SDRAM, 1 Compact Flash slot Available: 1GB CompactFlash memory, multi-GB USB memory device (FAT16/FAT32 USB drivers supported) Options RFID, integral self-strip unit with liner takeup, Label Taken Sensor (LTS), Compact Flash (CF) memory, various international double byte fonts, alphanumeric keyboard*, parallel interface board, additional serial interface board*, industrial interface board*, applicator interface board*, real time clock, media supply hub, cutter, label low sensor Operating Environment +5°C to +40°C (+41°F to +104°F) Ambient Operating Temperature: Storage Temperature: -20°C to +70°C (-4°F to +152°F) Humidity: 10 to 90% non-condensing Enclosure Strong, all-metal construction and superior throughput for 24x7 printing in harsh industrial environments LABEL ROLLS SPECIFICATIONS	

Station	S	
	Thermal Transfer Coated Paper with Permanent adhesive, Core Diam 76/190 mm, Width 101,6 mm x Length 152,4 mm, Perforated, 980 labels per roll, 8 Labels rolls per box. RIBBON SPECIFICATIONS	
	TMX2010 wax-resin ribbon, Core 25,4, Width 110 mm x Length 300 meters, 10 Ribbons rolls per box, ink coating out. Ideal for Coated papers and synthetics	
Nakuru & Eldoret	LABEL ROLLS SPECIFICATIONS	
	Thermal Transfer Coated Paper with Permanent adhesive, Core Diam 76/190 mm, Width 101,6 mm x Length 152,4 mm, Perforated, 980 labels per roll, 8 Labels rolls per box.	
Nakuru & Eldoret	RIBBON SPECIFICATIONS TMX2010 wax-resin ribbon, Core 25,4, Width 110 mm x Length 300 meters, 10	
	Ribbons rolls per box, ink coating out. Ideal for Coated papers and synthetics	
Nakuru & Eldoret	Heavy duty multifunctional printer Technology Laser Mono. Engine speed (pages per Up to 40 pages A4 per minute, up to 21 pages minute) A3 per minute Resolution: 1200 x 1200 dpi (at reduced speed),	
	Nakuru & Eldoret Nakuru & Eldoret Nakuru & Eldoret	Thermal Transfer Coated Paper with Permanent adhesive, Core Diam 76/190 mm, Width 101,6 mm x Length 152,4 mm, Perforated, 980 labels per roll, 8 Labels rolls per box. RIBBON SPECIFICATIONS TMX2010 wax-resin ribbon, Core 25,4, Width 110 mm x Length 300 meters, 10 Ribbons rolls per box, ink coating out. Ideal for Coated papers and synthetics Nakuru & Eldoret Labels for thermal printers LABEL ROLLS SPECIFICATIONS Thermal Transfer Coated Paper with Permanent adhesive, Core Diam 76/190 mm, Width 101,6 mm x Length 152,4 mm, Perforated, 980 labels per roll, 8 Labels rolls per box. Nakuru & Eldoret Ribbons for thermal printers RIBBON SPECIFICATIONS TMX2010 wax-resin ribbon, Core 25,4, Width 110 mm x Length 300 meters, 10 Ribbons rolls per box, ink coating out. Ideal for Coated papers and synthetics Nakuru & Eldoret Heavy duty multifunctional printer Technology Laser Mono. Engine speed (pages per Up to 40 pages A4 per minute, up to 21 pages minute) A3 per minute

No.	Station	S	
		Warm-up time from power	
		on Warm-up time: Approx. 18 seconds or less	
		Time to first print: Approx. 4.2 seconds or less	
		Time to first page Time to first copy: Approx. 5.6 seconds	
		or les	
		CPU CPU: PANTHER ARM A53 1.6GHz	
		Memory: Standard 4GB + 32GB SSD, 320G Standard interface: USB 3.0 (Super-Speed USB), 4 x USB	
		Host	
		Interface, Gigabit Ethernet (10BaseT/100BaseTX/1000BaseT,	
		Standard interfaces	
		Input capacity	
		100-sheet multi-purpose tray,	
		2x 500-sheet paper deck	
		Document processor (one-path duplex scanning),100 sheets;	
		Duplex unit Duplex as standard supports	
		Output capacity 250 sheets	
		Print functions	
		Emulations: PCL6 (PCL5c / PCL-XL), KPDL3 (PostScript 3	
		Emulations compatible), PDF Direct Print, XPS Direct	
		Print and OpenXPS	
		A 11	
		All current Windows operating systems,	
		MAC OS X Version 10.9 or higher, Linux as well as other	
		Operating systems operating systems on request Print features: Encrypted PDF Direct Print, IPP	
		printing, e-mail printing, WSD print, secure printing via SSL,	
		IPsec, SNMPv3, quick copy, proof and hold, private print, job	
		Print features storage and job management functionality.	
		Copy functions	
		Max. original size A3/Ledger	
		Continuous copying 1-999	
		Zoom range 25-400 % in 1 % steps	
		Preset magnification ratios 5 Reductions / 5 enlargements	

No.	Station	S	
		Scan-once-copy-many, electronic sort, 2in1, 4in1, image repeat, page numbering, cover mode, booklet copy, interrupt copy, form overlay, margin shift, auto cassette Digital features: change, skip blank page, ID copy Exposure mode Exposure mode: Auto, manual: 17 steps Image adjustments Text + photo, photo, text, diagram/map Scan functions Scan-to-email, scan-to-FTP, scan-to-SMB 3.0, scan-to-USB host, scan-to-box, network TWAIN, WSD scan Functionality (WIA Driver Network Scan speed 200 ipm (300 dpi, A4, duplex, b/w, with DP-7160/DP-7170)	
		Scan resolution: 600dpi x 600dpi, 400dpi x 400dpi, 200dpi x 400dpi, 300dpi x 300dpi, 200dpi x 200dpi, 200dpi x 100dpi, 1200dpi x 1200dpi (only TWAIN driver and WIA driver), Scan resolution 256 greyscales per colo r Max. scan size A3 Original recognition: Text, photo, text + photo, Light Text / Original recognition Fine Line, optimised for OCR Network protocol TCP/IP File types: TIFF, PDF, PDF/A, JPEG, Open XPS, Encrypted PDF, High compression PDF, PDF/A-1a/b, PDF/A-2a/b/u, File types Searchable PDF(Option), MS Office file (Option Cabinet Metal cabinet Warranty 1-year warranty as standard.	
No. 9	Nakuru & Eldoret	Handheld barcode scanners Physical Characteristics 22.7 cm x 8.3 cm x 4.7 cm (8.9 in x 3.3 in x 1.9 in) Weight 544 g (19.2 oz) with battery pack Processor 2.2 GHz Qualcomm® 64-bit Snapdragon TM octa-core Each Android version guaranteed from Android 9 Pie to at least 11/R, committed	

No.	Station	S	
		Operating System support for Android 12 and 13 pending	
		feasibility	
		Memory 4 GB DDR4 RAM, 32 GB Flash	
		10.16 cm (4 in) 480 x 800 bright color LCD with backlight,	
		outdoor readable,	
		Display optically bonded Corning Gorilla Glass 5 touch	
		panel	
		Rugged multi-touch capacitive touch panel, optically bonded	
		for extra durability	
		and better sunlight viewability. Automatic detection and	
		configuration utilizing	
		mutual and self-capacitance modes for water rejection and use	
		with many off-the- Touch Panel shelf gloves	
		Keypad 51-key alpha plus two programmable side buttons	
		Speaker, microphone support with noise cancellation. PTT	
		support and Bluetooth®	
		Audio wireless headset support	
		13.0-megapixel color camera with autofocus and advanced	
		software features for	
		Camera better image quality, f/2.0 aperture, flash LED	
		with flashlight mode	
		Sensors Ambient light sensor, accelerometer,	
		gyroscope, hall effect	
		Storage Expansion User-accessible microSD card up to	
		512 GB (SDXC/SDHC/ SDIO-compliant)	
		BatteryLi-Ion, 7,000 mAh Smart Battery	
		Hours of Use 28 hours	
		Scanning Capabilities EX20 Near/Far Imager (1D/2D);	
		Scanning SDKs for Android	
		Bluetooth V5.0 with BLE and Backward Compatibility	
		NFC Integrated Near Field Communication	
		Operating Environment -20°C to 50°C (-4°F to 122°F)	
		Storage Environment -30°C to 70°C (-22°F to 158°F)	

No.	Station	S	
		3 m (10 ft) to concrete at room temperature, 2.4 m (8 ft)	
		across operating range per	
		Drop MIL-STD 810G	
		Max/Min Width:	
		Independently certified to meet IP65 and IP68 standards for	
		moisture and particle	
		Environment Sealing intrusion	
		Disinfectant Ready,	
		Edge Service, Gold Contract, 3 Year, Initial Contract, Contract	
		includes 5-Day	
		Warranty Depot and Android Service	
		Accessories Kit, Rubber Protective Boot, Scan Handle,	
		Screen Protector	
		Charging Stations Single Dock, Standard + Power Supply	
		+UK Power Cord	

Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
Eldoret	24 port Switch:	

Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
	1000 Mb Latency < 3.8 μs (64-byte packets) 10 Gbps Latency < 1.6 μs (64-byte packets) Routing table size 10000 entries (IPv4), 5000 entries (IPv6) MAC address table size 32768 entries Voltage 200 - 240 V ac, rated PoE power 370 W PoE+ Power Cord UK localization included Transceivers Quantity 4 transceivers model: 1G SFP LC SX 500m MMF services 3Y FC Next Business Day	
Nakuru	24 port Switch: Type 24G PoE+ 4SFP+ Switch I/O ports and slots · 24 RJ-45 autosensing 10/100/1000 PoE+ ports (IEEE 802.3 Type 100BASE-T, IEEE 802.3u Type 100BASE-TX, IEEE 802.3ab Type 1000BASE-T, IEEE 802.3at PoE+); Duplex: 10BASE-T/100BASETX: half or full 1000BASE-T: full only 4 SFP+ 1/10GbE ports; PHY-less Additional ports and slots 1 dual-personality (RJ-45 or USB micro-B) serial console port Throughput up to 95.2 Mp/s Switching capacity 128 Gb/s PoE Available Power 370 W Dimensions 4.39 x 44.25 x 30.42 cm (1.73 x 17.42 x 11.98 in) 1U height Memory and processor Dual Core ARM Coretex @ 1016 MHz, 1 GB DDR3 SDRAM Packet buffer size: 12.38 GB 4.5MB Ingress/7.875MB Egress, GB eMMc 1000 Mb Latency < 3.8 μs (64-byte packets) 10 Gbps Latency < 1.6 μs (64-byte packets) Routing table size 10000 entries (IPv4), 5000 entries (IPv6) MAC address table size 32768 entries Voltage 200 - 240 V ac, rated PoE power 370 W PoE+	

Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
	Power Cord UK localization included	
	Transceivers Quantity 4 transceivers model: 1G SFP LC	
	X 500m MMF	
	services 3Y FC Next Business Day	

N0. 11	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
		Core switch:	
	Eldoret	Type 16SFP+ 2-slot Switch	
		I/O ports and slots 16 SFP+ fixed 1000/10000 SFP+ ports;	
		Duplex: 100BASE-TX: half or full; 1000BASE-T: full only;	
		Ports 1 - 16 support MACSec 2 open module slots	
		Supports a maximum of 8 SFP+ ports or 2 40GbE ports, with	
		optional module	
		Additional ports and slots 1 stacking module slot	
		1 RJ-45 serial console port	
		1 RJ-45 out-of-band management port	
		1 dual-personality (RJ-45 or USB micro-B)	
		Power supplies 2 power supply slots	
		1 minimum power supply required (ordered separately)	
		Throughput: Up to 285.7 Mp/s (64-byte packets)	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.39 x 44.25 x 43.13 cm (1.73 x 17.42 x	
		16.98 in) (1U height)	
		Memory and processor P2020 Dual Core @ 1.2 GHz, 4 GB	
		DDR3 SDRAM, 1 GB SD Card	
		Mounting and enclosure Mounts in an EIA-standard 19 in.	
		telco rack or equipment cabinet (hardware included); Horizontal	
		surface mounting only	
		Management · AirWave Network Management	
		· IMC – Intelligent Management Center	
		· Web browser	
		Out-of-band management (serial RS-232c or micro usb)	
		3 YFC next business day	
		AC power supply 12VDC 250W, UK power code	
		1 G SFP LC SX 500M MMF transceiver	
		1U universal 4 post rack mount kit	

Nakuru	Core switch:
	Type 16SFP+ 2-slot Switch
	I/O ports and slots 16 SFP+ fixed 1000/10000 SFP+ ports;
	Duplex: 100BASE-TX: half or full; 1000BASE-T: full only;
	Ports 1 - 16 support MACSec 2 open module slots
	Supports a maximum of 8 SFP+ ports or 2 40GbE ports, with
	optional module
	Additional ports and slots 1 stacking module slot
	1 RJ-45 serial console port
	1 RJ-45 out-of-band management port
	1 dual-personality (RJ-45 or USB micro-B)
	Power supplies 2 power supply slots
	1 minimum power supply required (ordered separately)
	Throughput: Up to 285.7 Mp/s (64-byte packets)
	Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.39 x 44.25 x 43.13 cm (1.73 x 17.42 x
	16.98 in) (1U height)
	Memory and processor P2020 Dual Core @ 1.2 GHz, 4 GB
	DDR3 SDRAM, 1 GB SD Card
	Mounting and enclosure Mounts in an EIA-standard 19 in.
	telco rack or equipment cabinet (hardware included); Horizontal
	surface mounting only
	Management · AirWave Network Management
	· IMC – Intelligent Management Center
	· Web browser
	Out-of-band management (serial RS-232c or micro usb)
	3 YFC next business day
	AC power supply 12VDC 250W, UK power code
	1 G SFP LC SX 500M MMF transceiver
	1U universal 4 post rack mount kit

No. 12	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
		AccessPoint Type 1	
	Eldoret	Product: Wireless Accesspoint	
		Data Transfer Rate 1733 Mbps	
		Frequency Band 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz	
		Performance Maximum data rate (2.4 GHz): 300 Mbps	

1	M ' 1, (COII) 1702 C
	Maximum data rate (5 GHz): 1.733 Gpps
	Interfaces 1 x 1000Base-X - SFP (mini-GBIC) 1 x 1000Base-T -
	RJ-45 1 x micro-USB
	Power Consumption Operational 23 Watt
	Antenna Internal 6
	Communications Technology Bluetooth Low Energy (LE)
	Form Factor External
	Connectivity Technology Wireless Data Transfer Rate 1733 Mbps
	Data Link Protocol IEEE 802.11b, IEEE 802.11a, IEEE 802.11g,
	IEEE 802.11n, IEEE 802.11ac
	Spread Spectrum Method OFDM, DSSS
	Frequency Band 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz
	Capacity Wireless clients per Wi-Fi radio: 256 BSSIDs per radio:
	16
	Ruggedized Design Outdoor Accesspoint
	Dimensions W9.1 D 9.4in H10.6in
	Power Over Ethernet (PoE) Supported PoE+
	Mounting Kit Outdoor Pole/Wall long Mount Kit
	services 3y FC NBD Exch
Nakuru	AccessPoint Type 1
	Product: Wireless Accesspoint
	Data Transfer Rate 1733 Mbps
	Frequency Band 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz
	Performance Maximum data rate (2.4 GHz): 300 Mbps
	Maximum data rate (5 GHz): 1.733 Gpps
	Interfaces 1 x 1000Base-X - SFP (mini-GBIC) 1 x 1000Base-T -
	RJ-45 1 x micro-USB
	Power Consumption Operational 23 Watt
	Antenna Internal 6
	Communications Technology Bluetooth Low Energy (LE)
	Form Factor External
	Connectivity Technology Wireless
	Data Transfer Rate 1733 Mbps
	Data Link Protocol IEEE 802.11b, IEEE 802.11a, IEEE 802.11g,
	IEEE 802.11n, IEEE 802.11ac
	Spread Spectrum Method OFDM, DSSS
	Frequency Band 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz

Capacity Wireless clients per Wi-Fi radio: 256 BSSIDs per radio: 16 Ruggedized Design Outdoor Accesspoint Dimensions W9.1 D 9.4in H10.6in
Power Over Ethernet (PoE) Supported PoE+ Mounting Kit Outdoor Pole/Wall long Mount Kit services 3y FC NBD Exch

No. 13	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
	Eldoret	AccessPoint Type 2	
		Product Wireless AP	
		Wireless LAN Standard IEEE 802.11ac	
		Wireless Transmission Speed 1.20 Gbit/s	
		Antenna Internal	
		Dimensions 150mm (W) x 150mm (D) x 35mm (H)	
		Weight 260g	
		mount kit	
		Outdoor wall/pole Long mount kit	
		Product Name Dual 2x2:2 MU-MIMO Radio Internal Antennas	
		Unified AP	
		Wireless LAN Standard IEEE 802.11ac	
		Frequency Band 5 GHz	
		2.40 GHz	
		Total Number of Antennas 2	
		Wireless Transmission Speed 1.20 Gbit/s	
		MIMO Technology Yes	
		Beamforming Technology Yes	
		PoE PD Port Yes	
		Form Factor	
		Ceiling Mountable Wall Mountable	
		Dimensions H1.4 W5.9 D5.9	
		service 3Y FC NBD Exch	
	Nakuru	AccessPoint Type 2	
		Product Wireless AP	
		Wireless LAN Standard IEEE 802.11ac	

No. 13	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
1,0,12		Wireless Transmission Speed 1.20 Gbit/s	
		Antenna Internal	
		Dimensions 150mm (W) x 150mm (D) x 35mm (H)	
		Weight 260g	
		mount kit	
		Outdoor wall/pole Long mount kit	
		Product Name Dual 2x2:2 MU-MIMO Radio Internal Antennas	
		Unified AP	
		Wireless LAN Standard IEEE 802.11ac	
		Frequency Band 5 GHz	
		2.40 GHz	
		Total Number of Antennas 2	
		Wireless Transmission Speed 1.20 Gbit/s	
		MIMO Technology Yes	
		Beamforming Technology Yes	
		PoE PD Port Yes	
		Form Factor	
		Ceiling Mountable Wall Mountable	
		Dimensions H1.4 W5.9 D5.9	
		service 3Y FC NBD Exch	

N0. 14	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
	Eldoret	Router	
		I/O ports and slots 2 HMIM slots	
		4 SIC slots or 2 DSIC slots	
		3 RJ-45 1000BASE-T ports (IEEE 802.3ab Type 1000BASE-T)	
		1 SFP fixed Gigabit Ethernet SFP port	
		1 VPM slot	
		Radios (via optional modules) 3G, 4G LTE	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.42 x 44 x 48 x cm (1.74 x 17.32 x	
		18.9 in)	
		Weight 7.9 kg (17.42 lb)	
		Memory and processor RISC, 4 cores @ 1 GHz, 256 MB flash	
		capacity, 2 GB DDR3 SDRAM	
		Mounting and enclosure Desktop or can be mounted in an EIA	

No. 14	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
		standard 19-inch telco rack when used with the rack-mount kit	
		in the package.	
		Throughput Up to 2.6 Mp/s (64-byte packets)	
		Routing table size 500000 entries (IPv4), 500000 entries (IPv6)	
		cable 10G SFP+ SFP+ 7m Direct Attach Copper	
	Nakuru	Router I/O ports and slots 2 HMIM slots 4 SIC slots or 2 DSIC slots 3 RJ-45 1000BASE-T ports (IEEE 802.3ab Type 1000BASE-T) 1 SFP fixed Gigabit Ethernet SFP port 1 VPM slot Radios (via optional modules) 3G, 4G LTE Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.42 x 44 x 48 x cm (1.74 x 17.32 x 18.9 in) Weight 7.9 kg (17.42 lb) Memory and processor RISC, 4 cores @ 1 GHz, 256 MB flash capacity, 2 GB DDR3 SDRAM Mounting and enclosure Desktop or can be mounted in a EIA standard 19-inch telco rack when used with the rack-mount kit in the package. Throughput Up to 2.6 Mp/s (64-byte packets) Routing table size 500000 entries (IPv4), 500000 entries (IPv6)	
		cable 10G SFP+ SFP+ 7m Direct Attach Copper	

	•		
N0. 15	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
		Controller	
	Eldoret	Maximum campus or remote AP licenses 32	
Maximum concurrent users/devices 2,048		Maximum concurrent users/devices 2,048	
	Maximum VLANs 4,096		
		Active firewall sessions 64K	
	Concurrent GRE tunnels 512		
Concurrent IPsec sessions 2,048			
		Concurrent SSL sessions 2,048	
		Firewall throughput (Gbps) 8	

No. 15	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
		Wired Bridged Throughput (Gbps) 8	
		Encrypted throughput 3DES (Gbps) 2.4	
		Form factor/footprint 1xRU	
		10/100/1000BASE-T 16	
		1000BASE-X 2xSFP	
		USB 2.0 2	
		LCD panel and navigation buttons Yes	
		Out-of-band management port Yes	
		PoE1	
		Role/Mode Power Source Equipment (PSE)	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.42 cm x 31.75 cm x 33.7 cm (1.74"	
		x 12.75" x 13.3")	
		Weight 3.4 kg (7.5 lbs)	N Y
		<u>Controller</u>	
		Maximum campus or remote AP licenses 32	
	Nakuru	Maximum concurrent users/devices 2,048	
		Maximum VLANs 4,096	
		Active firewall sessions 64K	
		Concurrent GRE tunnels 512	
		Concurrent IPsec sessions 2,048	
		Concurrent SSL sessions 2,048	
		Firewall throughput (Gbps) 8	
		Wired Bridged Throughput (Gbps) 8	
		Encrypted throughput 3DES (Gbps) 2.4	
		Form factor/footprint 1xRU 10/100/1000BASE-T 16	
		10/100/1000BASE-1 16 1000BASE-X 2xSFP	
		USB 2.0 2	
		LCD panel and navigation buttons Yes	
		Out-of-band management port Yes	
		PoE1	
		Role/Mode Power Source Equipment (PSE)	
		Dimensions (H x W x D) 4.42 cm x 31.75 cm x 33.7 cm (1.74"	
		x 12.75" x 13.3")	
		Weight 3.4 kg (7.5 lbs)	
		(10 10)	

N0. 16	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
	Eldoret	Firewall device	
		Interfaces	
		1 x Console Port	
		1 x USB Port	
		2 x GE RJ45 MGMT/HA Ports	
		2 x GE RJ45 WAN Ports	
		14 x GE RJ45 Ports	
		4 x GE SFP Slots	
		Hardware	
		GE RJ45 WAN Interfaces 2	
		GE RJ45 Management/HA Ports 2	
		GE RJ45 Ports 14	
		GE SFP Slots 4	
		USB port 1	
		Console (RJ45) 1	
		Local Storage 1x 480 GB SSD	
		Included Transceivers 0	
		Dimensions and Power	
		Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9	
		Height x Width x Length (mm) 44.45 x 432 x 301	
		Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg)	
		Form Factor	
		(supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU	
		Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz	
		Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A	
		Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W	
		Redundant Power Supplies	
		(Hot Swappable) N/A	
		Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C)	
		Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing	
		Forced Airflow Side to Back	
		Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m)	
		Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI,	
		UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI	

	Certifications USGv6/IPv6	
	Concurrent SSL-VPN Users	
Nakuru	Firewall device	
INAKUIU	Interfaces	
	1 x Console Port	
	1 x USB Port	
	2 x GE RJ45 MGMT/HA Ports	
	2 x GE RJ45 WAN Ports	
	14 x GE RJ45 Ports	
	4 x GE SFP Slots	
	Hardware	
	GE RJ45 WAN Interfaces 2	
	GE RJ45 Management/HA Ports 2 GE RJ45 Ports 14	
	GE SFP Slots 4	
	USB port 1	
	Console (RJ45) 1	
	Local Storage 1x 480 GB SSD	
	Included Transceivers 0	
	Dimensions and Power	
	Height x Width x Length (inches) 1.75 x 17.0 x 11.9	
	Height x Width x Length (menes) 44.45 x 432 x 301	
	Weight 11.9 lbs (5.4 kg) 12.12 lbs (5.5 kg)	
	Form Factor	
	(supports EIA / non-EIA standards) Rack Mount, 1 RU	
	Power Input 100–240V AC, 50–60 Hz	
	Maximum Current 110 V / 3 A, 220 V / 0.42 A	
	Power Consumption (Average / Maximum) 70.98 / 109.9 W	
	Redundant Power Supplies	
	(Hot Swappable) N/A	
	Operating Temperature 32°–104°F (0°–40°C)	
	Humidity 10%–90% non-condensing	
	Forced Airflow Side to Back	
	Operating Altitude Up to 7400 ft (2250 m)	
	Compliance FCC Part 15B, Class A, CE, RCM, VCCI,	
	UL/ cUL, CB, BSMI	
	Certifications USGv6/IPv6	

	Concurrent SSL-VPN Users	

No. 17	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
	Eldoret	Cabling Patch cords CAT 6A 3m patch cords 45	
		Patch cords CAT 6A 1m patch cords 45	
		Cable rolls CAT 6A cable rolls 5	
		Patch Panels CAT6A 24 port 2	
		Duo data CAT6A data outlets (duos) 40	
		Conduits 25mm conduits 20	
		Copplers 25mm copplers 20	
		Copplers with 25mm copplers with bends 20	
		Trunkings Metal Trunks (200*50) 10	
		Cut outs Metal duo data cut outs (200*50) 10	
		Network Structured Cabling, trunking, Installation, LOT	
		Implementation Configuration, Implementation, and	
	NT 1	Commissioning	
	Nakuru	Cabling	
		Patch cords CAT 6A 3m patch cords 48	
		Patch cords CAT 6A 1m patch cords 48	
		Cable rolls CAT 6A cable rolls 6	
		Patch Panels CAT6A 24 port 2	
		Duo data CAT6A data outlets (duos) 48	
		Conduits 25mm conduits 20	
		Copplers 25mm copplers 30	
		Copplers with 25mm copplers with bends 30	

Trunkings Metal Trunks (200*50) 60
Cut outs Metal duo data cut outs (200*50) 24
Network Structured Cabling, trunking, Installation,
LOT
Implementatio Configuration, Implementation and
Commissioning.

No. 18	Station	Previous Technical Specification	COMPLIANCE SHEET
	Eldoret	12 U movable Cabinet	
	Nakuru	12 U movable Cabinet	

N0. 19	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
	Eldoret	Installation cost of network implementation	
	Nakuru	Installation cost of network implementation	

No.	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
No. 20	Nakuru &	UPS Power Backup 3000 VA rack mount	
	Eldoret	UPS 3000VA Rackmount	
		Output Power Capacity (VA): 3000VA	
		Configurable for 220: 230 or 240 nominal output voltage	
		Warranty of 2 Years	
		Supports Input voltage range for main operations 110 -	
		285 Vac Supports Output Frequency (sync to mains)	
		50/60 Hz +/-	
		Support Online Topology	
		Support Output Voltage Regulation of + / - 1 % Transfer	
		Time (AC - DC) = Zero	
		Waveform Type is Pure Sinewave	
		Support Frequency (Battery Mode) 50/60 + / 1 0.5%	
		Current Crest Ration = 3:1	
		Battery Type: Maintenance Free	

No.	Station	Technical Specifications	COMPLIANCE SHEET
		LCD Display: Load Level, AC Mode, Battery Level, Bypass Mode and Fault Indicators Total Output Connections of IEC C13*6 + IEC C19*1 Surge Energy Rating of 600J Noise Level is Less than 50dB Includes Input Breaker, Intelligent Slot, Battery User Disconnector and Eco Mode Supports USB	
		Communications Port	
No. 21	Nakuru & Eldoret	Procure and implement fibre connectivity for the depots for 36 months	

PART 3 - CONTRACT

SECTION VI - GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

1. CONTRACT AND INTERPRETATION

a) Contract Elements

- i. "Contract" means the Contract Agreement entered into between the Procuring Entity and the Supplier, together with the Contract Documents referred to therein. The Contract Agreement and the Contract Documents shall constitute the Contract, and the term "the Contract" shall in all such documents be construed accordingly.
- ii. "Contract Documents" means the documents specified in Article1.1(Contract Documents) of the Contract Agreement (including any amendments to these Documents).
- "Contract Agreement" means the agreement entered into between the Procuring Entity and the Supplier using the form of Contract Agreement contained in the Sample Contractual Forms Section of the tender documents and any modifications to this form agreed to by the Procuring Entity and the Supplier. The date of the Contract Agreement shall be recorded in the signed form.
- iv. "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract.
- v. "SCC" means the Special Conditions of Contract.
- vi. "Technical Requirements" means the Technical Requirements in Section VII of the tendering documents.
- vii. "Implementation Schedule" means the Implementation Schedule in Section VII of the tendering documents.
- viii. "Contract Price" means the price or prices defined in Article 2 (Contract Price and Terms of Payment) of the Contract Agreement.
 - ix. "Procurement Regulations" refers to the Regulations issued under the Public Procurement and Asset Disposal Act (2015).
 - x. "tendering documents" refers to the collection of documents issued by the Procuring Entity to instruct and inform potential suppliers of the processes for tendering, selection of the winning tender, and Contract formation, as well as the contractual conditions governing the relationship between the Procuring Entity and the Supplier. The General and Special Conditions of Contract, the Technical Requirements, and all other documents included in the tendering documents reflect the Procurement Regulations that the Procuring Entity is obligated to follow during procurement and administration of this Contract.

b) Entities

- i) "Procuring Entity" means the entity purchasing the Information System, as **specified in the SCC.**
- ii) "Project Manager" means the person **named as such in the SCC** or otherwise appointed by the Procuring Entity in the manner provided in GCC Clause 18.1 (Project Manager) to perform the duties delegated by the Procuring Entity.
- "Supplier" means the firm or Joint Venture whose tender to perform the Contract has been accepted by the Procuring Entity and is named as such in the Contract Agreement.
- iv) "Supplier's Representative" means any person nominated by the Supplier and named as such in the Contract Agreement or otherwise approved by the Procuring Entity in the manner provided in GCC Clause18.2 (Supplier's Representative) to perform the duties delegated by the Supplier.

- v) "Subcontractor" means any firm to whom any of the obligations of the Supplier, including preparation of any design or supply of any Information Technologies or other Goods or Services, is sub contracted directly or indirectly by the Supplier.
- "Adjudicator" means the person named in Appendix 2 of the Contract Agreement, appointed by agreement between the Procuring Entity and the Supplier to make a decision on or to settle any Dispute between the Procuring Entity and the Supplier referred to him or her by the parties, pursuant to GCC Clause 43.1 (Adjudication).

c) Scope

- i. "Information System," also called "the System," means all the Information Technologies, Materials, and other Goods to be supplied, installed, integrated, and made operational (exclusive of the Supplier's Equipment), together with the Services to be carried out by the Supplier under the Contract.
- ii. "Subsystem" means any subset of the System identified as such in the Contract that may be supplied, installed, tested, and commissioned individually before Commissioning of the entire System.
- iii. "Information Technologies" means all information processing and communications-related hardware, Software, supplies, and consumable items that the Supplier is required to supply and install under the Contract.
- iv. "Goods" means all equipment, machinery, furnishings, Materials, and other tangible items that the Supplier is required to supply or supply and install under the Contract, including, without limitation, the Information Technologies and Materials, but excluding the Supplier's Equipment.
- v. "Services" means all technical, logistical, management, and any other Services to be provided by the Supplier under the Contract to supply, install, customize, integrate, and make operational the System. Such Services may include, but are not restricted to, activity management and quality assurance, design, development, customization, documentation, transportation, insurance, inspection, expediting, site preparation, installation, integration, training, data migration, Pre- commissioning, Commissioning, maintenance, and technical support.
- vi. "The Project Plan" means the document to be developed by the Supplier and approved by the Procuring Entity, pursuant to GCC Clause 19, based on the requirements of the Contract and the Preliminary Project Plan included in the Supplier's tender. The "Agreed Project Plan" is the version of the Project Plan approved by the Procuring Entity, in accordance with GCC Clause 19.2. Should the Project Plan conflict with the Contract in any way, the relevant provisions of the Contract, including any amendments, shall prevail.
- vii. "Software" means that part of the System which are instructions that cause information processing Sub systems to perform in a specific manner or execute specific operations.
- viii. "System Software" means Software that provides the operating and management instructions for the underlying hardware and other components, and is identified as such in Appendix 4 of the Contract Agreement and such other Software as the parties may agree in writing to be Systems Software. Such System Software includes, but is not restricted to, micro-code embedded in hardware (i.e., "firmware"), operating systems, communications, system and network management, and utility software.
 - ix. "General-Purpose Software" means Software that supports general-purpose office and software development activities and is identified as such in Appendix 4 of the Contract

Agreement and such other Software as the parties may agree in writing to be General-Purpose Software. Such General-Purpose Software may include, but is not restricted to, word processing, spreadsheet, generic database management, and application development software.

- x. "Application Software" means Software formulated to perform specific business or technical functions and interface with the business or technical users of the System and is identified as such in Appendix4 of the Contract Agreement and such other Software as the parties may agree in writing to be Application Software.
- xi. "Standard Software" means Software identified as such in Appendix 4 of the Contract Agreement and such other Software as the parties may agree in writing to be Standard Software.
- xii. "Custom Software" means Software identified as such in Appendix 4 of the Contract Agreement and such other Software as the parties may agree in writing to be Custom Software.
- xiii. "Source Code" means the database structures, dictionaries, definitions, program source files, and any other symbolic representations necessary for the compilation, execution, and subsequent maintenance of the Software (typically, but not exclusively, required for Custom Software).
- xiv. "Materials" means all documentation in printed or printable form and all instructional and informational aides in any form (including audio, video, and text) and on any medium, provided to the Procuring Entity under the Contract.
- xv. "Standard Materials" means all Materials not specified as Custom Materials.
- xvi. "Custom Materials" means Materials developed by the Supplier at the Procuring Entity's expense under the Contract and identified as such in Appendix 5 of the Contract Agreement and such other Materials as the parties may agree in writing to be Custom Materials. Custom Materials includes Materials created from Standard Materials.
- xvii. "Intellectual Property Rights" means any and all copyright, moral rights, trademark, patent, and other intellectual and proprietary rights, title and interests worldwide, whether vested, contingent, or future, including without limitation all economic rights and all exclusive rights to reproduce, fix, adapt, modify, translate, create derivative works from, extractor reutilize data from, manufacture, introduce into circulation, publish, distribute, sell, license, sub license, transfer, rent, lease, transmit or provide access electronically, broadcast, display, enter in to computer memory, or otherwise use any portion or copy, in whole or in part, in any form, directly or indirectly, or to authorize or assign others to do so.
- xviii. "Supplier's Equipment" means all equipment, tools, apparatus, or things of every kind required in or for installation, completion and maintenance of the System that are to be provided by the Supplier, but excluding the Information Technologies, or other items forming part of the System

d) Activities

- i. "Delivery" means the transfer of the Goods from the Supplier to the Procuring Entity in accordance with the current edition Incoterms specified in the Contract.
- ii. "Installation" means that the System or a Subsystem as specified in the Contract is ready for Commissioning as provided in GCC Clause 26 (Installation).
- iii. "Pre-commissioning" means the testing, checking, and any other required activity that may be specified in the Technical Requirements that are to be carried out by the Supplier in

- preparation for Commissioning of the System as provided in GCC Clause 26 (Installation).
- iv. "Commissioning" means operation of the System or any Subsystem by the Supplier following Installation, which operation is to be carried out by the Supplier as provided in GCC Clause27.1 (Commissioning), for the purpose of carrying out Operational Acceptance Test (s).
- v. "Operational Acceptance Tests" means the tests specified in the Technical Requirements and Agreed Project Plan to be carried out to ascertain whether the System, or a specified Sub system, is able to attain the functional and performance requirements specified in the Technical Requirements and Agreed Project Plan, in accordance with the provisions of GCC Clause 27.2 (Operational Acceptance Test).
- vi. "Operational Acceptance" means the acceptance by the Procuring Entity of the System (or any Subsystem(s) where the Contract provides for acceptance of the System in parts), in accordance with GCC Clause27.3(Operational Acceptance).

e) Place and Time

- i. "Supplier's Country" is the country in which the Supplier is legally organized, as named in the Contract Agreement.
- ii. **Unless otherwise specified in the SCC** "Project Site (s)" means the place (s) in the Site Table in the Technical Requirements Section for the supply and installation of the System.
- iii. "Eligible Country" means the countries and territories eligible for participation in procurements.
- iv. "Day" means calendar day of the Gregorian Calendar.
- v. "Week" means seven (7) consecutive Days, beginning the day of the week as is customary in Kenya.
- vi. "Month" means calendar month of the Gregorian Calendar.
- vii. "Year" means twelve (12) consecutive Months.
- viii. "Effective Date" means the date of fulfillment of all conditions specified in Article 3 (Effective Date for Determining Time for Achieving Operational Acceptance) of the Contract Agreement, for the purpose of determining the Delivery, Installation, and Operational Acceptance dates for the System or Sub system(s).
- ix. "Contract Period" is the time period during which this Contract governs the relations and obligations of the Procuring Entity and Supplier in relation to the System, as **unless otherwise specified in the SCC**, the Contract shall continue in force until the Information System and all the Services have been provided, unless the Contract is terminated earlier in accordance with the terms set out in the Contract.
- x. "Defect Liability Period" (also referred to as the "Warranty Period") means the period of validity of the warranties given by the Supplier commencing at date of the Operational Acceptance Certificate of the System or Sub system(s), during which the Supplier is responsible for defects with respect to the System (or the relevant Sub-system[s]) as provided in GCC Clause 29 (Defect Liability).
- xi. "The Coverage Period" means the Days of the Week and the hours of those Days during which maintenance, operational, and/ or technical support services (if any) must be available.
- xii. The Post-Warranty Services Period" means the number of years **defined in the SCC** (if any), following the expiration of the Warranty Period during which the Supplier may be

obligated to provide Software licenses, maintenance, and/ or technical support services for the System, either under this Contractor under separate contract(s).

2. Contract Documents

Subject to the order of precedence set forth in the Contract Agreement, all documents forming the Contract (and all parts thereof) are intended to be correlative, complementary, and mutually explanatory. The Contract Agreement shall be read as a whole. The documents forming the Contract shall be interpreted in the following order of priority:

- a) The Contract Agreement,
- b) The Letter of Acceptance,
- c) The Special Conditions- Part A,
- d) The Special Conditions-Part B
- e) The General Conditions of Contract
- f) The Form of Tender,
- g) The Specifications and Schedules of the Drawings (if any), and
- h) The Schedules of Requirements and any other documents forming part of the Contract.

3. Fraud and Corruption

- 3.1 The Procuring Entity requires compliance with anti-corruption laws and guidelines and its prevailing sanctions policies and procedures as set forth in Laws of Kenya.
- 3.2 The Procuring Entity requires the Supplier to disclose any commissions or fees that may have been paid or are to be paid to agents or any other party with respect to the Tendering process or execution of the Contract. The information disclosed must include at least the name and address of the agent or other party, the amount and currency, and the purpose of the commission, gratuity or fee.

4. Interpretation

4.1 If the context so requires it, singular means plural and vice versa.

4.2 Incoterms

- a) Unless inconsistent with any provision of the Contract, the meaning of any trade term and the rights and obligations of parties there under shall be as prescribed by Incoterms specified **in the SCC**.
- b) The terms EXW, CIP, FCA, CFR and other similar terms, when used, shall be governed by the rules prescribed in the current edition of Incoterms specified **in the SCC** and published by the International Chamber of Commerce in Paris, France.

4.3 Entire Agreement

The Contract constitutes the entire agreement between the Procuring Entity and the Supplier and supersedes all communications, negotiations and agreements (whether written or oral) of the parties with respect there to made prior to the date of Contract.

4.4 Amendment

No amend mentor other variation of the Contract shall be valid unless it is in writing, is

dated, expressly refers to the Contract, and is signed by a duly authorized representative of each party thereto.

4.5 Non waiver

- a. Subject to GCC Sub-Clause4.5 (b)below, no relaxation, forbearance, delay, or indulgence by either party in enforcing any of the terms and conditions of the Contractor the granting of time by either party to the other shall prejudice, affect, or restrict the rights of that party under the Contract, neither shall any waiver by either party of any breach of Contract operate as waiver of any subsequent or continuing breach of Contract.
- b. Any waiver of a party's rights, powers, or remedies under the Contract must be in writing, dated, and signed by an authorized representative of the party granting such waiver, and must specify the right and the extent to which it is being waived.

4.6 Severability

If any provision or condition of the Contract is prohibited or rendered invalid or unenforceable, such prohibition, invalidity or unenforceability shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provisions and conditions of the Contract.

5. Language

- 5.1 The Contract as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Contract exchanged by the Supplier and the Procuring Entity, shall be written in the English language. Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Contract may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages in the English language, in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Contract, this translation shall govern.
 - 5.2 The Supplier shall bear all costs of translation to the governing language and all risks of the accuracy of such translation, for documents provided by the Supplier.

6. Joint Venture, Consortium or Association

6.1 If the Supplier is a joint venture, consortium, or association, all of the parties shall be jointly and severally liable to the Procuring Entity for the fulfillment of the provisions of the Contract and shall designate one party to act as a leader with authority to bind the joint venture, consortium, or association. The composition or the constitution of the joint venture, consortium, or association shall not be altered without the prior consent of the Procuring Entity.

7. Eligibility

- 7.1 The Supplier and its Subcontractors shall have the nationality of an eligible country. A Supplier or Subcontract shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if it is a citizen or constituted, incorporated, or registered, and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country.
- 7.2 All Goods and Related Services to be supplied under the Contract shall have their origin in Eligible Countries. For the purpose of this Clause, origin means the country where the goods have been grown, mined, cultivated, produced, manufactured, or processed; or through manufacture, processing, or assembly, another commercially recognized article

results that differs substantially in its basic characteristics from its components.

8. Notices

- 8.1 Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to the Contract shall be in writing to the address specified **in the SCC.** The term "in writing" means communicated in written form with proof of receipt.
- 8.2 A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice's effective date, whichever is later.

9. Governing Law

- 9.1 The Contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of Kenya.
- 9.2 Throughout the execution of the Contract, the Supplier shall comply with the import of goods and services prohibitions in Kenya when
 - a) As a matter of law or official regulations, Kenya prohibits commercial relations with that country; or
 - b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, Kenya prohibits any import of goods from that country or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country.

10. Settlement of Disputes

- 10.1 The Procuring Entity and the Supplier shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.
- 10.1.1 If, after thirty (30) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the Procuring Entity or the Supplier may give notice to the other party of its intention to commence arbitration, as herein after provided, as to the matter in dispute, and no arbitration in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given. Any dispute or difference in respect of which a notice of intention to commence arbitration has been given in accordance with this Clause shall be finally settled by arbitration. Arbitration may be commenced prior to or after delivery of the Goods under the Contract.
- 10.2 Arbitration proceedings shall be conducted as explained in SCC
- 10.2.1 Any claim or dispute between the Parties arising out of or in connection with the Contract not settled amicably in accordance with Sub-Clause10.1shall be finally settled by arbitration.
- 10.2.2 No arbitration proceedings shall be commenced on any claim or dispute where notice of a claim or dispute has not been given by the applying party within thirty days of the occurrence or discovery of the matter or issue giving rise to the dispute.
- 10.2.3 Notwithstanding the issue of a notice as stated above, the arbitration of such a claim or dispute shall not commence unless an attempt has in the first instance been made by the parties to settle such claim or dispute amicably with or without the assistance of third parties. Proof of such attempt shall be required.

- 10.2.4 The Arbitrator shall, without prejudice to the generality of his powers, have powers to direct such measurements, computations, or valuations as may in his opinion be desirable in order to determine the rights of the parties and assess and award any sums which ought to have been the subject of or included in any due payments.
- 10.2.5 Neither Party shall be limited in the proceedings before the arbitrators to the evidence, or to the reasons for the dispute given in its notice of a claim or dispute.
- 10.2.6 Arbitration may be commenced prior to or after delivery of the goods. The obligations of the Parties shall not be altered by reason of any arbitration being conducted during the progress of the delivery of goods.
- 10.2.7 The terms of the remuneration of each or all the members of Arbitration shall be mutually agreed upon by the Parties when agreeing the terms of appointment. Each Party shall be responsible for paying one-half of this remuneration.
- 10.3 Arbitration Proceedings
- 10.3.1 Arbitration proceedings with both national suppliers will be conducted in accordance with the Arbitration Laws of Kenya. In case of any claim or dispute, such claim or dispute shall be notified in writing by either party to the other with a quest to submit it to arbitration and to concur in the appointment of an Arbitrator within thirty days of the notice. The dispute shall be referred to the arbitration and final decision of a person or persons to be agreed between the parties. Failing agreement to concur in the appointment of an Arbitrator, the Arbitrator shall be appointed, on the request of the applying party, by the Chairman or Vice Chairman of any of the following professional institutions;
 - i) Kenya National Chamber of Commerce
 - ii) Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya Branch)
 - iii) The Law Society of Kenya
- 10.3.2 The institution written to first by the aggrieved party shall take precedence overall other institutions.
- 10.4 Arbitration with Foreign Suppliers
- 10.4.1 Arbitration with foreign suppliers shall be conducted in accordance with the arbitration rules of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law (UNCITRAL); or with proceedings administered by the International Chamber of Commerce (ICC) and conducted under the ICC Rules of Arbitration; by one or more arbitrators appointed in accordance with said arbitration rules.
- 10.4.2 The place of arbitration shall be a location specified in the **SCC**; and the arbitration shall be conducted in the language for communications defined in Sub-Clause1.4 [Law and Language].
- 10.5 Alternative Arbitration Proceedings
- 10.5.1 Alternatively, the Parties may refer the matter to the Nairobi Centre for International Arbitration (NCIA) which offers a neutral venue for the conduct of national and international arbitration with commitment to providing institutional support to the arbitral process.

11. Inspections and Audit by the PPRA

- 11.1 The Supplier shall keep, and shall make all reasonable efforts to cause its Subcontractors and sub-consultants to keep accurate and systematic accounts and records in respect of the Goods in such form and details as will clearly identify relevant time changes and costs.
- 11.2 Pursuant to paragraph 2.2e. of Appendix to the General Conditions the Supplier shall permit and shall cause its subcontractors and sub-consultants to permit, PPRA and/or persons appointed by the PPRA to inspect the Site and/or the accounts and records relating to the procurement process, selection and/or contract execution, and to have such accounts and records audited by auditors appointed by the PPRA. The Supplier's and its Subcontractors' and sub-consultants' attention is drawn to Sub-Clause 3.1 which provides, inter alia, that acts intended to materially impede the exercise of the PPRA's inspection and audit rights constitute a prohibited practice subject to contract termination.

12. Scope of Supply

12.1 The Goods and Related Services to be supplied shall be as specified in the Schedule of Requirements.

13. Delivery and Documents

13.1 Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 33.1, the Delivery of the Goods and Completion of the Related Services shall be in accordance with the Delivery and Completion Schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements. The details of shipping and other documents to be furnished by the Supplier are specified **in the SCC.**

14. Supplier's Responsibilities

14.1 The Supplier shall supply all the Goods and Related Services included in the Scope of Supply in accordance withGCCClause12, and the Delivery and Completion Schedule, as per GCCClause13.

15 Contract Price

15.1 Prices charged by the Supplier for the Goods supplied and the Related Services performed under the Contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the Supplier in its Tender, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized **in the SCC.**

16. Terms of Payment

- 16.1 The Contract Price, including any Advance Payments, if applicable, shall be paid as specified in the SCC.
- 16.2 The Supplier's Invitation to payment shall be made to the Procuring Entity in writing, accompanied by invoices describing, as appropriate, the Goods delivered and Related Services performed, and by the documents submitted pursuant to GCCClause13 and upon fulfillment of all other obligations stipulated in the Contract.
- 16.3 Payments shall be made promptly by the Procuring Entity, but in no case later than sixty (60) days after submission of an invoice or Invitation to payment by the Supplier, and after the Procuring Entity has accepted it.

- 16.4 The currencies in which payments shall be made to the Supplier under this Contract shall be those in which the Tender price is expressed.
- 16.5 In the event that the Procuring Entity fails to pay the Supplier any payment by its due date or within the period set forth **in the SCC**, the Procuring Entity shall pay to the Supplier interest on the amount of such delayed payment at the rate shown **in the SCC**, for the period of delay until payment has been made in full, whether before or after judgment or arbitrage award.

17. Taxes and Duties

- 17.1 For goods manufactured outside Kenya, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside Kenya.
- 17.2 For goods Manufactured within Kenya, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Procuring Entity.
- 17.3 If any tax exemptions, reductions, allowances or privileges may be available to the Supplier in Kenya, the Procuring Entity shall use its Lowest efforts to enable the Supplier to benefit from any such tax savings to the maximum allowable extent.

18. Performance Security

- 18.1 If required as specified in the SCC, the Supplier shall, within twenty-eight (28) days of the notification of contract award, provide a Performance Security for the performance of the Contract in the amount specified **in the SCC**.
- 18.2 The proceeds of the Performance Security shall be payable to the Procuring Entity as compensation for any loss resulting from the Supplier's failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.
- 18.3 As specified in the SCC, the Performance Security, if required, shall be denominated in the currency (ies) of the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Procuring Entity; and shall be in one of the format stipulated by the Procuring Entity **in the SCC**, or in another form at acceptable to the Procuring Entity.
- 18.4 The Performance Security shall be discharged by the Procuring Entity and returned to the Supplier not later than twenty-eight (28) days following the date of Completion of the Supplier's performance obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations, unless specified otherwise **in the SCC**.

19. Certification of Goods in Accordance with Laws of Kenya

- 19.1 If required under the Applicable Law, Goods supplied under the Contract shall be registered for use in Kenya. The Procuring Entity undertakes to cooperate with the Supplier to facilitate registration of the Goods for use in Kenya as specified **in the SCC**.
- 19.2 Unless otherwise specified **in the SCC**, the Contract shall become effective on the date ("the Effective Date") that the Supplier receives written notification from the relevant authority in Kenya that the Goods have been registered for use in Kenya.
- 19.3 If thirty (30) days, or such longer period specified in the SCC, elapse from the date of

Contract signing and the Contract has not become effective pursuant to Sub-Clause 19.2 above, then either party may, by not less than seven (7) days' written notice to the other party, declare this Contract null and void. In such event, the Supplier's Performance Security shall be promptly returned.

20. Confidential Information

- 20.1 The Procuring Entity and the Supplier shall keep confidential and shall not, without the written consent of the other party hereto, divulge to any third party any documents, data, or other information furnished directly or indirectly by the other party hereto in connection with the Contract, whether such information has been furnished prior to, during or following completion or termination of the Contract. Notwithstanding the above, the Supplier may furnish to its Subcontractor such documents, data, and other information it receives from the Procuring Entity to the extent required for the Subcontractor to perform its work under the Contract, in which event the Supplier shall obtain from such Subcontractor an undertaking of confidentiality similar to that imposed on the Supplier under GCC Clause 20.
- 20.2 The Procuring Entity shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Supplier for any purposes unrelated to the contract. Similarly, the Supplier shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Procuring Entity for any purpose other than the performance of the Contract.
- 20.3 The obligation of a party under GCC Sub-Clauses 20.1 and 20.2 above, however, shall not apply to information that:
 - a) the Procuring Entity or Supplier need to share with the PPRA or other institutions participating in the financing of the Contract;
 - b) now or here after enters the public domain through no fault of that party;
 - c) can be proven to have been possessed by that party at the time of disclosure and which was not previously obtained, directly or indirectly, from the other party; or
 - d) otherwise lawfully becomes available to that party from a third party that has no obligation of confidentiality.
- 20.4 The above provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall not in any way modify any undertaking of confidentiality given by either of the parties hereto prior to the date of the Contract in respect of the Supply or any part thereof.
- 20.5 The provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall survive completion or termination, for whatever reason, of the Contract.

21. Subcontracting

- 21.1 The Supplier shall notify the Procuring Entity in writing of all subcontracts awarded under the Contract if not already specified in the Tender. Such notification, in the original Tender or later shall not relieve the Supplier from any of its obligations, duties, responsibilities, or liability under the Contract.
- 21.2 Subcontractors shall comply with the provisions of GCC Clauses 3 and 7.

22. Specifications and Standards

22.1 The Goods supplied under this Contract shall conform to technical specifications and

standards mentioned in Section VII, Schedule of Requirements and, when no applicable standard is mentioned, to the authoritative standards appropriate to the Goods' country of origin. Such standards shall be the latest issued by the concerned institution.

23. Packing and Documents

- 23.1 The Supplier shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the Contract. During transit, the packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation, and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.
- 23.2 The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified **in the SCC**, and in any other instructions ordered by the Procuring Entity.

24. Insurance

24.1 Unless otherwise specified **in the SCC**, **the** Goods supplied under the Contract shall be fully insured-in a freely convertible currency from an eligible country—against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage, and delivery, in accordance with the applicable Incoterms or in the manner specified in the **SCC**.

25. Transportation and Incidental Services

- 25.1 Unless otherwise specified **in the SCC**, responsibility for arranging transportation of the Goods shall be in accordance with the specified Incoterms.
- 25.2 The Supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified **in SCC:**
 - a) Performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or start-up of the supplied Goods;
 - b) Furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied Goods;
 - c) furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied Goods;
 - d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied Goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and
 - e) training of the Procuring Entity's personnel, at the Supplier's plant and/or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied Goods.
- 25.3 Prices charged by the Supplier for incidental services, if not included in the Contract Price for the Goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services

26. Inspections and Tests

- 26.1 The Supplier shall at its own expense and at no cost to the Procuring Entity carry out all such tests and/or inspections of the Goods and Related Services as are specified **in the SCC.**
- 26.2 The inspections and tests may be conducted on the premises of the Supplier or the

manufacturer, at point of delivery, and /or at the Goods' final destination, or in another place in Kenya as specified **in the SCC**. Subject to GCCSub-Clause26.3, if conducted on the premises of the Supplier or the manufacturer, all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to production data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Procuring Entity.

- 26.3 The Procuring Entity or its designated representative shall be entitled to attend the tests and/or inspections referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 26.2, provided that the Procuring Entity bear all of its own costs and expenses incurred in connection with such attendance including, but not limited to, all traveling and board and lodging expenses.
- 26.4 Whenever the Supplier is ready to carry out any such test and inspection, it shall give a reasonable advance notice, including the place and time, to the Procuring Entity. The Supplier shall obtain from any relevant third party or manufacturer any necessary permission or consent to enable the Procuring Entity or its designated representative to attend the test and/or inspection.
 - a) Said inspection and testing is for the Procuring Entity's account. In the event that inspection and testing is required prior to dispatch, the Goods shall not be shipped unless a satisfactory inspection and quality control report has been issued in respect of those Goods.
 - b) The Supplier may have an independent quality test conducted on a batch ready for shipment. The cost of such tests will be borne by the Supplier.
 - c) Upon receipt of the Goods at place of final destination, the Procuring Entity's representative shall inspect the Goods or part of the Goods to ensure that they conform to the condition of the Contract and advise the Procuring Entity that the Goods were received in apparent good order. The Procuring Entity will issue an Acceptance Certificate to the Supplier in respect of such Goods (or part of Goods). The Acceptance Certificate shall be issued within ten (10) days of receipt of the Goods or part of Goods at place of final destination.
- 26.5 Where the Supplier contests the validity of the rejection by the Procuring Entity or his representative, of any inspection as required by 26.4 above conducted before shipment or at ultimate destination, whether based on product or packing grounds, a sample drawn jointly by the Supplier and Procuring Entity or his or her representative and authenticated by both, will be forwarded for umpire analysis within four weeks of the time the Supplier contests to an independent agency mutually agreed by the Procuring Entity and Supplier. The umpire's finding, which will be promptly obtained, will be final and binding on both parties. The cost of umpire analysis will be borne by the losing party;
- 26.6 The Procuring Entity may require the Supplier to carry out any test and/or inspection not required by the Contract but deemed necessary to verify that the characteristics and performance of the Goods comply with the technical specifications codes and standards under the Contract, provided that the Supplier's reasonable costs and expenses incurred in the carrying out of such test and/or inspection shall be added to the Contract Price. Further, if such test and/or inspection impedes the progress of manufacturing and/or the Supplier's performance of its other obligations under the Contract, due allowance will be made in respect of the Delivery Dates and Completion Dates and the other obligations so affected.
- 26.7 The Supplier shall provide the Procuring Entity with a report of the results of any such test and/or inspection.

- 26.8 The Procuring Entity may reject any Goods or any part there of that fail to pass any test and/or inspection or do not conform to the specifications. The Supplier shall either rectify or replace such rejected Goods or parts thereof or make alterations necessary to meet the specifications at no cost to the Procuring Entity, and shall repeat the test and/or inspection, at no cost to the Procuring Entity, upon giving a notice pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause26.4.
- 26.9 The Supplier agrees that neither the execution of attest and/or inspection of the Goods or any part thereof, nor the attendance by the Procuring Entity or its representative, nor the issue of any report pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.7, shall release the Supplier from any warranties or other obligations under the Contract.

27. Liquidated Damages

27.1 Except as provided under GCC Clause 32, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods by the Date (s) of delivery or perform the Related Services within the period specified in the Contract, the Procuring Entity may without prejudice to all its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract Price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to the percentage specified **in the SCC** of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services for each week or part thereof of delay until actual delivery or performance, up to a maximum deduction of the percentage specified **in the SCC**. Once the maximum is reached, the Procuring Entity may terminate the Contract pursuant to GCCClause35.

28. Warranty

28.1 All goods must be of fresh manufacture and must bear the dates of manufacture and expiry.

The Supplier further warrants that all Goods supplied under the Contract will have remaining a minimum of five-sixths (5/6) of the specified shelf life upon delivery at port/airport of entry for goods with a shelf life of more than two years and three-fourths (3/4) for goods with shelf life of two years or less, unless otherwise specified **in the SCC**; have "overages" within the ranges set forth in the Technical Specifications, where applicable; are not subject to recall by the applicable regulatory authority due to unacceptable quality or an adverse drug reaction; and in every other respect willfully comply in all respects with the Technical Specifications and with the conditions laid down in the Contract.

- 28.2 The Procuring Entity shall have the right to make claims under the above warranty for three months after the Goods have been delivered to the final destination indicated in the Contract. Upon receipt of a written notice from the Procuring Entity, the Supplier shall, with all reasonable speed, replace the defective Goods without cost to the Procuring Entity. The Supplier will be entitled to remove, at his own risk and cost, the defective Goods once the replacement Goods have been delivered.
- 28.3 In the event of a dispute by the Procuring Entity, a counter-analysis will be carried out on the manufacturer's retained samples by an independent neutral laboratory agreed by both the Procuring Entity and the Supplier. If the counter-analysis confirms the defect, the cost of such analysis will be borne by the Supplier as well as the replacement and disposal of the defective goods. In the event of the independent analysis confirming the quality of the product, the Procuring Entity will meet all costs for such analysis.
- 28.4 If, after being notified that the defect has been confirmed pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 28.2

above, the Supplier fails to replace the defective Goods within the period specified **in the SCC** the Procuring Entity may proceed to take such remedial action as may be necessary, including removal and disposal, at the Supplier's risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights that the Procuring Entity may have against the Supplier under the Contract. The Procuring Entity will also be entitled to claim for storage in respect of the defective Goods for the period following notification and deduct the sum from payments due to the Supplier under this Contract. *Recalls*. In the event any of the Goods are recalled, the Supplier shall notify the Procuring Entity within fourteen (14) Days, providing full details of the reason for the recall and promptly replace, at its own cost, the items covered by the recall with Goods that fully meet the requirements of the Technical Specification and arrange for collection or destruction of any defective Goods. If the Supplier fails to fulfill its recall obligation promptly, the Procuring Entity will, at the Supplier's expense, carry out the recall.

29. Patent Indemnity

- 29.1 The Supplier shall, subject to the Procuring Entity's compliance with GCC Sub-Clause 29.2, indemnify and hold harmless the Procuring Entity and its employees and officers from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney's fees and expenses, which the Procuring Entity may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design ,trade mark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract by reason of:
 - a) The installation of the Goods by the Supplier or the use of the Goods in the country where the Site is located; and
 - b) the sale in any country of the products produced by the Goods. Such indemnity shall not cover any use of the Goods or any part thereof other than for the purpose indicated by or to be reasonably inferred from the Contract, neither any infringement resulting from the use of the Goods or any part thereof, or any products produced there by in association or combination with any other equipment, plant, or materials not supplied by the Supplier, pursuant to the Contract.
- 29.2 If any proceedings are brought or any claim is made against the Procuring Entity arising out of the matters referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 29.1, the Procuring Entity shall promptly give the Supplier a notice thereof, and the Supplier may at its own expense and in the Procuring Entity's name conduct such proceedings or claim and any negotiations for the settlement of any such proceedings or claim.
- 29.3 If the Supplier fails to notify the Procuring Entity within twenty-eight (28) days after receipt of such notice that it intends to conduct any such proceedings or claim, then the Procuring Entity shall be free to conduct the same on its own behalf.
- 29.4 The Procuring Entity shall, at the Supplier's request, afford all available assistance to the Supplier in conducting such proceedings or claim, and shall be reimbursed by the Supplier for all reasonable expenses incurred in so doing.
- 29.5 The Procuring Entity shall indemnify and hold harmless the Supplier and its employees, officers, and Subcontractors from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney's fees and expenses, which the Supplier may suffer as a result of any

infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract arising out of or in connection with any design, data, drawing, specification, or other documents or materials provided or designed by or on behalf of the Procuring Entity.

30 Limitation of Liability

- 31.1 Except in cases of criminal negligence or willful misconduct, and in the case of infringement pursuant to Clause 29,
 - a) the Supplier shall not be liable to the Procuring Entity, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the Supplier to pay liquidated damages to the Procuring Entity and
 - b) the aggregate liability of the Supplier to the Procuring Entity, whether under the Contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total Contract Price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment, or to any obligation of the supplier to indemnify the Procuring Entity with respect to patent infringement.

31. Change in Laws and Regulations

31.1 Unless otherwise specified in the Contract, if after the date of 30 days prior to date of Tender submission, any law, regulation, ordinance, order or bylaw having the force of law is enacted, promulgated, abrogated, or changed in the place of Kenya where the Site is located (which shall be deemed to include any change in interpretation or application by the competent authorities) that subsequently affects the Delivery Date and/or the Contract Price, then such Delivery Date and/or Contract Price shall be correspondingly increased or decreased, to the extent that the Supplier has thereby been affected in the performance of any of its obligations under the Contract. Notwithstanding the foregoing, such additional or reduced cost shall not be separately paid or credited if the same has already been accounted for in the price adjustment provisions where applicable, in accordance with GCCClause15.

32. Force Majeure

- 32.1 The Supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its Performance Security, liquidated damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that it's delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.
- 32.2 For purposes of this Clause, "Force Majeure" means an event or situation beyond the control of the Supplier that is not foreseeable, is unavoidable, and its origin is not due to negligence or lack of care on the part of the Supplier. Such events may include, but not be limited to, acts of the Procuring Entity in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, and freight embargoes.
- 32.3 If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Procuring Entity in writing of such condition and the cause there of. Unless otherwise directed by the

Procuring Entity in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event.

33. Change Orders and Contract Amendments

- 33.1 The Procuring Entity may at any time order the Supplier through notice in accordance GCC Clause 8, to make changes within the general scope of the Contract in any one or more of the following:
 - a) drawings, designs, or specifications, where Goods to be furnished under the Contract are to be specifically manufactured for the Procuring Entity;
 - b) the method of shipment or packing;
 - c) the place of delivery; and
 - d) the Related Services to be provided by the Supplier.
- 33.2 If any such change causes an increase or decrease in the cost of, or the time required for, the Supplier's performance of any provisions under the Contract, an equitable adjustment shall be made in the Contract Price or in the Delivery/Completion Schedule, or both, and the Contract shall accordingly be amended. Any claims by the Supplier for adjustment under this Clause must be asserted within twenty-eight (28) days from the date of the Supplier's receipt of the Procuring Entity's change order.
- 33.3 Prices to be charged by the Supplier for any Related Services that might be needed but which were not included in the Contract shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services.
- 33.4 Subject to the above, no variation in or modification of the terms of the Contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties. This includes, if specified **in the SCC**, any variation to the contract resulting from a value engineering proposal agreed between the parties.

34. Extensions of Time

- 34.1 If at any time during performance of the Contract, the Supplier or its sub-contractors should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods or completion of Related Services pursuant to GCC Clause 13, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Procuring Entity in writing of the delay, its likely duration, and its cause. As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier's notice, the Procuring Entity shall evaluate the situation and may at its discretion extend the Supplier's time for performance, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of the Contract.
- 34.2 Except in case of Force Majeure, as provided under GCCClause32, a delay by the Supplier in the performance of its Delivery and Completion obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of liquidated damages pursuant to GCC Clause 27, unless an extension of time is agreed upon, pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 34.1.

35. Termination

35.1 Termination for Default

a) The Procuring Entity, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by

written notice of default sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract in whole or in part:

- i) if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods within the period specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Procuring Entity pursuant to GCCClause34;
- ii) if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation under the Contract; or
- iii) if the Supplier, in the judgment of the Procuring Entity has engaged in Fraud and Corruption, as defined in paragraph 2.2a of the Appendix to the GCC, in competing for or in executing the Contract.
- b) In the event the Procuring Entity terminates the Contract in whole or in part, pursuant to GCC Clause 35.1(a), the Procuring Entity may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, Goods or Related Services similar to those undelivered or not performed, and the Supplier shall be liable to the Procuring Entity for any additional costs for such similar Goods or Related Services. However, the Supplier shall continue performance of the Contract to the extent not terminated.

35.2 Termination for Insolvency.

c) The Procuring Entity may at any time terminate the Contract by giving notice to the Supplier if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In such event, termination will be without compensation to the supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy that has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Procuring Entity.

35.3 Termination for Convenience.

- d) The Procuring Entity, by notice sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part, at any time for its convenience. The notice of termination shall specify that termination is for the Procuring Entity's convenience, the extent to which performance of the Supplier under the Contract is terminated, and the date upon which such termination becomes effective.
- e) The Goods that are complete and ready for shipment within twenty-eight (28) days after the Supplier's receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Procuring Entity at the Contract terms and prices. For the remaining Goods, the Procuring Entity may elect:
 - i) To have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and prices; and/or
 - ii) to cancel the remainder and pay to the Supplier an agreed amount for partially completed Goods and Related Services and for materials and parts previously procured by the Supplier.

36. Assignment

36.1 Neither the Procuring Entity nor the Supplier shall assign, in whole or in part, their obligations under this Contract, except with prior written consent of the other party.

37. Export Restriction

Notwithstanding any obligation under the Contract to complete all export formalities, any export restrictions attributable to the Procuring Entity, to Kenya or to the use of the products/goods, systems or services to be supplied, which arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those products/goods, systems or services, and which

substantially impede the Supplier from meeting its obligations under the Contract, shall release the Supplier from the obligation to provide deliveries or services, always provided, however, that the Supplier can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Procuring Entity that it has completed all formalities in a timely manner, including applying for permits, authorizations and licenses necessary for the export of the products/goods, systems or services under the terms of the Contract. Termination of the Contract on this basis shall be for the Procuring Entity's convenience pursuant to Sub-Clause 35.3.

APPENDIX TO GENERAL CONDITIONS

SECTION VII-SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

The Following Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) shall supplement and/ or amend the General Conditions of Contract (GCC). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions here in shall prevail over those in the GCC.

Special Conditions of Contract

_				
GCC 1.1 (i)	The Procuring Entity is: Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA)			
GCC 1.1 (n)	The project site/ final destination is: KEMSA Embakasi Supply Chain Centre			
GCC 4.2 (a)	Incoterms 2020			
GCC 4.2 (b)	DAP Incoterms 2020			
GCC 5.1	The Language shall be English			
GCC 8.1	For notices the procuring entity's address shall be:			
	Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA)			
	Commercial Street, Industrial Area			
	Nairobi/Kenya			
	P.O. Box: 47715- 00100			
	Nairobi, Kenya			
	Tel No: +254 719033000/ +254 726618520/1			
	E- mail: procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke			
GCC 10.2.4	The place of arbitration shall be: Nairobi, Kenya-the venue shall be as agreed by the parties			
GCC 10.2	Clause 10.2 (a) shall be retained in the case of a Contract with a foreign Supplier and			
	Clause 10.2 (b) shall be retained in the case of a Contract with a national of the Purchaser's			
	country. The dispute resolution mechanism to be applied pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause			
	10.2 shall be as follows:			
	(i) Contracts with foreign Supplier:			
	GCC 10.2 (a) □All disputes arising in connection with the present Contract shall be finally			
	settled under the Rules of Conciliation and Arbitration of the International Chamber of			
	Commerce by one or more arbitrators appointed in accordance with said rules.			
	(ii) Contracts with Supplier national of the Purchaser's country:			
	In the case of a dispute between the Purchaser and a Supplier who is a national of the			
	Kenya, the dispute shall be referred to adjudication or arbitration in accordance with the			
CCC 10.1	laws of Kenya			
GCC 13.1	For goods supplied from abroad:			
	Upon shipment, the Supplier shall notify the Purchaser and the insurance company in			
writing the full details of the shipment including Contract number, description of the Goods, quantity, date and place of shipment, mode of transportation, and estimated				
				of arrival at place of destination. In the event of Goods sent by airfreight, the Supplier
	shall notify the Purchaser a minimum of forty-eight (48) hours ahead of dispatch, the			
	name of the carrier, the flight number, the expected time of arrival, and the waybill			
	number. Under all transport modes, the Supplier shall send the following documents to			
	the Purchaser, with a copy to the insurance company:			
	i. Three originals and two copies of the Supplier's invoice, showing Purchaser (Kenya			
	Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA)) as Consignee; the Contract number, grant no.,			
	goods description, quantity, unit price, and total amount. Invoices must be signed in			
	original and stamped or sealed with the company stamp/seal;			
	ii. one original and two copies of the negotiable, clean, on-board through MT Document			
	marked "freight prepaid" and showing Purchaser (Kenya Medical Supplies Authority			

(KEMSA)) as Consignee and Notify Party as stated in the Contract, with delivery through to final destination as per the Schedule of Requirements and two copies of non-negotiable bill of lading, or three copies of railway consignment note, road consignment note, truck or air waybill, or multi-modal transport document, marked "freight prepaid" and showing delivery through to final destination as per the Schedule of Requirements; iii. copy of the packing list identifying contents of each package;

iv. copy of the Insurance Certificate, showing the Purchaser as the Beneficiary;

v. one original of the manufacturer's or supplier's Warranty Certificate covering all items supplied;

vi. one original of the Supplier's Certificate of Origin covering all items supplied; vii. each batch to be accompanied by Certificate of Analysis (CoA) stating quantitative assays, chemical analysis, sterility, pyrogen content, uniformity, microbial limit, and other tests as appropriate to the Goods origin;

viii. any other procurement-specific documents required for delivery/payment purposes; ix. one original of the Certificate of Pharmaceutical Product as per the WHO's recommended template for each of the items supplied;

x. one original and one copy of a protocol (certificate of analysis) of a product test per batch conducted by the laboratory of the manufacturer.

xi. One original of the Certificate of Pharmaceutical Product as recommended by the WHO for each of the items supplied.

xii. Certificate of quality control test results in conformity with the World Health Organization "Certification Scheme on the Quality of Pharmaceutical Products Moving in International Trade" stating quantitative assays, chemical analysis, sterility, pyrogen content, uniformity, microbial limit, and other tests as appropriate to the Goods.

xiii. Original copy of the certificate of weight issued by the port authority/licensed authority and six copies

At arrival of the goods at port of clearance, the Supplier or its Shipping agent shall provide the Purchaser with:

- 1) Arrival notice and
- 2) Delivery note.

The above documents 1) and 2) shall be received by the Purchaser immediately after arrival of the Goods at port of clearance and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

Note: In the event that the documents presented by the Supplier are not in accordance with the Contract, payment will be made against issue of the Acceptance Certificate, to be issued in accordance with SCC 9 (GCC 9) above.

As a policy requirement of the Government of Kenya and for all goods contracted by KEMSA; All cargo imported and or exported by the government agencies, including project cargo for GoK projects undertaken by 3rd Parties be moved on Standard Gauge Railway.

For goods supplied from within Kenya:

The Supplier shall notify the Purchaser at least forty-eight (48) hours ahead of delivery of the goods in writing and deliver the following documents to the Purchaser:

i. two originals and two copies of the Supplier's invoice, showing Purchaser, the Contract number, grant number, goods description, quantity, unit price, and total amount. Invoices

_	
	must be signed in original and stamped or sealed with the company stamp/seal;
	ii. two copies of delivery note, railway consignment note, road consignment note, truck or
	air waybill, or multimodal transport document showing Purchaser (Kenya Medical
	Supplies Authority (KEMSA)) as consignee and delivery through to final destination as
	stated in the Contract;
	iii. copy of the Insurance Certificate, showing the Purchaser as the Beneficiary;
	iv. four copies of the packing list identifying contents of each package;
	v. one original of the manufacturer's or Supplier's Warranty certificate covering all items
	supplied;
	vi. one original of the Supplier's Certificate of Origin covering all items supplied;
	vii. each batch to be accompanied by Certificate of Analysis (CoA) stating quantitative
	assays, chemical analysis, sterility, pyrogen content, uniformity, microbial limit, and other
	tests as appropriate to the Goods
	viii. other procurement-specific documents required for delivery/payment purposes
	As a policy requirement of the Government of Kenya and for all goods contracted by
	KEMSA; All cargo imported and or exported by the government agencies, including
	project cargo for GoK projects undertaken by 3rd Parties be moved on Standard Gauge
	Railway.
	The above documents shall be received by the Procuring Entity before arrival of
	the Goods and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent
000151	expenses.
GCC 15.1	The prices charged for the goods supplied and the related services performed <i>shall not</i> be
	adjustable
GCC 16.1	Payment shall be made in supplier's currency.
GCC 16.5	Not Applicable
GCC 18.1	A performance Security shall be required for awards above Kenya Shillings Five Million.
00010.1	Performance Security shall not exceed 10% of the contract value.
GCC 18.3	The Performance Security shall be in the form of a Bank Guarantee
000 10.0	The Performance Security shall be denominated in a freely convertible currency.
GCC 18.4	Discharge of Performance Security shall be done twenty- Eight (28) days following the date
GCC 10.4	of Completion of the Supplier's performance obligations under the Contract.
GCC 19.1	The registration and other certification necessary to prove registration in Kenya shall
GCC 19.1 GCC 19.2	
	Not Applicable
GCC 19.3	Not used
GCC 23.2	Additional requirements for packing and transport are indicated in Technical
CCC 24.1	Specifications The inverse and all be a specified in the inverse.
GCC 24.1	The insurance coverage shall be as specified in the incoterms
GCC 25.1	Responsibility for transportation shall be as specified in the incoterms
GCC 25.2	Incidental services to be provided:
	The Supplier shall provide all necessary licenses and permissions for use of the Goods in
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	the Purchaser's country that may be required for the Goods. The cost shall be deemed included in the Contract Price.
CCC 2(1	
GCC 26.1	The Supplier shall demonstrate conformity to Kenya Standards or approved equivalents by
	evidence of Test report or Certificate from ISO/IEC 17025 accredited laboratory, recognized
	by the International Laboratory Accreditation Co-operation (ILAC) or preferable from any
	conformity body recognized by the International Federation of Inspection Agencies (IFIA)
	prior to shipment. Cost shall be borne by the supplier.

GCC 26.2	The tests and inspection can be conducted at an ISO/IEC 17025 accredited laboratory, recognized by the International Laboratory Accreditation Co-operation (ILAC) or preferable from any conformity body recognized by the International Federation of Inspection Agencies (IFIA)
GCC 27.1	The applicable rate is one-half (0.5) percent per week, the maximum rate is ten (10) percent of the Contract Price and this shall be deducted from the payment due to the supplier.
GCC 28.1	All Goods supplied under the Contract will have a remaining minimum of seventy-five percent (75%) of the shelf life but for commodities that have a shelf life of less than one year, a remaining shelf life of 50% shall be acceptable.
GCC 28.4	The Supplier shall remove, at his own risk and cost, the defective Goods Within fourteen (14) Days of the advice by the Procuring Entity.
GCC 33.4	Not Applicable

SECTION VIII - CONTRACT FORMS

This Section contains forms which, once completed, will form part of the Contract. The forms for Performance Security and Advance Payment Security, when required, shall only be completed by the successful Tenderer after Contract award.

Table of Forms

Notification of Intention to Award

Request for Review

Letter of Award

Contract Agreement

Performance Security

Advance Payment Security

Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form

NOTIFICATION OF INTENTION TO AWARD

[This Notification of Intention to Award shall be sent to each Tenderer that submitted a Tender.]

[Send this Notification to the Tenderer's Authorized Representative named in the Tenderer
Information Form] For the attention of Tenderer's Authorized Representative Name:
[insert Authorized Representative's name]
Address:[insert Authorized Representative's Address] Telephone/Fax
numbers:[insert Authorized Representative's telephone/fax numbers]
Email Address:[insert Authorized Representative's email address]
[IMPORTANT: insert the date that this Notification is transmitted to Tenderers. The Notification must be sent to all Tenderers simultaneously. This means on the same date and as close to the same time as possible.]
DATE OF TRANSMISSION : This Notification is sent by:
Notification of Intention to Award Procuring Entity: Kenya Medical Supplies Authority
Contract title:[insert the name of the contract]
ITT No:[insert ITT reference number from Procurement Plan]
This Notification of Intention to Award (Notification) notifies you of our decision to award the above

This Notification of Intention to Award (Notification) notifies you of our decision to award the above contract. The transmission of this Notification begins the Standstill Period. During the Standstill Period you may:

- a) Request a debriefing in relation to the evaluation of your Tender, and/or
- b) Submit a Procurement-related Complaint in relation to the decision to award the contract.

1. The successful Tenderer

Name:	[insert name of successful Tenderer]	
Address:	[insert address of the successful Tenderer]	
Contract price:	[insert contract price of the successful Tender]	

2 Other Tenderers [INSTRUCTIONS: insert names of all Tenderers that submitted a Tender. If the Tender's price was evaluated include the evaluated price as well as the Tender price as readout.]

Name of Tenderer	Tender price	Evaluated Tender price (if applicable)
[insert name]	[insert Tender price]	[insert evaluated price]
[insert name]	[insert Tender price]	[insert evaluated price]
[insert name]	[insert Tender price]	[insert evaluated price]
[insert name]	[insert Tender price]	[insert evaluated price]
[insert name]	[insert Tender price]	[insert evaluated price]

3 Reason/s why your Tender was unsuccessful

[INSTRUCTIONS: State the reason/s why this Tenderer's Tender was unsuccessful. Do NOT include:(a) a point by point comparison with another Tenderer's Tender or (b) information that is marked confidential by the Tenderer in its Tender.]

5. How to request a debriefing

DEADLINE: The deadline to request a debriefing expires at midnight on [the 3^{rd} day after date of notification] (local time).

You may request a debriefing in relation to the results of the evaluation of your Tender. If you decide to request a debriefing your written request must be made within three (3) Business Days of receipt of this Notification of Intention to Award.

Provide the contract name, reference number, name of the Tenderer, contact details; and address the Invitation to debriefing as follows:

Attention:

The Chief Executive Officer

Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA)

Commercial Street, Industrial Area

Nairobi/Kenya

Postal address:

P.O. Box: 47715 00100 Nairobi

Kenva

Tel No: +254 719033000/ +254 726618520/1 E-mail: <u>procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke</u>

If your Invitation to a debriefing is received within the 3 Business Days deadline, we will provide the debriefing within five (5) Business Days of receipt of your request.

The debriefing will be in writing,

If the deadline to request a debriefing has expired, you may still request a debriefing. In this case, we will provide the debriefing as soon as practicable, and normally no later than fifteen (15) Business Days from the date of publication of the Contract Award Notice.

5. How to make a complaint?

Period: Procurement-related Complaint challenging the decision to award shall be submitted by midnight,

[of the 14th day after date of notification] (local time).

Provide the contract name, reference number, name of the Tenderer, contact details; and address the Procurement- related Complaint as follows:

The Chief Executive Officer

Kenya Medical Supplies Authority (KEMSA)

Commercial Street, Industrial Area

Nairobi/Kenya

Postal address:

P.O. Box: 47715 00100 Nairobi

Kenya

Tel No: +254 719033000/ +254 726618520/1

E- mail: procurement.programs@kemsa.co.ke. At this point in the procurement process, you may submit a Procurement-related Complaint challenging the decision to award the contract. You do not need to have requested, or received, a debriefing before making this complaint. Your complaint must be submitted within the Standstill Period and received by us before the Standstill Period ends.

Further information:

Further information: For more information refer to the Public Procurement and Disposals Act 2015 and its Regulations available from the Website info@ppra.go.ke or complaints@ppra.go.ke provides a useful explanation of the process, as well as a sample Form of complaint.

In summary, there are four essential requirements:

- 1. You must be an 'interested party'. In this case, that means a Tenderer who submitted a Tender in this tendering process, and is the recipient of a Notification of Intention to Award.
- 2 The complaint can only challenge the decision to award the contract.
- 3. You must submit the complaint with in the period stated above.
- 4. You must include, in your complaint, all of the information required by the Procurement Regulations

6. Standstill Period

DEADLINE: The Standstill Period is due to end on the 14th day after date of notification] at midnight on [insert date] (local time).

The Stand Still Period lasts fourteen (14) Days after the date of transmission of this Notification of Intention to Award. The Standstill Period may be extended as stated in Section 4 above.

If you have any questions regarding this Notification please do not hesitate to contact us. On behalf of the Procuring Entity:

Signature:	Name:	
Title/position:	Telephone:	
Email:	-	

REQUEST FOR REVIEW

FORM FOR REVIEW (r.203(1))

PUBLIC PROCUREMENT ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW BOARD
APPLICATION NO OF20
BETWEEN
APPLICANT
AND
Request for review of the decision of the (Name of the Procuring Entity of
REQUEST FOR REVIEW
I/We, the above named Applicant(s), of address: Physical address, hereby request the Public Procurement Administrative Review Board to review the whole/part of the above mentioned decision on the following grounds, namely:
1.
2.
By this memorandum, the Applicant requests the Board for an order/orders that:
1.
2.
SIGNED (Applicant) Dated on day of/20
FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY Lodged with the Secretary Public Procurement Administrative Review Board onday of20
SIGNED
Board Secretary

LETTER OF AWARD

[letterhead paper of the Procuring Entity] [date] To: [name and address of the Supplier]
Subject: Notification of Award Contract No
This is to notify you that your Tender dated
given in the SCC]
You are requested to furnish the Performance Security within 30days in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, using for that purpose the of the Performance Security Form included in Section VIII, Contract Forms, of the tendering document.
Authorized Signature:
Name and Title of Signatory:
Name of Agency:

Attachment: Contract Agreement

CONTRACT AGREEMENT

[The successful Tenderer shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]

THIS AGREEMENT made the [insert: number] day of [insert: month], [insert:

year]. BETWEEN

- 1) [insert complete name of Procuring Entity], a [insert description of type of legal entity, for example, an agency of the Ministry of.... of the Government of Kenya, or corporation in Kenya and having its principal place of business at [insert address of Procuring Entity] (hereinafter called "the Procuring Entity"), of the one part, and
- 2) [insert name of Supplier], a corporation incorporated under the laws of [insert: country of Supplier] and having its principal place of business at [insert: address of Supplier] (herein after called "the Supplier"), of the other part:

WHEREAS the Procuring Entity invited Tenders for certain Goods and ancillary services, viz., [insert brief description of Goods and Services] and has accepted a Tender by the Supplier for the supply of those Goods and Services.

The Procuring Entity and the Supplier agree as follows:

- 1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Contract documents referred to.
- 2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement. This Agreement shall prevail overall other contract documents.
 - a) The Form of Tender
 - b) the Addenda Nos. (if any)
 - c) Special Conditions of Contract
 - d) General Conditions of Contract
 - e) The Specification (including Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specifications)
 - f) the completed Schedules (including Price Schedules)
 - g) The Purchaser's Notification of Award
 - h) Acceptance by the tenderer
 - i) Performance Bond (where applicable)
 - j) Bidders' current CR12 (should have been issued within the last 12 months)
 - k) Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form
- 3. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Procuring Entity to the Supplier as specified in this Agreement, the Supplier hereby covenants with the Procuring Entity to provide the Goods and Services and to remedy defects therein conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.
- 4. The Procuring Entity here by covenants to pay the Supplier in consideration of the provision of the Goods and Services and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract.

IN WITNESS where of the parties here to have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with the laws of Kenya on the day, month and year indicated above. For and on behalf of the Procuring Entity

Signed: _____ [insert signature] in the capacity of [insert title or other appropriate designation] in the presence of [insert identification of official witness] For and on behalf of the Supplier Signed: [insert signature of authorized representative(s) of the Supplier] in the capacity of [insert title or other appropriate designation] in the presence of [insert identification of official witness]

PERFORMANCE SECURITY

from the final product.

Bank Guarantee [The bank, as requested by the successful Tenderer, shall fill in this form in accordance
with the instructions indicated] [Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code] Beneficiary:
[insert name and Address of Procuring Entity]
Date:[Insert date of issue]
PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE No.:[Insert guarantee reference number] Guarantor:
[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]
We have been informed that
Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, a performance guarantee is required.
At the request of the Applicant, we as Guarantor, hereby irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total amount of
This guarantee shall expire, no later than the
This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No.758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is here by excluded.
[Signature]
Note: All italicized text (including foot notes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted

¹The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the percentage of the Accepted Contract Amount specified in the Form of Acceptance, and denominated either in the currency(ies) of the Contract or a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Beneficiary.

²Insert the date twenty-eight days after the expected completion date as described in GC Clause 18.4. The Procuring Entity should note that in the event of an extension of this date for completion of the Contract, the ProcuringEntitywouldneedtorequestanextensionofthisguaranteefromtheGuarantor.Suchrequest must be in writing and must be made prior to the expiration date established in the guarantee. In preparing this guarantee, the Procuring Entity might consider adding the following text to the form, at the end of the penultimate paragraph: "The Guarantor agrees to a one-time extension of this guarantee for a period not to exceed [six months] [one year], in response to the Beneficiary's written Invitation to such extension, such request to be presented to the Guarantor before the expiry of the guarantee."

ADVANCE PAYMENT SECURITY

[Guarantor letter head or SWIFT identifier code]
Beneficiary:
Date:[Insert date of issue]
ADVANCE PAYMENT GUARANTEE No.:[Insert guarantee reference number]
Guarantor:[Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letter head]
We have been informed that
Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, an advance payment in the sum [insert amount in figures] () [insert amount in words] is to be made against an advance payment guarantee.
At the request of the Applicant, we as Guarantor, here by irrevocably undertake to pay the Beneficiary any sum or sums not exceeding in total an amount of[insert amount in
figures] () [insert amount in words] ¹ upon receipt by us of the Beneficiary's complying demand supported by the Beneficiary's statement, whether in the demand itself or in a separate signed document accompanying or identifying the demand, stating either that the Applicant:
a) Has used the advance payment for purposes other than toward delivery of Goods; or
b) has failed to repay the advance payment in accordance with the Contract conditions, specifying the amount which the Applicant has failed to repay.
A demand under this guarantee may be presented as from the presentation to the Guarantor of a certificate from the Beneficiary's bank stating that the advance payment referred to above has been credited to the Applicant on its account number
The maximum amount of this guarantee shall be progressively reduced by the amount of the advance payment repaid by the Applicant as specified in copies of interim statements or payment certificates which shall be presented to us. This guarantee shall expire, at the latest, upon our receipt of a copy of the interim payment certificate indicating that ninety (90) percent of the Accepted Contract Amount, has been certified for payment, or on the

[Signature]		

Note: All italicized text (including foot notes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.

¹The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the amount of the advance payment and denominated either in the currency (ies) of the advance payment as specified in the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Procuring Entity.

FORM NO. 8 BENEFICIAL OWNERSHIP DISCLOSURE FORM (Amended and issued pursuant to PPRA CIRCULAR No. 02/2022)

INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS: DELETE THIS BOX ONCE YOU HAVE COMPLETED THE FORM

This Beneficial Ownership Disclosure Form ("Form") is to be completed by the successful tenderer pursuant to Regulation 13 (2A) and 13 (6) of the Companies (Beneficial Ownership Information) Regulations, 2020. In case of joint venture, the tenderer must submit a separate Form for each member. The beneficial ownership information to be submitted in this Form shall be current as of the date of its submission.

For the purposes of this Form, a Beneficial Owner of a Tenderer is any natural person who ultimately owns or controls the legal person (tenderer) or arrangements or a natural person on whose behalf a transaction is conducted, and includes those persons who exercise ultimate effective control over a legal person (Tenderer) or arrangement.

Tender Reference No.:		[insert identification
no] Name of the Tender Title/D	escription:	[insert name of the
assignment] to:	_[insert complete name of Proc	uring Entity]

In response to the requirement in your notification of award dated_[insert date of notification of award] to furnish additional information on beneficial ownership:__[select one option as applicable and delete the options that are not applicable]

I) We here by provide the following beneficial ownership information.

Details of beneficial ownership

	Details of all Beneficial Owners	% of shares a person holds in the company Directly or indirectly	% of voting rights a person holds in the company	Whether a person directly or indirectly holds a right to appoint or remove a member of the board of directors of the company or an equivalent governing body of the Tenderer (Yes / No)	Whether a person directly or indirectly exercises significant influence or control over the Company (tenderer) (Yes/No)
1.	Full Name	Directly % of shares Indirectly % of shares	Directly% of voting rights Indirectly	, ,	
	National identity card number or Passport number				influence or control over
	Personal Identification Number (where applicable)			equivalent governing body of the Tenderer: YesNo	Company body of the Company (tenderer)

	Details of all Ben	eficial Owners	% of shares a person holds in the company Directly or indirectly	% of voting rights a person holds in the company	Whether a person directly or indirectly holds a right to appoint or remove a member of the board of directors of the company or an equivalent governing body of the Tenderer (Yes / No)	Whether a person directly or indirectly exercises significant influence or control over the Company (tenderer) (Yes/No)
	Nationality Date of birth [dd/mm/yyyy] Postal address Residential address Telephone number Email address Occupation or profession				2. Is this right held directly or indirectly? Direct	YesNo 2. Is this influence or control exercised directly or indirectly? Direct
					1 Having the right	1. Exercises
2.	Full Name National identity card number or Passport number		Directly % of shares	Directly% of voting rights	1. Having the right to appoint a majority of the board of the directors or an	significant influence or control over the
	Personal Identification Number (where applicable)		Indirectly % of shares	Indirectly% of voting rights	equivalent governing body of the Tenderer: YesNo 2. Is this right held	Company body of the Company (tenderer) YesNo-
	Nationality(ies)				directly or indirectly?	
	Date of birth [dd/mm/yyyy]					2. Is this
	Postal address				Direct	influence or control
	Residential address					exercised directly or indirectly?
	Telephone number				Indirect	Direct
	Email address					
	Occupation or profession					Indirect

	Details of all Beneficial Owners	% of shares a person holds in the company Directly or indirectly	% of voting rights a person holds in the company	Whether a person directly or indirectly holds a right to appoint or remove a member of the board of directors of the company or an equivalent governing body of the Tenderer (Yes / No)	person directly or indirectly exercises significant influence or control over the Company (tenderer)
3. et c.					

II) Am fully aware that beneficial ownership information above shall be reported to the Public Procurement Regulatory Authority together with other details in relation to contract awards and shall be maintained in the Government Portal, published and made publicly available pursuant to Regulation 13(5) of the Companies (Beneficial Ownership Information) Regulations, 2020.(Notwithstanding this paragraph Personally Identifiable Information in line with the Data Protection Act shall not be published or made public). Note that Personally Identifiable Information (PII) is defined as any information that can be used to distinguish one person from another and can be used to deanonymize previously anonymous data. This information includes National identity card number or Passport number, Personal Identification Number, Date of birth, Residential address, email address and Telephone number.

III) In determining who meets the threshold of who a beneficial owner is, the Tenderer must consider a natural person who in relation to the company:

- (a) holds at least ten percent of the issued shares in the company either directly or indirectly;
- (b) exercises at least ten percent of the voting rights in the company either directly or indirectly;
- (c) holds a right, directly or indirectly, to appoint or remove a director of the company; or
- (d) exercises significant influence or control, directly or indirectly, over the company.

IV) What is stated to herein above is true to the best of my knowledge, information and belief.

Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Tender on behalf of the Tenderer: ** [insert complete name of person duly authorized to sign the Tender]

Designation of the person signing the Tender: [insert complete title of the person signing
the Tender]
Signature of the person named above: [insert signature of person whose name and capacity
are shown above]
Date this[insert date of signing] day of

Bidder Official Stamp